
Dr. Robert Malone Talks about
Information Warfare Against Truth
Tellers

Robert Wallace Malone is an American virologist and immunologist. He is the
inventor of mRNA technology. During the COVID-19 pandemic, Malone has shown
COVID-19 vaccines to be ineffective and dangerous.

This is a talk by Dr. Malone transcribed by me from a YouTube video below the
text. It will probably get zapped from YouTube sooner or later, but this text
will remain.

It’s been a series of epiphanies that have made me realize that there’s no
upside to just being circumspect and trying to be a nice guy in this
environment. This is full-on media warfare, information warfare, political
warfare, 21st century, like we’ve never seen before, and coordinated
globally.

The other thing for me has been the personal journey of coming to terms with
what the World Economic Forum really represents. And I really resisted that
people initially, were coming to me talking about the Great Reset, and I was
like, “Ah, this crazy talk.” But then it’s all documented! And then you see
it being deployed. Here it is. They’re proud of it. They don’t hide it. This
is the vision. It is a full on globalist totalitarian vision, with the money
in control.

And I did a lot of political science when I was an undergraduate in the early
80s. And I had read things like books about transnationalism and the New
World Order. I’ve found that fascinating, but confused, how could this
possibly happen? And now to see it playing out in real-time, and in a way in
which national sovereignty governments are increasingly irrelevant. You know,
that’s the thing that folks got to wake up about.

This is not about the vaccine. The vaccine is a symptom. That’s a really
hopeful message going into the new year, is that there’s a growing cohort of
people that are increasingly aware of how thoroughly we’ve been manipulated.

I thought I was red-pilled. You know, I’ve been on the inside for so long and
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seen Tony Fauci’s machinations for so long. That’s my origin story, was the
initial AIDS crisis starting in 83. When I was at Davis (a university in
Davis California). So I saw the hardball politics. It’s not that I haven’t
been aware of that. But I had not been aware before of the information
control that is globally coordinated. I mean the Trusted News Initiative is
profound. What that means that has become the Ministry of Truth (Reference to
George Orwell’s classic novel (Nineteen Eighty-Four). And what Twitter’s
doing right now, that I think, with Alex Berenson’s bold and brave lawsuit,
taking on Twitter, and then I’ve had a bunch of lawyers come to me because of
getting de-platformed or canceled I think is really the right term.

Certainly, people can’t deny it anymore. There’s so much evidence. And the
CNN ratings keep slipping, yay! Maybe we’re gonna see some change in 2022.
There is a kind of a growing movement and awareness that part of the problem
here is the structure of how we have been building our organizations in doing
business in a deep, profound way. And just dissatisfaction with what one sees
at the World Health Organization and the CDC, and the whole HHS structure in
the United States where you have carefully controlled information, only one
leader is allowed to speak, only one leader is allowed to represent the
position, I think that is gonna turn out to be one of the changes here is a
growing awareness that that model is dysfunctional, broken, and it needs to
be fixed.

For me, it has been an awakening journey, there’s no question. I didn’t seek
this and never expected it. I find myself at the center of this storm of the
resistance. That’s what it is really. And I’m still amazed. But it has
profoundly changed my view of the information that we receive.

You talk about me becoming more outspoken. I’ve seen that with my peers too.
So for instance, (Dr.) Peter McCullough, he’s kind of chilled out a little
bit. But when you’re attacked all the time. And you have all of this
weaponized information against you and no respect… I mean, I’m Mr. Malone,
you know, who claims to have invented… I mean, all this language, classic
yellow journalism language to have it all deployed against me in absolutely
no respect for what I actually did. They never cite all the patents. I mean,
they just gloss over all that.

This is asymmetric warfare. We’re basically in a guerrilla warfare situation
and we got to play it smart. Because what I’m seeing is the other side is
generally not very smart. They have a big hammer. They’ve got all kinds of
resources, but they don’t seem to be very bright.

I don’t know what’s going to happen in 2022. But there are some encouraging
signs. You know, I try really hard to look for the silver lining and things
and if this whole trauma that we’ve been through nationally and globally,
leads to an awareness of how interconnected we are, and the need for healing
and the need for community and the importance of integrity, and the
importance of human dignity. That’s kind of the perhaps naive pollyannish
hopeful position in response to the Great Reset, is people use the term the
Great Awakening.

https://www.bbc.com/beyondfakenews/trusted-news-initiative/
https://www.planet-today.com/2022/01/journalist-alex-berenson-sues-twitter.html


“Medical Experts Are Being
Systematically Silenced” – Dr. Robert
Malone

What we’re experiencing is a coordinated media warfare, the level of which we
have never seen before. And I in my peers have never seen this level of
coordinated propaganda.

“Our government is out of control.” –
Dr. Robert Malone

Dr. Robert Malone, co-inventor of the mRNA technology explains how ten’s of
thousands of physicians & scientists are being canceled simply for
questioning the official Covid-19 narrative. The text of the video is below
in case YouTube removes the video.

Our government is out of control. And they are lawless. They completely
disregard bioethics. They completely disregard the federal common rule. They
have broken all the rules that I know of, that I’ve been trained on for years
and years and years. These mandates are explicitly inconsistent with the
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Nuremberg Code. They’re explicitly inconsistent with the Belmont Report. They
are flat-out illegal and they don’t care. When you see this kind of
decoupling of public policy from logic, then it causes thinking people to say
“what the hell’s going on here?” And then we go down the rabbit hole is that
this? that? or the other thing?

One of the things in that spectrum of what’s going on is that the emergency
use authorizations are predicated on policy determinations that we’re in a
state of emergency. Those are now two years old. They’re expiring. I’m not
saying this is what’s going on in their head. But there is another perverse
incentive here to amplify the fear porn. And to amplify, if you buy into the
hypothesis, that for some reason, there are incentives for the government to
maintain the state of emergency, that is one explanation, given that those
declarations are expiring, and will have to be re-implemented. Because if
they’re not, then all of this emergency use authorization vanishes like dust.

It’s hard for me to reconcile the behavior of the government and its public
health decisions with the data. Is it incompetence? Or is there some ulterior
political motive? Or are they just dumb, stupid?

We’re in an environment in which truth and consequences are fungible. This is
modern media management and warfare. The truth is what those that are
managing the trusted news initiative, say it is. In my case, I’m the
president of the International Alliance of physicians and scientists. We’re
over 16,000 people from all over the world, physicians, and scientists. And
you can find our website at globalCOVIDsummit.org. We are gobsmacked about
what’s going on. And we are shut down, censored, demeaned — fill in the blank
— all over the world. And they’re taking our licenses because we are speaking
about these matters.

And you can label me however you want to label me. I don’t care. I’ve done
what I’ve done in my career. I’m at a stage at 62 years old. I’ve got a farm.
It’s almost paid off. I raise horses. I love my wife. You know, I’ve been
married a long time. My kids are both married. I got grandkids, man. Oh, I
don’t need this. There’s this claim. I’m doing all this because I seek
attention. Trust me. This is not a fun thing to be doing at this stage.

Physicians at FLCCC (Front Line COVID-19 Critical Care Alliance) in senior
positions, Peter McCullough, people at the culmination of exceptional
careers, Paul Merrick, an exceptional physician by any standards, run out of
his hospital, demeaned, destroyed, actively attacked, trying to take his
license. People are losing faith in the whole system. They’re losing faith in
the scientific enterprise. They’re losing faith in our government.

I like to say when I give rallies, do you remember back a couple of years
ago, when you felt sorry for the people in the People’s Republic of China
because their internet was filtered? They weren’t allowed free speech. Their
government told him what to do and think. Now, here we are.

And the next thing that we all feel sorry about is the social credit system.

Wake up, folks.

https://www.hhs.gov/ohrp/regulations-and-policy/belmont-report/read-the-belmont-report/index.html
https://globalcovidsummit.org/
https://covid19criticalcare.com/


The Global Elite Using Mass Formation
Psychosis to Mislead the Public About
Covid-19 and Vaccinations

This is an excerpt of Joe Rogan interviewing Dr. Robert Malone, an American
virologist and immunologist. He is the inventor of mRNA technology used in
Pfizer and Moderna vaccines. He has since taken a stance that the vaccines
will actually make COVID-19 infections worse and is warning people against
them! Expect to find a lot of negative stuff about this man if you search for
him on Google. The main tool the enemy uses to discredit the message is to
discredit the messenger.

In this talk, Dr. Malone identifies a tool used by governments throughout
history called Mass Formation Psychosis. Hitler used it to vilify the Jews
for Germany’s problems. Lenin and Stalin used it to murder Christians and
everyone who opposed them in their regimes. Mao used it during the Cultural
Revolution to stir up university students to work for him and purge out
anyone who opposed the revolution. Is the world in the midst of mass
formation psychosis right now over how to treat a disease that the vast
majority of the people who get it survive from? My wife Tess got Covid while
she was in the Philippines and got well. She now has natural immunity far
better than any vaccine can give her!

Dr. Robert Malone: How does this happen? How do we have this emergent
phenomenon? The “how question,” right? And you know, behind the “how
question” is the “why question” the how question of a third of the population
basically being hypnotized and totally wrapped up in whatever Tony Fauci and
the mainstream media feeds them, whatever CNN tells them is true.

Let me illustrate that. The other day, I was looking through New York Times’
recent articles about Omicron and pediatrics in preparation for this and for
making some slideshows. And I saw this headline in the New York Times. The
text and the title was “How You Should Think About Children and Omicron.” He
was blatantly saying “this is how you should think. We’re going to tell you
how to think.” okay, people kind of got to get that in their head. That’s the
world we’re in right now. Now, what Mattias Desmet has shared with us,
brilliant insight, is another one of those, “Aha, now that part makes sense.”
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Which is that this comes from basically European intellectual inquiry into
what the heck happened in Germany, in the 20s, and 30s, you know, very
intelligent, highly educated population, and they went barking mad. And how
did that happen? The answer is mass formation psychosis, when you have a
society that has become decoupled from each other, and has free floating
anxiety, and a sense that things don’t make sense. We can’t understand it.
And then their attention gets focused by a leader or series of events, on one
small point, just like hypnosis, they literally become hypnotized and can be
lead anywhere. And one of the aspects of that phenomena is the people that
they identify as their leaders, the ones typically that come in and say, “You
have this pain, and I can solve it for you, I and I alone can fix this
problem for you.” Then they will follow that person through him. It doesn’t
matter whether they lie to him, or whatever, the data are irrelevant. And
furthermore, anybody who questions that narrative is to be immediately
attacked, they are the other. This is central to mass formation psychosis.
And this is what has happened. We have all those conditions.

If you remember back before 2019, everybody was complaining, the world
doesn’t make sense, blah, blah, blah. And we’re all isolated from each other.
We’re all on our little tools. We’re not connected socially anymore, except
through social media. And then this thing happened and everybody focused on
it. That is how mass formation psychosis happens. And that is what’s happened
here.

Now there are ways to get out of it. Mattias’ recommendation is you got to
get people to realize that what we’ve got is a situation of global
totalitarianism. In his experience in Europe, making people realize is a
bigger threat than the virus can cause a separation psychologically, in this
fusion, this hypnosis that is happened. The problem is, then you’re just
substituting a bigger boogeyman for the current one. And somebody else can
come in and manipulate that the real problem, and it gets back to your core
point. We’re sick as a society, and we have to heal ourselves. And one of the
things we have to do is come together, we have to recreate our social bonds.
We have to buy into integrity, the importance of human dignity, and the
importance of community. That’s how we get out of this. And I think that this
insight of Mattias Desmet, is really central to kind of making sense of all
of this crazy.

We got a world in which the press is incentivized to push a storyline because
they’re all controlled by the same large funds that Pfizer is, and so as
tech. I don’t know how we’re gonna get out of it. But it’s got to start with
us. All of us finding common ground.

Dr. David Martin | Exposing the Coup
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D’Etat & the Plot to Steal America –
In Text Format

This text was transcribed from a video I found on Rumble. If you want to
listen to the video first, just scroll down to the bottom of this article. If
you find any errors or typos in my transcription, please tell me so in the
comments section below and I’ll fix it.

Speaker: Ladies and gentlemen, please stand on your feet and greet Dr. David
Martin. (Applause)

David Martin: Thank you very much. Mikki (Willis), you would you stand up,
please? Many of you know me because of the work and the brilliance of this
man and his team. And well, that’s interesting. What you don’t know, is the
speech that I’m about to give is because this man is not just behind the
camera. He’s actually a brother. And what he did to me a few months ago was
he called me and he said, “You know what?” He goes, “You presented all the
facts. You’ve been out there in front of this thing before it was a thing.”
And he goes, “But there’s something missing. And there’s something that’s
missing is your humanity. What happens when I sit close to you is one thing.
And what happens when you’re on a stage or on a camera in an interview is a
different thing.” And he goes, “You need to bring the man into this
presentation.” So the presentation that you’re hearing today is because I
have a brother who holds me accountable. Mikki, Thank you. (Applause)

COVID-19 and SARS COv2 was a coup d’etat. And let me be precise about what I
mean by that. Sedition in the United States is actually defined very simply,
by when any act is done by a conspiring party or group of parties, that its
intent is to disrupt or interrupt or overtake the government of a state or a
country. And under 18 US Code, the act of sedition was in fact, a coup d’etat
to ensure that there would not be a democracy in 2018. Okay, and I’m going to
present across the next few minutes the evidence of that. And I’m going to
end my presentation with a challenge to you. Because during my presentation,
the 30 minutes that I have, is going to cost two children their life because
of the inaction of every attorney general in America, because of the inaction
of every US attorney, and because of the inaction of every governor in this
country. But my grandfather said, Never attribute to malevolence what is
ignorance. So in the next 30 minutes, I’m giving every elected official the
opportunity to do the right thing. And after 30 minutes, I’m not going to
give them that opportunity again. (Applause) So you got Mr. Nice Guy for 30
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minutes.

Next. Now, most of you don’t know the details of all of the elements. And the
good news is I’m going to flip through these slides very quickly because the
end of the story is the important part of the story. But for those of you who
don’t know, COVID is a direct result of HIV Inc. HIV Inc. was founded in
1984. Anthony Fauci was the chief architect of HIV Inc. And his goal was to
use sexuality, and specifically homosexuality, as a way to indoctrinate
humanity into the acceptance of a universal vaccine mandate. Now,
interestingly enough, most of us didn’t take the bait. And the reason we
didn’t is because we didn’t live the lifestyles that were associated with HIV
in 1984. But cunningly, by 1986, Anthony Fauci and his team at NIAID
(National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases) and his minions at
the CDC had convinced each and every one of us that maybe we’ve been in a car
accident, maybe we would get a transfusion, and maybe we would get AIDS,
which was the justification for a universal HIV vaccine in 1984. It’s gonna
get nasty because I’m going to show you some real images from 1984 just to
let you see that what I’m saying is not my imagination.

But in 1984, something happened. People realized that to accept a universal
vaccine, we needed to create a liability shield for the manufacturers of
those vaccines. And from 1984 to 1986. We actually built the first-ever
product immunity in the United States, which allowed manufacturers to kill
people with intent. And you heard what I just said, kill people with intent.
Anthony Fauci was quoted himself as saying that the ultimate killer of
pharmaceutical interventions with vaccines was the smallpox vaccine, which
killed one in every 100,000 and injured or maimed one in every 10,000. Did
you hear what I just said? Killed one in 100,000, maimed one in 10,000. And
that was something that he thought he could turn into a universal vaccine for
HIV in 1986. I don’t know what an acceptable death rate is for you people.
But an acceptable death rate for any product, anywhere in the history of
humanity in my definition, is zero! (Applause)

But then, a little dirty secret came along. Somebody at the NIH (National
Institutes of Health) said, “Hey, Tony, Cool your jets baby. We have this
drug called AZT. And we don’t want a vaccine too quickly. We want to kill
people with AIDS with AZT. So let’s run the clock on it in the state of North
Carolina…”. By the way, if you’re from North Carolina, or you’ve done
anything in North Carolina, you got tar on your heels and blood on your
hands. Because the state of North Carolina since 1986 has been brought to you
by HIV Inc.



That’s a bummer. I think I just lost the elected officials in North Carolina.
Shoot. I couldn’t even make it through a presentation.

UNC-Chapel Hill began the weaponization of Coronavirus in 1986. But by 1996
Anthony Fauci had a little plan. Coronavirus, as a model, has a very
interesting set of attractive attributes, which include this very interesting
thing called a spike protein and a couple of other binding sites where the
virus allegedly binds to the outside of the cell. And it turns out that Ralph
Baric (a professor) at the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill, was the
very first person to figure out how to take a pathogen, which used to be an
infection of the gut, gastroenteritis. For over 30 years Coronavirus was
gastroenteritis. But Ralph Baric figured out how to weaponize it and not
weaponize the virus, weaponize the spike protein. And he was the one that
figured out how to make a thing that used to hit your gut, hit your heart.
That was gain of function ladies and gentlemen, the thing that we never did,
allegedly. He did it! And in 1996, he received a grant and then a series of
grants in 1999, by Anthony Fauci to actually weaponize the Coronavirus spike
protein so it could be used as a vaccine vector with the idea that it would
be the next HIV vaccine.

That’s when I started watching this. I’ve been a locust-eating prophet in the
wilderness. (Laughter) Because my first briefing on this was in 1999. My
first intelligence briefing on this was in 2003, in a published document that
I have sitting on my desk to remind me that sometimes being right isn’t as
good as being effective. Turns out I was right in 2003. And unfortunately, I
wasn’t effective.

But Fauci ran into another problem. And in 1999 to 2002, and patented by the
University of North Carolina Chapel Hill, and conveniently in the fall of
2018, do you all remember the big Coronavirus outbreak of 2018? No, that’s
because there wasn’t one. But in an unprecedented move, the University of



North Carolina Chapel Hill was forced to sign their SARS vaccine patent from
UNC-Chapel Hill back to NIH. By the way that hasn’t been done. But they did
it in the fall of 2018. Does it feel like they were preparing for something?

Next slide. Do not read this slide. Because I used to hate professors who put
reading charts and eye exams on slides. Don’t read it with any luck, Clay
Clark can figure out how to make all of this presentation available to you.
And I hope he does because that’s what it’s for. But in 1984, we created the
vaccine nightmare, and we let Anthony Fauci have $191 billion. And you heard
the number, right, billion. We’ve been told about $3.7 million going to
China, and we’re supposed to be upset about that. How about $191 billion of
your taxpayer money that has gone to weaponize nature against humans? 191
billion, and let’s do the little walk-through, shall we? 1984 we invent the
vaccines for HIV, which led to death and permanent disability to over 50% of
the participants. But that was okay because they were gay. That was okay. It
gets worse. Okay. 2001 you remember the anthrax scare the domestic terrorism
scare? Did anybody know that the US military in the spring of 2001 ordered
300 million doses of Ciprofloxacin? 300 million doses. Now we have a pretty
compelling army in this country. But with all due respect, 300 million sounds
like every citizen in America, it doesn’t sound like every member of the US
military. And how is it that at least five months before anthrax was
released, we ordered 300 million doses of the treatment called Ciprofloxacin?
And from – oh that’s right – a German company called Bear.

That’s by the way when I started busting these stories because it turns out
that this wasn’t the only pathogen that was being developed by the Department
of Defense. And it was interesting because in the early 2000s, I started
seeing Coronavirus show up in a bunch of DARPA contracts and a bunch of DOD
contracts and I’m sitting there going, why would we be doing that? Why would
we be taking a thing which was for dogs and porcine – that’s pigs by the way,
that’s a scientific term for pigs. Think bacon and you got it. Pigs and
various other vertebrates? Why would we suddenly be trying to weaponize that
and make it hit human lung epithelial cells and human cardiac cells? Why
would we be doing that? And why would the Defense Department be doing that?
Is that where you expect to go to kind of get your kind of basic treatment
programs? NO!! And you don’t go there? Because it sounds like a weapon system
if it’s being funded by billions of dollars of Defense Department black
contracts, doesn’t it? Or is that Dave the conspiracy theorist?

Well, let’s jump into my favorite 2016 protocol, the AMP (Antibody Mediated
Prevention) protocol. The AMP protocol has a line that I absolutely love.
This was when we decided to let the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill
develop the HIV vaccine. And it turns out that read what they said about this
protocol, it will take place in sites, 24 sites in Brazil, Peru, and the
United States and will enroll 2700 men and transgender people who have sex
with men. What?! That’s by the way straight out of the protocol.

If you don’t believe what I say about the fact that Fauci has no concern for
human life, but is more than happy to kill people who most people think
shouldn’t live anyhow, guess what happens? We start introducing the camel’s
nose under the tent and we start saying it’s okay to kill people in the
advancement of science. Now listen, people listen carefully. I am not
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advocating for any lifestyle. But what I am saying is that when you’ve
decided that you’re playing God and that there is a person by any
designation, that doesn’t deserve to live, you left humanity! (Applause)
Period! If any of you see my wife, you know, I’m very heterosexual and very
happy. (Laughter) But that doesn’t justify making a determination that
somebody who doesn’t share my values is worth killing in the name of HIV Inc.
(Applause) Let’s be clear on that. And then 2016 2019. And by the way, look
at 2019, the hepatitis C vaccine, which guess what has to do with yet another
sexual context story that they tried to turn into, they were killing people
that are promiscuous, and usually gay and promiscuous, so we don’t care about
that. I’d love for some of the bleeding hearts left to actually realize that
they’re the ones celebrating the execution of the people who they allegedly
represent. I think that would be a very interesting proposition. Because
maybe somewhere along the line, we should actually go back to 1984. And look
at the ghost of Anthony Fauci in this slide, by the way, if you see this
slide that’s on the screen, what you’ll see is 1984 Anthony Fauci, no
kidding. That’s what he looked like in 1984. He still looked like that center
from the high school basketball team.

What?! I’m going to tell you if I had to bet on a basketball team, and I knew
that Anthony Fauci was the captain of that team in high school, I bet against
him. And guess what, I’d bet against him now, too, because the dirty little
secret is he actually made the statement, “it is quite possible. In fact,
it’s invariable that we will develop a vaccine for AIDS.” Now, you know,
sometimes there are things called Freudian slips, people say things and they
didn’t mean to say it. So I want to give him credit. He probably misspoke. He
probably meant to say it’s inevitable that we’ll do it. But he didn’t say
that. He said, it’s invariable that we do it. And it turns out that if you
look at the definition of the word invariable, you know what it means? “I’m
never going to stop doing a thing”. Ah oh! You think we’re talking about a
COVID vaccine right now. No. We’re still talking about Anthony Fauci’s
fantasy of an AIDS vaccine. Don’t make a mistake by being fooled.

Next slide. Here’s the problem. 1984. He had an epic fail. He tried to make
an AIDS vaccine, it didn’t work. In 2005 he tried to do H1N1, an epic fail,
people died, it didn’t work, people didn’t roll up their sleeves, epic fail.
And then a bummer of an opportunity came along. In 2018 we actually did have
an influenza pandemic. We had a lot of people that died. And guess what we
didn’t do. We didn’t shut down countries. We didn’t shut down borders. We
didn’t shut down schools or churches or anything else. We just let people
die. And it was seen inside of NIAID as a lost opportunity. Dead people was a
lost opportunity. So what he did was he figured out something and he gave the
University of North Carolina Chapel Hill a grant to create a pathogen. So
that we could actually get, and I’m quoting, “the public to accept the need
for a pan coronavirus vaccine. We need the media to create the hype to get to
the real issues. We need to use that hype to our advantage. Investors will
follow if they see profit at the end of the process.”



That’s a quote, National Academy of Sciences, Peter Daszak 2015, published in
February 2016, Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences. This was not
a public health problem. This was a biowarfare act of domestic terrorism
meted out on the citizens of the United States and the people of the world.
And it was not a lab leak from China. It was not a lab leak from anywhere. It
was an intentional weaponization of the spike protein, and it is murder and
we will call it what it is. (Applause) It was murder then, and it’s
premeditated murder. And we have to be clear on the fact. In fact, never use
the word vaccine again. That’s like saying that a gun is a propellant of
copper. No, it isn’t. It’s a gun. Call it what it is. Next slide.

And here’s where it gets nasty. You guys know the guy on the right. What you
don’t know is the guy on the left. And here’s the story you don’t know about
the guy on the left. The guy on the left is Alex Azar. Now, what you don’t
know about the guy on the left is the guy in the portrait further to the left
is even a bigger problem, Henry Waxman. Henry Waxman the patron saint of
caring about health, who was the one that made sure every pharmaceutical
company got a shield of liability so they could never be held accountable.
That Henry Waxman had a very interesting guy appointed by Trump in 2017, Alex
Azar, Director of the Department of Health and Human Services. What Trump
didn’t know, what you didn’t know, what most of America didn’t know was Alex
Azar was an executive, not a physician, an executive at Eli Lilly. And at the
time of his appointment, he happened to be under investigation for price-
fixing diabetes drugs in Mexico. Hmm hmm. In fact, during his now found to be
collusion and racketeering and price fixing an antitrust violation, which
turned out to be, held to be, exactly what I just said. While he was actually
trying to deflect attention from the racketeering that he was doing by price-
fixing insulin in Mexico, he actually made President Trump sign an order.
That was the execution order for Americans. And President Trump was advised
by appointed individuals who never told him the facts. This ladies and
gentlemen was treason. This was treason. And anybody who wants to point the



finger at Donald Trump, the best you can do is say he was subjected to
corruption and maliciousness and treason and traders within his circle.
That’s true. But when he signed this, he did not know the cost. He did not
know. And the persons who did know was the lobby, the pharma lobby, the
single largest donor in US history to political campaigns. They were the
puppets that actually put that paper in front of Donald Trump. And Alex Azar
was the executive responsible for the death and destruction of America. And
you have not even heard his name. Because criminals like to put other people
upfront. Well, they hide in the shadows. Well, guess what, we’re not going to
let happen today. A lobbyist turned executive, turned architect of oh my
gosh, under the Bush administration, Alex Azar was the one who also came up
with the prep Act, which actually shielded companies from liability in the
event of a national emergency. Alex Azar is the perpetrator of the largest
genocide this country has ever seen. And you do not know his name. But that
just changed today. (Applause)

Oops, that was my out-loud voice. And it turns out, he’s the boss of Anthony
Fauci. He’s the boss of CDC. He’s the boss of NIAID. He’s the boss of NIH
(National Institutes of Health). He’s the boss of the FDA. And guess what?
He’s the first guy that the FBI should cuff, lock up, and put in prison for
the rest of his life! (Applause) That’s our target. And don’t think I’m
actually advocating justice for the sake of justice. I’m advocating justice,
because the minute we actually have the first felony conviction, the first
time the emergency use authorization vanishes, because it turns out the
emergency use authorization cannot stand if the basis of it was a felony. And
that’s written into the law. We have one focus. We have one silver bullet.
And I am waiting for one AG (Attorney General) in this country to stand up
and be accountable for the lives that are being lost because well, I’m
talking, two children died because they’re being murdered by a collusion
racket. Which is like having Al Capone drive through the streets of Chicago
and shoot into a school. You wouldn’t sit for that but you have sat for this.
Well, guess what? Not after this. From now on every hour that you do not
follow the instructions I have at the end of this speech, for every hour that
you don’t take action, another two children die. And I want you to go to bed
tonight asking yourself, did you pay attention? Or Are you cool with two kids
dying every hour? I want you to sleep on that. I want you to sleep with that.
Because on my watch, that ain’t gonna happen.

Now I may be David and I may have a couple of river stones, which I’m going
to share with you. And we got a Goliath that we got to work with. That’s
okay. But let’s do the next slide because I got a punch line. And I’m going
to get on schedule, in fact ahead of schedule. I’m going to end early to
respect the next speakers. So here we go. That slide. Here’s the deal, guys,
you’re going to share this slide, so I don’t have to talk about it right?
We’re going to figure out a way to share the slide. Awesome. So you don’t, I
don’t have to talk about it. Because I do have to talk about this.

There are two websites right now by any grace of God in the next five minutes
or 10 minutes or hour, there’s gonna be 100 websites like this, because what
I conveniently did for every attorney general for every US Attorney for every
law enforcement agent in this country, what I did was I went ahead and



drafted the indictment notice. (Applause) The United States of America v. And
let’s read it out because that’s all the time I have.

United States of America V

Alex Azar defendant
Anthony Fauci, defendant
Peter Daszak, defendant
Ralph Baric, defendant
FDA, defendant
CDC defendant
NIAID, defendant
Moderna defendant
Pfizer defendant

We are going to do the following, you’re going to go to that website,
DavidMartin.world or fullyliveacademy.com, there’s a button that says AG
document, you are going to print that document and you’re going to deliver it
to every attorney general in every state, you’re going to deliver it to every
US attorney, you are going to put them on notice that from this day forward,
and literally from this minute forward, every death is on their hands,
because they can do something about it. And they have chosen now four times
in four meetings, they have chosen to say, “Dave, this is a political, not a
legal issue.” And that’s a quote from AGs offices. Make it a legal issue. And
if they haven’t made it a legal issue, if you haven’t heard that an AG met
with me, make it a political issue next year. Because this is our country,
these are our children, and we will not let them die on our watch. (Applause)

Ladies and gentlemen, we the people can do something. You now are entrusted
with much. And to quote that beautiful narrative in the Gospels. When you
have been entrusted with much even more is required. Guess what? I just gave
you the river stones. There’s an eight-count indictment, all felonies, all
punishable by up to 99 years in prison, and up to $100 million, fine. And,
and I’m going to tell you today that anybody who works with me on this case
has to agree to the following. All of the proceeds that we get from the
collections of this lawsuit, and I mean, all of them are going to go to a
Vaccine Injury Fund that does not require anyone to prove that the vaccine
did anything. Because it turns out that every mother, every father that has a
vaccination injured child, whether it was caused by it or associated with it,
those people need our help. And every dollar that is ever collected is going
to go to make sure that we the people honor the fact that real humans have
suffered under the hands of a colluding set of conspirators who now it’s on
us to make sure go away forever.

Ladies and gentlemen, you can do it. And today, right after this speech,
Mikki Willis and I are going to go back to the booth up there. And we are
going to sign books together. So the Plandemic books if you want them, MiKki
and I’ll be back there. We’ll be happy to sign your books. And listen people,
we can do this together. You now have been entrusted with much, even more is
required. Thank you very much. God bless you.

https://www.davidmartin.world/
https://www.fullyliveacademy.com/
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Names and Faces” Behind the Criminal
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Reposted from
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Introduction:

David E. Martin Ph.D. is the developer of several innovation-based
quantitative indices of public equities and the founder of the Purple Bridge
Funds and M-CAM International. He has worked closely with the United States
Congress and numerous trade and financial regulatory agencies in the United
States. Dr. Martin is also a Batten Fellow at the University of Virginia’s
Darden Graduate School of Business Administration. (Quoted from
https://z3news.com/w/david-martin-presents-evidence-corona-virus-manmade/ )

Red Pill Expo is the major public event of Red Pill University. “Red Pill
University is a coalition of individuals and organizations that share a
common problem – and have a common understanding of the solution. The problem
is that peaceful, law-abiding citizens are experiencing ever-increasing
control over their lives by governments and corporations. ” – Quoted from
https://redpilluniversity.org/take-the-tour/

The purpose of this talk is to de-mystify the “they” of the COVID War.
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Excerpts from the talk by Dr. David Martin to the Red Pill Expo

“How many of you are familiar with the company, Anser? I love having this
moment. Do you know they are the single largest contractor in the entire
COVID terrorism campaign?…
“The companies on the right, that you think are the ones running this show
[Pfizer, Moderna, Johnson & Johnson, Merck Ridgeback, Gilead Sciences], are
in fact a front [for the companies on the left, Anser, Fors-Marsh, Palantir,
Publicis Sapient].

“And you know what a front organization is? They’re the ones that are
supposed to take the flack and take the heat. The ones on the left are the
ones that actually got the money. Operation Warp Speed went to Anser.

“You didn’t know that, because you were told by the media that it went to
Pfizer, Moderna, Johnson & Johnson and all that kind of stuff. That’s not
true. The prime contract of Operation Warp Speed went through Anser, a
company none of you had heard of!

“And you didn’t hear about them because the contract was signed by ATI, a
company based in South Carolina, a company whose history has been government
defense contracts for the purposes of propaganda! I wish I made that up. The
prime contractor selected to run Operation Warp Speed was a propaganda expert
for the US Department of Defense…

“Anser is the way for the Federal Government never to be liable for the
criminal conspiracy they know they ran. They are now one of the top ten
Federal Contractors in history, below Lockheed-Martin, Raytheon and all those
guys.

“Those names you know. You don’t know Anser, the single company that, by
COVID rose – the highest-ranked rise in the history of federal contracting;
the highest single-year rise, ever was Anser – and none of you know who they
are!…

“Anser Corporation, they’re the ones running Operation Warp Speed and they’ve
been set up to shield these manufacturers from ever taking the financial
liability for their willful misconduct. And one day, everybody’s gonna go,
‘Let’s sue Pfizer! Let’s go sue everybody else! And the only problem is when
we go to sue them, they say, ‘Hey! It wasn’t us!’ And they’re right and all
of us were asleep. And I’m talking to a woke crowd, here and all of you were
asleep.
“Don’t tell me you’re awake if you’re still sleeping, because if you didn’t
know who Anser is, you’re still asleep!

IT GETS WORSE…

“It gets worse. Fors-Marsh, anybody know Fors-Marsh?…They’re the branding
agency that branded COVID. They’re the ones who make sure we find hospitals
that are overrun with people. They’re the ones who find kids that died of
COVID right before the FDA needs to vote on giving kids injections. They’re



the ones that go around the world, making sure every message is always the
same: ‘We will not return to normal until we have a vaccine.’ Thank you,
Justin Trudeau! Where’d you get the script? From Fors-Marsh! And how many of
you knew that? None of ya!

“How about Palantir? Hey, that’s a weird one, isn’t it? Peter Thiel, who has
successfully run a company that has lost $200 million plus, every year for
about seven or eight years, goes public in the middle of COVID. Isn’t timing
interesting? Isn’t it fascinating that a company that’s done nothing but lose
billions of dollars goes public in the middle of the worst economic cycle
we’ve had? Isn’t that funny? And did you actually go back and read their
public offering? Hah! Funny! I know you didn’t, because there really wasn’t
one, that’s why you didn’t read it!

“Because they went public in this very bizarre, backdoor way of actually
selling founder’s stock into the market, so we got personally-enriched –
personally-enriched – using the public market as the laundering facility.
Isn’t that brilliant?

“But let’s look at what they did for our COVID scandal. They actually came up
with a thing called Gotham Data Tracking…you know what that does? That’s
making sure that every time you turn your phone on, when you get off the
plane, when you cross the state line, it gives you a little tag that goes,
‘Hey, do you want a COVID alert in your neighborhood?’ You know why? Because
you are being monitored. Your phone is being monitored. Your transactions are
being monitored, your credit cards are being monitored, your health
behavior’s being monitored, your vaccine status is being monitored and it’s
all done under the contract run by Gotham Data Sciences, the company that
went public during COVID – and none of you knew about this.

“And you’ve been to Red Pills! And you still haven’t taken the Red Pill! And
by the way, I’m not even to the good slide, yet. So be depressed! ‘Cause it’s
getting worse!

“Publicis Sapient, the Health and Human Services’ IT contract. Have you ever
wondered how the data never seems to add up? Somebody always has allegedly
the same reportable data?
“Publicis Sapient has the Health and Human Services’ IT contract to
consolidate all of the data, so guess what happens? Everybody has the same
number of COVID cases to report, when somebody from the media calls and says,
‘Hey, how many cases do we have?’ ‘Oh, 40,000’. ‘Oh, round number, 40,000’…

“When, in the course of human history has a round number involving the word
‘thousand’ ever happened? There’s never been a 10,000 heart day, there’s
never been a round number day – until you actually control the Department of
Health and Human Services’ entire IT platform and not one of you knows that
that’s a single contract, run by Publicis Sapient…
“You’ve been focused on the right hand side the whole time and the left hand
side is doing the dirty work.

THE COVID PIRATES



“Now, why do I call them ‘privateers’? How many are familiar with the
difference between a pirate and a privateer? Pirates go rape and marauding
and stealing and…a privateer is the same thing, that has permission to do it
by a government that’s gone corrupt. That’s what these are (points to the
slide of COVID contractors). They’re the privateers. But hey, since we have
privateers, it feels only appropriate that if we have a world of privateers,
we should also…have a world of pirates. And here’s our pirates.”

The new slide shows the universities who’ve been involved in the COVID War:
UNC Chapel Hill, Vanderbilt, Emory, Johns Hopkins, University of California
System, MIT, NYU Langone, DZIF, Imperial College, IHME, Erasmus Medical
Center.

“Pirates. UNC Chapel Hill, I talked about that. That’s the guy who actually
made the weapon, Ralph Baric. Since 1999, $100 million to weaponize the
particles of coronavirus. Over $100 million. You’ve heard about $3.7 million
going to Wuhan – ohhhh – 3.7 million, that feels like a bad number.

“And how ’bout $28 billion of that coming from DARPA for their bioweapons
initiative? Anybody heard of $28 billion that went through Anthony Fauci at
NIAID? Anyone hear about the $20 billion that went directly to UNC Chapel
Hill, that weaponized spike protein?
“You haven’t heard about that, you haven’t heard about that because we’ve
been talking about $3.7 million going to Wuhan. Stop being distracted by the
cover story!… Because the distraction is where the interesting thing is.

“UNC Chapel Hill, Vanderbilt, Emory, Johns Hopkins and the University of
California: those are the pirates that have made the most money on federally-
granted, disclosed money going into the university sector. I’m calling them
‘pirates’ for a very good reason. They justify all of this in the name of
science and education…

“I don’t even care whether these people pretend to hide behind the ‘It’s an
academic research project’ to try and get out of the bioweapons definition.
The bioweapons definition says that if you enable a foreign entity to build
something known to harm humanity, you have already created a felony, you are
going to jail for the rest of your life and you are liable for a $100 million
penalty.

“So guess what? Welcome to Hell, all five of these universities! Because
they’re all felons! All of ’em!

“And how ’bout the right-hand side? MIT, New York University Langone – hey,
by the way, Langone? Where did that name come from? Ken Langone? Anybody? Oh!
I’m not supposed to say that name out loud, Ken Langone, except I just did,
didn’t I? Ken Langone…

“They’re actually putting their name on the letterhead and you don’t know who
to look for! You’re still being told, ‘Oh, it’s the Rothschilds and it’s the
Rockefellers!

“No, it’s not! It’s the guy who put his name on the facility! How many of you



know who Ken Langone is? Guess what? Look it up! Because that’s a pretty big
thing that you should be aware of and unfortunately, you’re not aware of it,
for a very good reason because he hid it in plain sight, in the name of the
medical center. New York University Langone, like that’s a really hard thing
to find.

“DZIF Charité…you’ve heard of Dr Christian Drosten, the Crazy-in-Chief in
Germany who’s kind of Anthony Fauci and Ralph Baric’s evil stepchild,
Imperial College, the criminal conspirators who came up with the fear porn of
how many people were going to die, IHME, the University of Washington
program, but the one I want to bring your attention to is the one at the
bottom, Erasmus Medical Center.

“Bart Haagmans…In 2002, Bart Haagmans was an interesting dude, because he
actually figured out a way to build a bunch of patents around the vaccines
for the coronavirus. Mysteriously, the European Union in 2012 started giving
him massive, massive grants to run a thing called Zapi.

“And Zapi was the zoonotic disease transmission laboratory for the European
Union. And Bart seemed to always get the money. Now, this is fascinating
because Bart was also the one who decided to patent MERS. The Middle Eastern
Respiratory Syndrome, remember that one? The one that never really happened
but kinda happened in 2012-13? Bart was the one that patented MERS…

“Erasmus Medical Center, actually, in their public statement, when they were
confronted with the lie, where they said that they hadn’t filed a patent on
the actual genome – kinda like the CDC said in 2007 – when confronted with
the lie, they said in public – and you can’t make this sh!t up, People, it’s
so funny! They said, ‘Well, what we said was not entirely false in all
jurisdictions in the world.’

THE COVID ORCHESTRA
“But this, Ladies and Gentlemen is the slide you wanted to see. This is
actually the names and faces of the people who are, in fact killing humanity.
And that’s ALL of them. Now, here’s the bad news: There’s a lot of people on
that slide, aren’t there? Here’s the better news…I’ll actually give you all
this slide, because why not? Let’s make sure that we don’t ever forget the
names and the faces of the people who decided to kill us…

”
Here is a list of all the people in that slide:

· Mukesh D. Ambani, Chairman, Reliance Industries
· Peter Brabeck-Letmathe, Vice-Chairman of the Board of Trustees WEF
· Mark Carney, UN Special Envoy for Climate Action
· Chrystia Freeland, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance, Canada
· Kristalina Georgieva, Managing Director of the IMF
· Queen Rania of Jordan
· David M. Rubenstein, Co-Founder and Executive Chairman, Carlyle Group
· Klaus Schwab, Founder and Executive Chairman, WEF
· Marc Benioff, Chair and Chief Executive Officer, Salesforce
· Thomas Buberl, CEO, AXA



· Laurence Fink, Chairman & CEO, BlackRock
· Orit Gadiesh, Chairman, Bain & Company
· Fabiola Gianotti, Director General, CERN
· L. Rafael Reif, President of MIT
· Mark Schneider, CEO, Nestlé
· Tharman Shanmugaratnam, Defense Minister, Singapore
· Robert Mercer, Renaissance Fund
· Larry Page, Google
· Al Gore, Environmentalist
· Angel Gurría, Secretary General OECD
· Paula Ingabire, Minister of Information Communication Technology, Rwanda
· Yo-Yo Ma, Cellist
· Luis Alberto Moreno, WEF
· Jim Hagemann Snabe, Chairman of Siemens and of Maersk
· Feike Sijbesma, Philco
· Zhu Min, Deputy Managing Director, IMF
· Mark Zuckerberg, Facebook/Meta
· Bill Gates, Microsoft
· Herman Gref, CEO, Sberbank
· André Hoffmann, Vice-Chairman Hoffman-La Roche
· Christine Lagarde, President, European Central Bank
· Peter Maurer, President, Red Cross
· Patrice Motsepe, Chairman, African Rainbow Minerals
· Julie Sweet, CEO, Accenture
· Heizo Takenaka, Economist
· Dustin Moskovitz, Open Philanthropy

David continues, “I want you to have some looks on there. Some are kind of
interesting, like cellist Yo-Yo Ma. Did you hear me say that? Cellist, Yo-Yo
Ma.

“How about the head of the Wellcome Trust? Not surprising, there, right? How
about Princess Rania of Jordan? Ooh, that’s weird.

“How about the woman who happens to be sitting at the helm of the leadership
of the government of Canada but conveniently out of sight but running 100% of
the money for the government of Canada.

“How about all of these interesting people like, Jim Hagemann Snabe, how
about Zhu Min, Chairman of the National Institute of Financial Research in
China?

“And what makes these individuals interesting is that when you look at them,
you find out something very important. Almost none of them have sought public
visibility. Isn’t that funny? Which makes me pick on one of them. The guy I
have here, at the bottom corner. And I have to give him credit. He has done
so much to stay out of sight.

“I’ve got 12 minutes left. I’ve got to spend a couple of minutes on the guy
who’s paid every search engine optimization to keep his name out of search
engines and I’m doing it so that is costs him sh!tloads to keep all of you
silent.



DUSTIN MOSKOVITZ: EDITING THE HUMAN GENOME

“So let’s get really clear on Dustin Moskovitz. Shall we, Dustin
Moskovitz?…You little piece of sh!t! Let’s talk about him for a minute. The
Co-Founder of Facebook that you’ve never heard of…also the guy who founded
Open Philanthropy, who was the actual check-writer for Event201. You were
told that it was the World Economic Forum. You were told it was the Bill and
Melinda Gates Foundation. You were told it was Johns Hopkins University. But
the actual check that cleared for the program was signed by none other than
Dustin Moskovitz…

“Now, I’m picking on him for a good reason. He’s a felon, he’s a criminal. He
is one of the most sociopathic, psychopathic, crazy people walking the planet
and he’s paid to keep his name in private. So guess what? Don’t let him! The
reason why I want to give you this slide is because I want every one of them
named. I want them all publicly named.

“Because it’s time that we start going through the reality of saying, ‘We the
People are not going to let mass-murderers get away anonymously mass-
murdering people. We are not going to allow that to happen! Not on our watch!
And that’s why you have this slide…

“But let’s go back to Dustin. Isn’t it interesting that Dustin conveniently
decided to shroud this entire public health crisis in a self-serving, self-
interested investment objective? He owns Sherlock biosciences. Sherlock
Bioscienceshappens to be the company that owns the CRISPR technology that is
the joint venture between the United States and China on gene editing the
human genome…

“Dustin Moskovitz knew that if he actually tried to take this technology into
the public, nobody would be willing to do it, particularly, given the fact
that it’s a JV [joint venture] between him and the government of China.
That’s the reason why we’d have a problem with it. Because it feels like
eugenics. Do you know why it feels like eugenics? Because it is eugenics,
that’s why it feels like it! That’s why it feels like Cold Spring Harbor
Labs…

“The only way we could get gene-editing technology approved was with an
Emergency Use Authorization. Not surprisingly, once everybody was distracted
on vaccines and everybody was distracted on RTPCR and everybody was
distracted on everything else, Sherlock Biosciences slipped their Emergency
Use Authorization application into the FDA – and got it. In other words,
using the cover of COVID, which all of us are pretending to talk about, the
editing of the human genome was approved and not one of us said a thing.

“Now, if you were going to edit the human genome, do you think you’d need a
good cover story to actually hide what you’re really doing? You’d probably
find the guy who has the biggest financial interest in doing it and make
sure, that while everyone is looking over at coronavirus and COVID and trying
to figure out these Lab Leak Hypothesis – there’s no Lab Leak Hypothesis,
because there’s no lab leak!



“So stop talking about lab leaks! there is no lab leak. This is the willful
weaponization of a spike protein, that’s what it is. It’s an act of war, it’s
not a leak. We need to start calling it what it is. It’s an act of war. It’s
an act of war against humanity.

“We stop pretending to take their bait and follow their stupid rabbit trails
and follow stupid rabbit trails into stupid rabbit holes and wonder why
there’s a bunch of pee and piss and poo that smells like rabbit warrens.
Well, it smells like it because that’s what you find at the end of a rabbit
trail.

“We need to be focused on the point and people like Dustin Moskovitz and this
slide is going to be shared with everyone in this room because it is
incumbent on you. Now you know. Now you must act. Because when we talk about
the ‘they’, we empower the ‘they’.

“But when we talk about the names of people, we humanize the sociopathic
behavior. We humanize the fact that there are individuals and organizations
that are willfully murdering the humanity that we know and love and we cannot
let that happen on our watch. It is incumbent on all of us to get those words
out.”

Covid-19 Vaccinations – “A Malicious
Act of Bioterrorism” – Dr. Zev Zelenko

Transcription of video below

Dr. Valdimir (Zev) Zelenko: I would take the words of Bill Gates seriously.
Not because he’s a prophet, but because he’s a criminal. Because he’s a bio-
terrorist. Because he’s a eugenicist. Because he’s a sociopath. And he has a
proven track record of being right. Well, that’s not surprising if you’re
actually orchestrating it. So it’s not a coincidence that an eradicated virus
that only exists in the most secure neurology labs appears in an insecure
Merc laboratory in Philadelphia. Four or five days after the sociopath Gates

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/covid-19-vaccinations-a-malicious-act-of-bioterrorism-dr-zev-zelenko/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/covid-19-vaccinations-a-malicious-act-of-bioterrorism-dr-zev-zelenko/


tells us we should expect a smallpox outbreak.

Sean, the SGT Report Host: Oh, my goodness, friends, that was Dr. Zev
Zelenko. And this interview could literally save lives. Now, you may know
people who have taken the vaccine, and it’s too late to help them. But maybe
those people have children. And maybe, just maybe if you get this information
to those people, you might at least save the lives of their kids.

(Keto advertisement skipped.)

It’s Sean from SgtReport.com and SgtReport.tv. I’m also very pleased to have
back on the show the one the only Dr. Zev Zelenko. He is the inventor of the
Z Stack. And guess what? They now have Z Stack gummies for kids. What does
that mean? Well, it means you don’t have to get sick when the “flu season”
returns or COVID season. Well, we know what it really is. Dr. Zev Zelenko
joins me now. How are you sir?

Dr. Zev Zenlenko: I’m doing great. Thank you. Thanks for having me.

Sean: Glad to have you back. I’ll leave the link to Z Stack below if people
want to check that out. It is quercetin which is the delivery system for
zinc, vitamin C, and vitamin D the stuff you need to stay healthy. Dr. Z, I
am now fully convinced that what we are up against as it pertains to this
experiment rolled out by Pfizer, Moderna, FDA, CDC, NIH, this experiment
people are taking part in willingly is really an IQ test. So if I may, we’ll
kick this off with a soundbite from a woman who, look, my heart goes out to
this person. I don’t know who she is. I’m not making fun of her. But this
really is an IQ test and people ought to know what they’re participating in
before they willingly participate in and run out and get the jab.

Sickly looking woman: So I got my third dose of the Pfizer booster vaccine on
Sunday. And on Monday, by about 10:30 in the morning, I was having body aches
and pains and chills and stuff. Pretty bad. I went home. Then that night, I
could not stay awake. I was having fevers, still chills, still the body
aches. Yesterday, body aches and pains. But by the afternoon I thought I was
doing pretty good. Woke up this morning. I have sores all inside my mouth.
The fever is back. I still have the body aches, massive migraine. As much as
I love my shots. Side effects.

Sean: I’m coming back to you Dr. Zelenko. Boy, I don’t think she has any idea
that she’s probably experiencing blood clotting. Her immune system is
crashing. A lot of these people have no idea what they’re participating in
Dr. Z. Is it an IQ test? What do you make of what she just said?

Dr. Zev Zenlenko: I think it’s more accurately an EQ test, an emotional
intelligence test. And what I mean by that is the problem of the
psychological warfare that has been waged on humanity, which is basically the
use of prolonged fear together with isolation from other human beings and the
people you love. What that does, is psychologically decompensates a person.
They live in such an emotional horror, that they’re they become prime targets
to be manipulated by any false promise. So if I’m creating anxiety, and then
I come to you and I said, dangle a vaccine in front of you and say, Well,



this is going to help you. Most people take that vaccine, not for
intellectual reasons at all. Their minds have completely shut down. They’re
acting purely on emotion. And they’re gravitating towards taking that vaccine
because it reduces their anxiety in the short term. So and that’s why if you
challenge them, they get belligerent even the most – I’ve had debates with
incredibly intelligent people, but I see their minds are have shut down, and
they become belligerent because my words are bringing them back into a state
of anxiety that they definitely don’t want to be in. So it’s the shutdown of
the intellect and the irrational behavior that’s being fueled by their
emotions. And that’s really what’s going on here. I think it’s not really IQ
raw, intellectual talent because I know plenty of people with a higher IQ who
are fallen victim to this psychological warfare.

Sean: I think that’s very fair. That’s a very good point. And let me ask you
this. Do we make a mistake by calling this thing, a vaccine? I just listened
to a powerful interview, a roundtable between Dr. David E. Martin, Robert F.
Kennedy, Jr. I believe Judy Mikovits was part of that and one other person.
And David E. Martin said we have to stop calling this a vaccine, or we’ve
already lost the battle. It is not a vaccine. It is an mRNA weapons delivery
system. Is he right?

Dr. Zev Zenlenko: Yeah, I mean, listen, language is very important. You could
call it a vaccine if you call it a vaccine that kills people. You see, the
problem is we grew up thinking the word vaccine is associated with health,
with goodness with preservation of life. So most of humanity associates the
word vaccine with something good. And that’s the marketing ploy here. There’s
also a legal ploy where something’s called a vaccine, pharmaceutical company
that’s making it cannot be sued, or it’s difficult to sue them and they’re
indemnified. So there’s a legal benefit to being called a vaccine. But for my
purposes, if you want to say there are vaccines that save life, and there are
vaccines that are weapons of eugenics and kill people, that’s fine. I
personally call it a Poison Deathtrap.

Sean: As do I, and here’s what I want to do for that poor woman. Look, she’s
already taken the booster. So she’s three shots in, there’s nothing we can do
to help her. But for those who are listening, and I do have a friend I
reached out to several months ago, probably close to six, eight months ago at
this point, warning this person to at least watch an educational video I sent
her it was 14 minutes long saying please watch this before you take the VAX.
They’re very dangerous. I know she didn’t watch the video and her reply to me
via email was we’re going to have to agree to disagree on this issue. Okay,
So I want people like her and those who might be considering jabbing their
own kids to understand what we know. Got a lot of sound bites I want to play
here and Dr. Zelenko is an expert so he’ll weigh in on the sound bites but
here’s what we know. And Dr. Z you tell me if I’m forgetting anything.

Number one, this Vax is experimental. It is mRNA technology the first-ever of
its kind used on human beings. Pfizer, Moderna, J&J have indemnity from
lawsuits. If you participate in this experiment and get injured or die, you
cannot sue them, there will be no financial recovery for you. And finally,
here, the FDA wants until 2076 to fully release the Pfizer Vax data. I don’t
know if you saw that line item. I can put it up on the screen here. What am I



missing? That’s what we know. And I have additional sound bites I want to
play to demonstrate for people what this Vax is doing to the blood of those
who take it Have I missed anything so far?

Dr. Zev Zenlenko: Yes, I don’t know if the word “experimental” conveys the
malignancy here the malfeasance of what actually is going on. So in October
of 2020, the FDA made an internal presentation to its own scientists. And
that presentation was not meant to be leaked, but it was, and we have it. And
on slide 16, which I’ll provide for you so you can include this in the video,
on slide 16 of this presentation, the FDA lists all the side effects of these
vaccines. Now, this is two months prior to the rollout. Yes, that’s two
months before this vaccine, these vaccines were released onto the public, the
FDA presented this slide to its own scientists. Now, if you jump ahead to
today, if you look through and go to the VAERS database, and just look what
are the categories or side effects that actual human beings have experienced,
that have taken the time to file a report, or the doctor has taken the time
to file a report, there’s a 100% correlation between what actual human beings
have experienced clinically, and what the FDA told his own scientists two
months prior to the release of this bio-weapon. So whenever you have 100%
correlation, what that means is a term for that. It’s called premeditated,
first degree, capital murder, crimes against humanity, and genocide! This is
not an experiment. This is a malicious act of bioterrorism and the complicity
of our own government and agencies that are have been charged and put into
power by us to protect us who have whored themselves out to special interests
and stakeholders. They serve everyone except the American people.

Sean: Thank you for that you’re 100% right. I soft-pedal it when I call this
an experiment. It’s so much more than an experiment. It is a plot to
depopulate! And I think that segues nicely into this next soundbite. I want
to play this. This is Karen Kingston on the Stew Peters show. Now Karen
Kingston is a biotech analyst and an auditor of drug trials data. Very, very
bright woman, she knows what she’s doing. She knows how to analyze all the
paperwork, mountains and mountains of documents that come out of these
trials. And here’s what she has to say about Pfizer and this particular
product, that they’re masquerading as a vaccine, listen to this.

Karen Kingston: The CEO is not oblivious as to what’s going on with the phase
three trials. They’re very much aware of it. And this evidence shows that
they conspired to commit aggravated assault and murder of children with a
bioweapon. And maybe your audience or naysayers are saying you have no
evidence this is a bioweapon. Yes, I do. Take a look at the biological
license application that was submitted actually submitted in May of this
year. And what it says under the product description verbatim is the mRNA
Kornati (?) is a single-stranded mRNA encoding the full-length SARS code two
spike glycoprotein derived from the Wuhan-HU1-1Islip that was uploaded to
Gendai by China. It is the bioweapon! That’s what it is. And it’s literally
called the Wuhan-HU1-Spike protein. We know that’s a bioweapon. If you still
don’t believe me take a look at the patent that was issued on January 10 of
2017. And it was issued to actually MIT and Harvard. But this all rolls up
into the master cotton. (?) And who funded this? It says under state
government support the invention was made with a government support order by



the NIH. But if you go to section nine, what does it say, Stew? It says that
this nanotechnology vaccine will deliver a molecule. In some embodiments, the
small molecule is a toxin. In some embodiments, the toxin is from a chemical
weapon or an agent of biowarfare. The NIH patented a vaccine to deliver a
bioweapon.

Sean: Alright, sir, I’m coming back to you. I don’t know if your blood is
boiling like mine is but my understanding is within the last week, the NIH
Director has called for the arrest of those spreading what he calls
disinformation about this product.

Dr. Zelenko: The NIH, CDC and FDA are the enemies of the people. They should
be held accountable. I’m a person who believes in the rule of law. Once
they’re convicted for crimes against humanity, whoever the leadership is,
which is a whole list of people that should be targeted, they should be
brought to trial by military tribunal, and if they’re convicted of crimes
against humanity, genocide, and mass murder, they should be executed. And
that should be sent a message to future despots that we have a rule of law
here, you will be held accountable. And we society, humanity will not
tolerate the terror, the terrorizing of innocents, and a war against God-
consciousness and an attempt to enslave masses of people. We will come after
you.

Transcribed up to 15 minutes 21 seconds. I hope this inspires you to hear the
entire discussion.

Australian Aboriginals Hunted by
MILITARY, Children Vaccinated by FORCE
Against Parental Wishes!

Stew Peters: Alright, so I just saw this video, which shook me to the core.
I’m about to show it to you. And this is what I’m going to say right now
before I show you this video. All of you Hollywood actors, musicians, so-
called celebrities, NBA, NFL football players, all of you people of influence
with big platforms, put down the Courvoisier (brand of cognac) for a second,
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okay?, take off the Prada shades, get out of the Ferrari, and take a look at
this video. All of you lawmakers, politicians, so-called elected
representatives. Take a look at this video.

I told you we’re tracking what’s going on in Australia right now. There are
all kinds of reports all over the internet of Aboriginal people being chased
down hunted like wild animals by their own government by their military. Kids
are being chased by the military personnel, tackled to the ground, pinned
down and forced jabbed with syringes, needles, with syringes filled with this
bio-weapon that you people are calling a vaccine.

Okay, we’re not having the vaccine debate here, whether or not this is a
vaccine or a bio-weapon. But there is under no circumstances should it be
tolerated by the United States of America, the only superpower left on the
planet that this is happening to somebody in their country, an allied
country, a Western country with a democracy that up until recently has been
formed, very similar to our system here in the United States. Watch this
video.

Covid Vaccine Causes Myocarditis

This article is from a paper by Drs. Peter McCullough, M.D., an American
cardiologist, and Jessica Rose, Ph.D., a specialist in Orthopedics and Sports
Medicine at Stanford Children’s Health Specialty Services. It was published
by Elsevier which is a Netherlands-based publishing company specializing in
scientific, technical, and medical content. After the preliminary draft of
their report was peer-reviewed and approved for publication, it was posted by
the publisher on its website. Shortly thereafter, the publisher, Elsevier,
without giving a reason, suddenly withdrew the publication. (Partial text
from Dr. John G. Hartnett’s web article on
https://biblescienceforum.com/2021/11/08/follow-the-silence-paper-proving-cov
id-19-vaccines-cause-myocarditis-is-removed-from-publication-without-
explanation/ )

[pdf-embedder
url=”https://www.jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/COVID-Vaccine-Causes
-Myocarditis.pdf”]
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Click the down pointing arrow to read the next page. Or you can download the
PDF file and print it out.

COVID-19 ‘Vaccine’: A Bioweapon

Dr. Jane Ruby is a prominent health economist and new right political pundit.
She currently works as a president at Ruby Health Consulting since 2018. It
actually provides innovative solutions for Health Economics and outcomes
research (HEOR). She calls Covid vaccines a bioweapon. I sure wouldn’t bet my
life that she’s wrong.

For further references please see:
https://principia-scientific.com/covid-19-vaccine-a-slow-motion-genocidal-bio
weapon/

Why Is God Not Blessing America?
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What is happening today under the Biden administration is simply shocking!
The enemies of God, Christ, and the Bible have created a new ideology called
“Woke” that teaches everything contrary to what the Bible teaches! The
southern border is being flooded with illegal immigrants, inflation is
higher, the cost of energy has increased, the middle class is getting smaller
and smaller, civil liberties in especially the Blue States are trampled upon
in the name of public health with unconstitutional and even illegal vaccine
mandates (according to the Nuremberg Code), and parents who object to their
children being taught the Critical Race Theory are being called “domestic
terrorists”. I’m sure that most Republicans, perhaps some honest Democrats,
and most conservatives and Christians can add many more problems to the list
that America is facing today. And why is this happening? I submit to you that
one of the reasons God is not blessing America with good leadership is
because of America’s support for the nation of Israel! Does that shock you?
It would shock you if you hold the doctrine of so-called “Christian Zionism.”
Christians who support physical Israel have been misled by antichrists! Why
do I think so? Because the Bible tells us we should not bless those who
reject the doctrine of Christ!

2 John 1:9  Whosoever transgresseth, and abideth not in the doctrine of
Christ, hath not God. He that abideth in the doctrine of Christ, he hath
both the Father and the Son.
10  ¶If there come any unto you, and bring not this doctrine, receive
him not into your house, neither bid him God speed:
11  For he that biddeth him God speed is partaker of his evil deeds.

The prophecy of Genesis 12:3 was not toward physical Israel but
to Abraham and his spiritual children

If you don’t think so, please consider what the Scriptures below have to say.

Genesis 12:3 And I will bless them that bless thee (Abraham), and curse
him that curseth thee (Abraham): and in thee (Abraham) shall all
families of the earth be blessed.

Galatians 3:14 That the BLESSING OF ABRAHAM might come on the Gentiles
through Jesus Christ; that we might receive the promise of the Spirit
through faith.

Galatians 3:16 Now to Abraham and his seed were the promises made. He
saith not, And to seeds, as of many; but as of one, And to thy seed,
which is CHRIST.

Galatians 3:29 And if ye be Christ’s, THEN are ye (all those who call on
Jesus Christ to be saved) Abraham’s seed, and heirs according to the
promise.

Revelation 19:10b
… for the testimony of Jesus is the spirit of prophecy.

Christian Zionism is an oxymoron.



I want to thank pastor Chuck Baldwin of Liberty Fellowship for his good
teaching on this subject which inspired me to write this article.

Americans Must Stand Up And Say “I
Will Not Comply” With Covid Mandates
Right Now Or Face A Life Under
Totalitarianism – By Dr. Chuck Baldwin

This is a repost from:
https://chuckbaldwinlive.com/Articles/tabid/109/ID/4192/Americans-Must-Stand-
Up-And-Say-I-Will-Not-Comply-With-Covid-Mandates-Right-Now-Or-Face-A-Life-
Under-Totalitarianism.aspx

Published: Thursday, October 21, 2021

(To subscribe to Chuck Baldwin’s columns, click here.)

The world (led by the United States) has been under Covid tyranny for over 18
months now. At the very beginning of this masquerade, we were all taken off
guard. No one then could have dreamed what the satanic eugenicists Bill
Gates, Anthony Fauci, et al. had planned for us.

For a few weeks, everyone gave the medical establishment the benefit of the
doubt and believed they were truly looking out for our health—although some
of us NEVER put on those stupid masks. (To this day, I have not worn one of
those beastly masks—not once.)

But now the jig is up! We know exactly what Gates and Fauci are doing; and it
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has absolutely NOTHING to do with keeping us healthy.

The Covid narrative is a planned exercise in global tyranny. Not by
coincidence, the countries that are denied the right to keep and bear arms
are suffering through the worst of this tyranny. The Aussies and New
Zealanders must now realize how foolish they were to allow their governments
to disarm them.

As we were forced to traverse these tumultuous tyrannical waters, we became
aware that Fauci and the CDC were lying to us all along. From the very
beginning, they manipulated, exaggerated and lied about Covid deaths. And now
they are lying and covering up the deaths from the Covid gene therapy shots
(they are NOT vaccines).

In this report, Joseph Mercola makes a compelling case that the Covid jabs
have already killed over 200,000 people in the United States:

Yesterday, October 8, 2021, I published a Highwire exclusive interview
with Deborah Conrad, a physician’s assistant who is blowing the whistle
on COVID jab injuries, and the fact that these injuries are rarely
reported because of a faulty VAERS database design.

Today you’re in for yet another bombshell video: “Vaccine Secrets: COVID
Crisis.” It’s the first episode of “The False Narrative Takedown
Series,” produced by Steve Kirsch, executive director of the COVID-19
Early Treatment Fund.

“Vaccine Secrets” complements and supports everything Conrad shared in
her interview, so I highly recommend saving these files on your computer
and watching both of them. Both are available on Bitchute.

How Many Have Died From the COVID Jabs?

According to Kirsch, the COVID shots have already killed an estimated
200,000 Americans, a far higher number than the 15,386 deaths reported
to the U.S. Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS) as of
September 17, 2021. You can find all the research for Episode 1 of the
“False Narrative Takedown” series on SKirsch.io/vaccine-resources.2

According to Kirsch, the vaccination program should be immediately
halted, as the VAERS data suggest more than 200,000 Americans have
already died, and more than 2 million have been seriously injured by the
vaccines. Interestingly enough, Kirsch and his entire family took the
COVID shot early on, so he’s not coming from an “anti-vax” position.

According to Kirsch, the CDC, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration and
the National Institutes of Health are all “spreading misinformation
about the vaccine versus early treatment.” In a nutshell, these agencies
are saying the complete opposite of what is true — classic Orwellian
doublespeak.

They claim the COVID shots are safe and effective, when the data show
they’re neither, and they say there is no safe and effective early

https://www.lewrockwell.com/2021/10/joseph-mercola/more-than-200000-have-already-died-from-the-covid-jab-in-the-us/


treatment, which is clearly false. At the same time, our medical
freedoms are being stripped away under the guise of public health — all
while an immense death toll is allowed to take place right before our
eyes.

Kirsch is so confident in his analyses, he’s offered a $1 million
academic grant to anyone who can show his analysis is flawed by a factor
of four or more. So far, no one has stepped up to claim the prize. He’s
even offered $1 million to any official willing to simply have a public
debate with him about the data, and none has accepted the challenge.

False Narratives Overview

In this episode, Kirsch goes through five false narratives about COVID
jab safety, namely that:

*The shots are safe and effective
*No one has died from the COVID shot
*You cannot use VAERS to determine causality
*The SARS-CoV-2 spike protein is harmless
*Only a few adverse events are associated with the shots and they’re all
“mild”

He also reviews the five false narratives about what the solutions are:

*Vaccines are the only way to end the pandemic
*Vaccine mandates are therefore needed
*Masks work
*Early treatments do not work
*Ivermectin is dangerous

COVID Shot Kills Five Times More People Than It Saves

Kirsch cites information from Dr. Peter Schirmacher, chief pathologist
at the University of Heidelberg, who is recognized as one of the top 100
pathologists in the world.

More Than 200,000 Have Likely Been Killed by the Jabs

Between the documentation on his website and the video, you get a
detailed in-depth understanding of how to do this and how Kirsch came to
the conclusions made. Here, I will simply provide a summary rundown of
Kirsch calculations and conclusions:

*Propensity to report = same as in previous years
*Number of domestic deaths in the VAERS database = 6,167 as of August
27, 2021
*Under-reporting factor for serious events = 41 (i.e., for every 41
events, only one is reported)
*Background VAERS death rate = 500 per year (this background death
number will be subtracted twice, as most COVID jab recipients are
receiving two doses. This gives us a very conservative estimate)
*Excess deaths calculation = (6,167 – 2 x 500) x 41 = 212,000 excess



deaths

Using the same calculation methods, Kirsch conservatively estimates more
than 300,000 Americans have also been permanently disabled by the COVID
shots. These estimates have been validated by four teams of researchers
using other methods. (None of them used VAERS data.)

If you’re under the age of 50, your risk of dying from the vaccine is
greater than your chance of dying from COVID-19.

Kirsch also demonstrates another calculation to show the COVID shots
kill more people than the actual COVID-19 infection does. That
calculation also shows that if you’re under the age of 50, your risk of
dying from the vaccine is greater than your chance of dying from
COVID-19, so it makes no sense from a risk-benefit perspective to get
the jab if you’re younger than 50.

What’s more, since your risk of natural infection exponentially
decreases over time (as natural herd immunity grows, your chance of
infection approximately halves each year), the risks of the COVID shot
rapidly outgrow any potential benefit with each passing year.

This British report shows statistical support for the charge that the Covid
jab is destroying people’s natural immunity and giving them AIDS (another
government-created medical crisis).

Latest UK PHE Vaccine Surveillance Report figures on Covid cases show
that doubly vaccinated 40-70 year olds have lost 40% of their immune
system capability compared to unvaccinated people. Their immune systems
are deteriorating at around 5% per week (between 2.7% and 8.7%). If this
continues then 30-50 year olds will have 100% immune system degradation,
zero viral defence by Christmas and all doubly vaccinated people over 30
will have lost their immune systems by March next year.

These people will then effectively have full blown acquired
immunodeficiency syndrome.

But, finally, people are beginning to fight back.

This report notes how State senators in Oregon are seeking a grand jury
investigation into Covid-19 statistical manipulation.

The CDC adopted a “double-standard exclusively for COVID-19 data
collection” that inflated cases and deaths starting early in the
pandemic, violating multiple federal laws and distorting mitigation
policies, Oregon lawmakers told the feds’ top lawyer in the state.

Advised by “a large team of world-renowned doctors, epidemiologists,
virologists, and attorneys,” state Senators Kim Thatcher and Dennis
Linthicum petitioned U.S. Attorney Scott Asphaug to approve a grand jury
investigation into how the pandemic is being measured.
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Professionals in the airline industry have had enough and are refusing to
comply:

Joshua Yoder, a pilot with Southwest Airlines and co-founder of U.S.
Freedom Flyers, told Fox News on Monday’s Tucker Carlson Tonight that
“we have all the control, and the control comes from a simple word, and
that is ‘no.’ We just don’t need to comply.”

The day after Biden issued his imperial command, almost two dozen state
governors responded with a statement opposed to his overreach, including
Arizona, Alabama, Alaska, Arkansas, Florida, Georgia, Idaho, Iowa,
Missouri, Mississippi, Montana, Nebraska, North Dakota, Oklahoma, South
Carolina, South Dakota, Tennessee, Texas, and Wyoming.

And yesterday, a federal judge in Texas issued a temporary restraining
order against United Airlines (UA), blocking it from imposing its
vaccine mandate on any of its employees. UA originally told its 67,000
U.S. employees that they must be vaccinated by September 27 or lose
their jobs.

This court order is the first of its kind, likely not the last. As more
and more individuals like Yoder understand the power of the word “no” to
federal overreach, the greater the pushback will be against the Biden
administration’s use of COVID to impose its draconian and tyrannical
mandates on American citizens.

So many law enforcement personnel are refusing to comply with the vaccine
mandates that in Seattle the city is losing as many as 40% of its police
force.

In what the president of Seattle’s Police Guild calls an “unprecedented
move,” the department moved to “Stage 3” operations Wednesday.

That means detectives and other non-patrol units will serve as first
responders to 9-1-1 calls.

The department has already lost more than 300 officers in the past year,
and hundreds more could face termination next week if they don’t comply
with the vaccine order.

The SPD staffing crisis has become so dire, police union president Mike
Solan is warning about what’s next, as the department mobilizes to
“Stage 3″—an emergency scenario because of a shortage of officers.

Meanwhile businesses and neighbors are left to deal with rising crime
and longer response times.

Anyone who has but a modicum of knowledge of the fundamental principles of
Liberty knows by now that the Covid narrative is NOT ABOUT health but ALL
ABOUT total government control over our lives.
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Perhaps the governor of Maine personifies the satanic spirit of slavery as
well as anyone.

Central Maine Medical Center, a key hospital for regional healthcare,
issued a dire warning about the need to shut down critical care services
last week if they are forced to fire or lay-off all the unvaccinated
workers. The hospital appealed to the Governor’s office, Democrat Janet
Mills for a testing option to avoid losing some of the most important
care providers in their system.

Today, the hospital quantified their issue and announced they were going
to suspend pediatric admissions as well as heart attack and trauma
admissions, because they just will not be able to operate.

Unfortunately, the Democrat Governor has announced she doesn’t care if
the hospital has to shut down. Mills’ stated her unilateral jab mandate
will remain in place and the vaxxed and unvaxxed citizens of Maine will
die until they comply with the vaccine rules.

Because it’s all about the public health right?

Joe Biden and Lloyd Austin are so desperate to force compliance within the
U.S. military that they are threatening to make Navy SEALS pay back the cost
of their training if they don’t get vaxxed.

An estimated 33% – 40% of U.S. military personnel are holding their ground
and refusing the jab.

People, please understand that the primary tool of tyrants is intimidation.
In other words, they are BULLIES. All it takes to shake off a bully is to
stand up to him and just say NO!

And that’s what people all over America are starting to do.

I’m talking about men like Dr. Chris Rake.

A shocking video of respected [UCLA] anesthesiologist Chris Rake being
kicked out of his job has gone viral. He explains to RT.com why he
opposes mandatory Covid-19 vaccinations and is prepared to never
practice medicine again.

“This is totalitarianism. I’ve come out and said, ‘No, you’re not going
to do that, not on my watch’… I’m willing to give my life to this
cause.”

Rake is not alone. Almost 8,000 physicians and medical scientists have signed
a declaration accusing Covid policymakers of “crimes against humanity.”

An international group of physicians and scientists signed a declaration
Friday accusing COVID-19 policy-makers of “crimes against humanity” for
preventing the use of life saving treatments on their patients.

https://www.thegatewaypundit.com/2021/10/us-navy-secretary-lloyd-austin-threatens-navy-sealss-get-vax-will-fired-may-force-pay-back-cost-training/?utm_source=Gab&utm_campaign=websitesharingbuttons
https://www.thegatewaypundit.com/2021/10/us-navy-secretary-lloyd-austin-threatens-navy-sealss-get-vax-will-fired-may-force-pay-back-cost-training/?utm_source=Gab&utm_campaign=websitesharingbuttons
https://www.rt.com/op-ed/537541-doctor-ejected-from-us-hospital/
https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/4600-doctors-scientists-accuse-covid-policymakers-crimes-against-humanity/


As of Monday morning, the Physicians Declaration had garnered more than
4,600 signatures. The signers accused policymakers of forcing a “one-
size-fits-all” treatment strategy, resulting in “needless illness and
death,” rather than “upholding fundamental concepts of the
individualized.”

According to Global COVID Summit, the declaration was created by
physicians and scientists during the Rome COVID Summit. The signatories
are professionals, many of whom are on the front lines of treating COVID
patients.

The Declaration states:

“The Physicians’ Declaration was first read at the Rome COVID
Summit, catalyzing an explosion of active support from medical
scientists and physicians around the globe. These professionals
were not expecting career threats, character assassination, papers
and research censored, social accounts blocked, search results
manipulated, clinical trials and patient observations banned, and
their professional history and accomplishments altered or omitted
in academic and mainstream media.

“Thousands have died from COVID as a result of being denied life-
saving early treatment. The Declaration is a battle cry from
physicians who are daily fighting for the right to treat their
patients, and the right of patients to receive those treatments —
without fear of interference, retribution or censorship by
government, pharmacies, pharmaceutical corporations, and big tech.”

The signatories created a “doctors- and scientists-only” COVID
information platform so citizens can make informed decisions for their
families “without interruption, manipulation, politicization or
profiteering from external forces outside of the doctor-patient
relationship.”

Ladies and gentlemen, the next six months will determine the fate of the free
world.

If freedom lovers in America will stand up en masse RIGHT NOW and refuse to
comply with the antichrist Covid mandates, and I mean regardless of the cost,
Liberty will be preserved.

But if we couch down in fear or complacency and continue to go along with
this beastly system, by this time next year, a free America will NOT exist.

It is up to us! Right now!

It may not be easy, but it is very simple: For the sake of our freedom and
the freedom of our children, DO NOT COMPLY!

I repeat: DO NOT COMPLY!



(End of message. Please see the entire article on:
https://chuckbaldwinlive.com/Articles/tabid/109/ID/4192/Americans-Must-Stand-
Up-And-Say-I-Will-Not-Comply-With-Covid-Mandates-Right-Now-Or-Face-A-Life-
Under-Totalitarianism.aspx)

Dr. Anne McCloskey Exposes the ‘Great
Reset’ Agenda Behind COVID Hoax

This is a powerful talk from Anne McCloskey, a medical doctor in Northern
Ireland. I think her word is much more valuable and trustworthy than what
some salaried “fact-checker” or politician has to say, don’t you? I hope you
will read at least the text if you don’t have time to listen to the video.

The transcript is below the video.

Transcription

Across this island and across the world, there are millions of people who are
awakened into the understanding that this current health crisis, this so-
called pandemic, is a Trojan horse which has been used to introduce a new era
for humanity. The “Great Reset”, the “Fourth Industrial Revolution”,
“building back better” whatever catchy, chirpy name the bankers and
billionaires are calling it, it’s not good for you and me, for the ordinary
people. Relationships between individuals, families, communities,
governments, and nations will change fundamentally. They’re coming for you,
your family, your job, your savings, your home, your pension, your culture,
your traditions, your freedom, your very way of life unless we unite to
resist! We do not consent.

This is not a conspiracy theory, but the outworking of a scheme written by
people who hate the human race. Agenda 21 has been implemented now and will
come to pass unless we unite to resist! We do not consent!

Last year, a seasonal respiratory virus of high infectivity, but low

https://chuckbaldwinlive.com/Articles/tabid/109/ID/4192/Americans-Must-Stand-Up-And-Say-I-Will-Not-Comply-With-Covid-Mandates-Right-Now-Or-Face-A-Life-Under-Totalitarianism.aspx
https://chuckbaldwinlive.com/Articles/tabid/109/ID/4192/Americans-Must-Stand-Up-And-Say-I-Will-Not-Comply-With-Covid-Mandates-Right-Now-Or-Face-A-Life-Under-Totalitarianism.aspx
https://chuckbaldwinlive.com/Articles/tabid/109/ID/4192/Americans-Must-Stand-Up-And-Say-I-Will-Not-Comply-With-Covid-Mandates-Right-Now-Or-Face-A-Life-Under-Totalitarianism.aspx
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/dr-anne-mccloskey-exposes-the-great-reset-agenda-behind-covid-hoax/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/dr-anne-mccloskey-exposes-the-great-reset-agenda-behind-covid-hoax/


pathogenicity passed across the world and sadly took with it people who were
very old, who were already very sick, and most of them were in the last
months and years of their lives. There were younger people who died. May God
have mercy on their souls and comfort their families and friends. But in
terms of the overall cause for mortality, there was nothing to see. Seasonal
viruses do this every year. They have done since time began and they will
continue to do so no matter what humans do.

In 2020, in no country, in no country was there a significant increase in
overall mortality compared to the past. Ireland in this pandemic actually
increased her population by a couple of percent. If we take away the track
and trace system calling for the first time in medical history a case someone
who’s perfectly well who has no symptoms, and which is going to cost the UK
Government 37 billion pounds over two years — I don’t even know what 37
billion pounds looks like what it would what it would buy, would it be two
hospitals, would it be five hospitals would it be 1000 nurses job, I have no
idea. But these PCR tests measure nothing. They are an illusion to create a
crisis.

If we take away the fact that the WHO changed the rules changed the way in
which we measure disease impact by saying that any death within 28 days of a
positive PCR test was due to COVID, and even without a positive test if you
had symptoms of shortness of breath, fever, the things that people die from
every day, that was COVID too. If we take away the daily, no hourly,
incessant misery porn on the legacy media dolefully recounting the figures
and scrutinizing the anguish last hours of those who were taken, and the
poor-faced politicians with crocodile tears pretend to care. If we take away
the psychological abuse of populations across this planet, using applied
behavioral psychology designed to get them in terror. If we take away the
signage, the arrows, the one way systems, walk/don’t walk, the yellow notices
on every flat surface, the sanitization, the masks, all the paraphernalia of
this neuro-linguistic program and mental abuse which tells us that we are the
bio-hazards, we are a danger to our families and friends. If we take all this
away, there is nothing to see. The emperor has no clothes.

But of course, there was something to see, wasn’t there? Viruses don’t make
laws, governments do. But what we did see, what we saw was the removal of our
most basic and inalienable rights, to work, to earn, to move, to associate,
to kiss, to hug, to go to church, to bury our dead with dignity, to live our
lives as we see fit. We saw the removal of a right to speak, to protest, to
object to this tyranny. We saw censorship, character assassination, and
banishment of scientists and professors who dared to offer an alternative
narrative. We saw our children and young people locked up denied their
education, the right to play outside, to live their precious young lives,
however they and their parents saw fit. We’ve seen millions of the poorest
and most marginalized people on the planet, pushed to starvation and death
because of the economic fallout because poverty kills.

I’ve worked as a GP (General Practitioner) throughout this past year, and
I’ve not seen people gasping for breath from COVID, but people utterly
abandoned by their health system. People in despair from loneliness, from
isolation, fear, people who haven’t seen their families and loved ones for



months, and whose lives are infinitely poorer as a result. I’ve seen delayed
cancer diagnoses, people having treatments canceled, willy nilly people dying
waiting for elective procedures, people in pain who can’t get help. Estimates
vary, but it’s now assumed that between 200,000 and 500,000 extra deaths will
occur in the area covered by the NHS. And that’s assuming that this lunacy of
lockdowns stop, and a similar figure obviously adjusted for the population in
the south of Ireland.

The cure is much, much worse than the disease. It’s time to move on. This was
not about health. It never was about health. It’s smoke and mirrors. There
are around 30 published papers internationally, showing that right across the
globe lockdowns don’t work. And if they do, why are we still locked up a year
later? The health and economic fallout from this will cost millions of lives,
and it will end the way that we live now, forever.

It’s over. The line has been exposed. We must stand together. We do not
consent.

The Name of the “Deep State”: The
Council On Foreign Relations

Forward by the webmaster:

It came to me on October 20, 2020, before bed, that all this talk about the
so-called, “Deep State” may be a diversion to get people’s eyes off what
exactly the Deep State is! What do you think about when you hear those words?
When I first heard that name, I thought of a nebulous shadowy group of super-
wealthy people controlling the American government behind the scenes. Who can
point their finger at the shadowy Deep State? NOBODY! But I now realize that
you can point your finger at the Council on Foreign Relations, (CFR), because
it’s an actual organization that even Wikipedia has an article about!

This short 4.5-minute video is a good explanation of the origin and purposes

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-name-of-the-deep-state-the-council-on-foreign-relations/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-name-of-the-deep-state-the-council-on-foreign-relations/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Council_on_Foreign_Relations


of the CFR.

When I lived in Japan, I used to tell the Japanese about the secret
organization known as the Illuminati. Saying the name, “Illuminati” is also
kind of nebulous. Who has even met one? Nobody that I know of. But when I
started to realize the Jesuit order has something to do with the Illuminati
and I said, “Jesuit”, that was a name the Japanese could relate to! They have
read about them from history, and maybe even met a Jesuit or two.

And there has also been talk about President Trump draining “the Swamp”. How
can he possibly do that when the CFR comprises the greater part of the Swamp?
Has the president, or any POTUS, ever pointed his finger at the CFR as the
true decision-making body of the American government?

This article is to put some concrete under the term, “Deep State” / AKA the
“Swamp’ and explain to you what exactly it is in America.

This video is a very clear audio of Myron Fagan’s talk of the Illuminati and
the Council on Foreign Relations. It’s long but very informative.

Transcrption of “The Illuminati and the Council on Foreign



Relations” by Myron Fagan

The question of how and why the United Nations is the crux of the great
conspiracy to destroy the sovereignty of the United States and the
enslavement of the American people within a UN one-world dictatorship is a
complete and unknown mystery to the vast majority of the American people.

The reason for this unawareness of the frightening danger to our country and
to the entire free world is simple. The masterminds behind this great
conspiracy have absolute control of all of our mass communications media,
especially television, the radio, the press, and Hollywood.

We all know that our State Department, the Pentagon, and the White House have
brazenly proclaimed that they have the right and the power to manage the
news, to tell us not the truth, but what they want us to believe.

They have seized that power on orders from their masters of the great
conspiracy and the objective is to brainwash the people into accepting the
phony peace bait to transform the United States into an enslaved unit of the
United Nations’ one-world government.

First of all, bear in mind that the so-called UN police action in Korea,
fought by the United States in which 150,000 of our sons were murdered and
maimed, was part of the plot, just as the undeclared by Congress war in
Vietnam in which our sons are dying is part of the plot, just as the plot
against Rhodesia and South Africa in which our sons will be dying is part of
the UN plot.

However, the vitally important thing for all Americans, all you mothers of
the boys who died at Korea and are now dying in Vietnam, to know is that our
so-called leaders in Washington, who we elected to safeguard our nation and
our constitution, are the betrayers and that behind them are a comparatively
small group of men whose sole objective is to enslave the whole world of
humanity in their satanic plot of one-world government.

Now in order to give you a very clear picture of this satanic plot, I will go
back to its beginning, clear back in the middle of the 18th century and name
the men who put that plot into action and then bring you down to the present–
today’s status of that plot. Now as a matter of further intelligence, a term
used by the FBI, let me clarify the meaning of the expression ‘he is a
liberal.’

The enemy, meaning the one-world conspirators, have seized upon that word
‘liberal’ as a cover-up for their activities. It sounds so innocent and so
humanitarian to be liberal. Well, make sure that the person who calls himself
a liberal or is described as a liberal is not in truth a ‘red’.

Now then, this satanic plot was launched back in the 1760’s when it first
came into existence under the name of the Illuminati. This Illuminati was
organized by one Adam Weishaupt, born a Jew, who was converted to Catholicism
and became a Catholic priest, and then, at the behest of the then newly
organized House of Rothschild, defected and organized the Illuminati.



Naturally, the Rothschilds financed that operation, and every war since then,
beginning with the French Revolution, has been promoted by the Illuminati
operating under various names and guises. I say under various names and
guises because after the Illuminati was exposed and became too notorious,
Weishaupt and his co-conspirators began to operate under various other names.
In the United States, immediately after World War I, they set up what they
called the Council on Foreign Relations, commonly referred to as the CFR, and
this CFR is actually the Illuminati in the United States. And its hierarchy,
the masterminds in control of the CFR, to a very great extent, are
descendants of the original Illuminati conspirators. But, to conceal that
fact, most of them changed their original family names to American-sounding
names. For example, the true name of the Dillons, Clarence and Douglas Dillon
(once Secretary of the US Treasury Department), is Laposky. I’ll come back to
all this later.

There is a similar establishment of the Illuminati in England operating under
the name of the British Institute of International Affairs [The Royal
Institute of International Affairs]. There are similar secret Illuminati
organizations in France, Germany, and other nations operating under different
names, and all these organizations, including the CFR, continuously set up
numerous subsidiary or front organizations that are infiltrated into every
phase of the various nations’ affairs. But at all times, the operations of
these organizations were and are masterminded and controlled by the
internationalist bankers, who in turn were and are controlled by the
Rothschilds.

The details of how they accomplished the setting up of the CFR in the United
States as also in the other nations, are far too voluminous to describe in
this dissertation. But you can find it complete in news bulletin #122
entitled “UN is Spawn of the Illuminati”, and news bulletin #123 entitled
“CFR Completely Unmasked as Illuminati”. Both are published by the Cinema
Educational Guild, PO Box 46205, Hollywood California. You can get them for
50 cents per copy by writing to that address. Those news bulletins reveal the
names of the original founders of the Illuminati and the Americanized names
of their descendants in the present CFR.

Now I’ll go back to the activities of the original Illuminati conspirators as
revealed in news bulletin #122. One branch of the Rothschild family had
financed Napoleon. Another branch of the Rothschilds, both branches the real
masterminds of the Illuminati, financed Britain, Germany, and the other
nations in the Napoleonic wars.

Immediately after the Napoleonic wars, the Illuminati assumed that all the
nations were so destitute and so weary of wars that they’d be glad for any
solution, so the Rothschild stooges set up what they called the Congress in
Vienna and at that meeting they tried to create the first League of Nations,
their first attempted one-world government, on the theory that all the
crowned heads of European governments were so deeply in debt to them that
they would willingly or unwillingly serve as their stooges.

But the Czar of Russia caught the stench of the plot and completely torpedoed
it. The enraged Nathan Rothschild, then the head of the dynasty, vowed that



some day he or his descendants would destroy the Czar and his entire family,
and his descendants did accomplish that very threat in 1917.

At this point, bear in mind that the Illuminati was not set up to operate on
a short-range basis. Normally a conspirator of any type enters into a
conspiracy with the expectation of achieving his objective during his own
lifetime. But that was not the case with the Illuminati. True, they hoped to
accomplish their objective during their lifetime, but paraphrasing, ‘the show
must go on’. The Illuminati operates on the very long-range basis. Whether it
will take scores of years or even centuries, they have dedicated their
descendants to keep the pot boiling until, they hope, the conspiracy is
achieved.

Now let’s go back to the birth of the Illuminati. Adam Weishaupt was a
Jesuit-trained professor of canon law, teaching in Ingolstadt University,
when he defected from Christianity to embrace the luciferian conspiracy. It
was in 1770 that the professional money lenders, the then recently organized
House of Rothschild, retained him to revise and modernize the age-old
Protocols of Zionism, which from the outset, was designed to give the
Synagogue of Satan, so named by Jesus Christ, ultimate world domination so
they could impose the luciferian ideology upon what would remain of the human
race after the final social cataclysm by use of satanic despotism.

Weishaupt completed his task May 1, 1776. Now you know why May 1 is the great
day with all communist nations to this very day. That was the day, May 1,
1776, that Weishaupt completed his plan and officially organized the
Illuminati to put the plan into execution. That plan required the destruction
of all existing governments and religions. That objective was to be reached
by dividing the masses of people whom he, Weishaupt, termed ‘goyim’, or
‘human cattle’, into opposing camps in ever increasing numbers on political,
social, economic, and other issues– the very conditions we have in our
country today.

The opposing sides were then to be armed and incidents provided which would
cause them to fight and weaken themselves and gradually destroy national
governments and religious institutions. Again I say, the very conditions in
the world today. And at this point let me stress a prime feature of the
Illuminati plans. When and if their blueprint for world control, the
“Protocols of the Elders of Zion”, is discovered and exposed, they would wipe
all the Jews off the face of the earth in order to divert suspicions from
themselves. If you think this is far fetched, bear in mind that they
permitted Hitler, a liberal socialist himself, who was financed by corrupt
Kennedys, the Warburgs, and the Rothschilds, to incinerate 600,000 Jews.

Now just why did the conspirators choose the word ‘Illuminati’ for their
satanic organization? Weishaupt himself said that the word is derived from
Lucifer and means “holders of the light.” Using the lie that his objective
was to bring about a one-world government to enable those with mental ability
to govern the world and prevent all wars in the future– in short, using the
words ‘peace on earth’ as his bait– exactly as that same bait ‘peace’ was
used by the 1945 conspirators to force the United Nations on us, Weishaupt
financed, I repeat, by the Rothschilds, recruited some 2,000 paid followers.



These included the most intelligent men in the field of arts and letters,
education, the sciences, finance, and industry.

He then established Lodges of the Grand Orient, Masonic Lodges, to be their
secret headquarters and I again repeat, that in all of this he was acting
under orders from the House of Rothschild. The main features of the Weishaupt
plan of operation required his Illuminati to do the following things to help
them to accomplish their purpose:

1.Use monetary and sex bribery to obtain control of men already in high
places in the various levels of all governments and other fields of endeavor.
Once influential persons had fallen for the lies, deceits, and temptations of
the Illuminati they were to be held in bondage by application of political
and other forms of blackmail, threats of financial ruin, public exposure, and
physical harm, even death to themselves and loved members of their families.

Do you realize how many present top officials in our present government in
Washington are controlled in just that way by the CFR? Do you realize how
many homosexuals in our State Department, the Pentagon, all federal agencies,
even in the White House are controlled that way?

2.Illuminati and the faculties of colleges and universities were to cultivate
students possessing exceptional mental ability belonging to well-bred
families with international leanings and recommend them for special training
in internationalism. Such training was to be provided by granting
scholarships to those selected by the Illuminists. That gives you an idea
what a ‘Rhodes Scholarship’ means. It means indoctrination into accepting the
idea that only a one-world government can put an end to recurring wars and
strife. That’s how the United Nations was sold to the American people. One of
the most notable Rhodes scholars we have in our country is Senator William J.
Fulbright, sometimes referred to as ‘half-bright’. His entire voting record
spells Illuminati. All such scholars were to be first persuaded and then
convinced that men of special talent and brains have the right to rule those
less gifted on the ground that the masses don’t know what is best for them
physically, mentally, and spiritually.

In addition to the Rhodes and similar scholarships, today there are three
special Illuminati schools located in Gordonstown in Scotland, Salem in
Germany, and Anavryti in Greece. These three are known ones, but there are
others that are kept undercover. Prince Philip, the husband of Britain’s
Queen Elizabeth, was educated at Gordonstown at the instigation of Lord Louis
Mountbatten, his uncle, a Rothschild relative, who became Britain’s Admiral
of the Fleet after World War II ended.

3.All influential people trapped into coming under the control of the
Illuminati, plus the students who had been specially educated and trained,
were to be used as agents and placed behind the scenes of all governments as
experts and specialists so they would advise the top executives to adopt
policies which would, in the long run, serve the secret plans of the
Illuminati one-world conspiracy and bring about the destruction of the
governments and religions they were elected or appointed to serve.



Do you know how many such men operate in our government at this very time?
Rusk, McNamara, Hubert Humphrey, Fulbright, Keekle, and go on and on and on.

4.Perhaps the most vital directive in Weishaupt’s plan was to obtain absolute
control of the press, at that time the only mass communications media, to
distribute information to the public so that all news and information could
be slanted so that the masses could be convinced that a one-world government
is the only solution to our many and varied problems.

Now do you know who owns and controls our mass communications media? I’ll
tell you. Practically all the movie lots in Hollywood is owned by the
Lehmans, Kuhn-Loeb & Company, Goldman-Sachs, and other internationalist
bankers. All the national radio and TV channels in the nation are owned and
controlled by those same internationalist bankers.

The same is true of every chain of metropolitan newspapers and magazines,
also of the press wire services, such as Associated Press, United Press
International, etc. The supposed heads of all those media are merely the
fronts for the internationalist bankers, who in turn compose the hierarchy of
the CFR– today’s Illuminati in America.

Now can you understand why the Pentagon Press agent, Sylvester, so brazenly
proclaimed that the government has the right to lie to the people. What he
really meant was that our CFR controlled government had the power to lie to
and be believed by the brain-washed American people.

And let’s again go back to the first days of the Illuminati. Because Britain
and France were the two greatest world powers in the late years of the 18th
Century, Weishaupt ordered the Illuminati to foment the colonial wars,
including our Revolutionary War, to weaken the British Empire and organize
the French Revolution to destroy the French empire. He scheduled the French
Revolution to start in 1789. However, in 1784, a true act of God placed the
Bavarian government in possession of evidence which proved the existence of
the Illuminati and that evidence could have saved France if they, the French
government, hadn’t refused to believe it.

Here is how that act of God happened. It was in [1874, says audio, but surely
meant] 1784 that Weishaupt issued his orders for the French Revolution. A
German writer, named Zwack, put it into book form. It contained the entire
Illuminati story and Weishaupt’s plans. A copy of this book was sent to the
Illuminists in France headed by Robespierre whom Weishaupt had delegated to
foment the French Revolution.

The courier was struck and killed by lightening as he rode through Rallestown
on his way from Frankfurt to Paris. The police found the subversive documents
on his body and turned them over to the proper authorities. After careful
study of the plot, the Bavarian government ordered the police to raid
Weishaupt’s newly organized Lodges of the Grand Orient and the homes of his
most influential associates.

All additional evidence thus discovered convinced the authorities that the
documents were genuine copies of the conspiracy by which the Illuminati



planned to use wars and revolutions to bring about the establishment of a
one-world government, the powers of which they, headed by the Rothschilds,
intended to usurp as soon as it was established, exactly in line with the
United Nations plot of today.

In 1785, the Bavarian government outlawed the Illuminati and closed the
Lodges of the Grand Orient. In 1786, they published all the details of the
conspiracy. The English title of that publication is “The Original Writings
of the Order and the Sect of the Illuminati.” Copies of the entire conspiracy
were sent to all the heads of church and state in Europe. But the power of
the Illuminati, which was actually the power of the Rothschilds, was so great
that this warning was ignored. Nevertheless, the Illuminati became a dirty
word and it went underground.

At the same time, Weishaupt ordered Illuminists to infiltrate into the Lodges
of Blue Masonry and formed their own secret societies within all secret
societies. Only Masons who proved themselves internationalists and those
whose conduct proved they had defected from God were initiated into the
Illuminati. Thenceforth, the conspirators donned the cloak of philanthropy
and humanitarianism to conceal their revolutionary and subversive activities.

In order to infiltrate into Masonic Lodges in Britain, Weishaupt invited John
Robison over to Europe. Robison was a high degree Mason in the Scottish Rite.
He was a professor of natural philosophy at Edinburgh University and
Secretary of the Royal Society of Edinburgh. Robison did not fall for the lie
that the objective of the Illuminati was to create a benevolent dictatorship,
but he kept his reactions to himself so well that he was entrusted with a
copy of Weishaupt’s revised conspiracy for study and safekeeping.

Anyway, because the heads of state and church in France were deluded into
ignoring the warnings given them, the revolution broke out in 1789 as
scheduled by Weishaupt. In order to alert other governments to their danger,
in 1798, Robison published a book entitled “Proof of a Conspiracy to Destroy
all Governments and Religions” but his warnings were ignored, exactly as our
American people have been ignoring all warnings about the United Nations and
the Council on Foreign Relations (the CFR).

[Part 2]

Now here is something that will stun and very likely outrage many who hear
this, but there is documentary proof that our own Thomas Jefferson and
Alexander Hamilton became students of Weishaupt. Jefferson was one of
Weishaupt’s strongest defenders when he was outlawed by his government and it
was Jefferson who infiltrated the Illuminati into the then newly organized
lodges of the Scottish Rite in New England. Here is the proof.

In 1789, John Robison warned all Masonic leaders in America that the
Illuminati had infiltrated into their lodges and on July 19, 1789, David
Papen, President of Harvard University, issued the same warning to the
graduating class and lectured them on the influence of Illuminism was
acquiring on American politics and religion, and to top it off, John Quincy
Adams, who had organized the New England Masonic Lodges, issued his warnings.



He wrote three letters to Colonel William L. Stone, a top Mason, in which he
exposed how Jefferson was using Masonic lodges for subversive Illuministic
purposes. Those three letters are at this very time in Whittenburg Square
Library in Philadelphia. In short, Jefferson, founder of the Democratic
Party, was a member of the Illuminati which at least partly accounts for the
condition of the party at this time and through infiltration of the
Republican Party, we have exactly nothing of loyal Americanism today.

[Audio missing here? It seems an abrupt change of subject!]

That disastrous rebuff at the Congress of Vienna created by the Czar of
Russia, Alexander I, did not by any means destroy the Illuminati conspiracy.
It merely forced them to adopt a new strategy realizing that the one-world
idea was, for the moment, killed, the Rothschild’s decided that to keep the
plot alive they would have to do it by heightening their control of the money
systems of the European nations.

Earlier, by a ruse the outcome of the Battle of Waterloo had been falsified,
Rothschild had spread a story that Napoleon had one bad battle. That had
precipitated a terrific panic on the stock market in England. All stocks had
plummeted down to practically zero and Nathan Rothschild bought all the
stocks for virtually a penny on its dollar values.

That gave him complete control of the economy of Britain and virtually of all
Europe. So immediately after that Congress in Vienna had boomeranged,
Rothschild forced Britain to set up a new Bank of England which he absolutely
controlled, exactly as later, through Jacob Schiff, he engineered our own
Federal Reserve Act which gave the House of Rothschild a secret control of
the economy in the United States. But now for a moment, let’s dwell on the
activities of the Illuminati in the United States.

In 1826, one Captain William Morgan decided it was his duty to inform all
Masons and the general public what the full proof was regarding the
Illuminati, their secret plans, and intended objectives; also reveal the
identities of the masterminds of the conspiracy. The Illuminati promptly
tried Morgan in absentia and convicted him of treason.

They ordered one Richard Howard, an English Illuminist, to carry out their
sentence of execution as a traitor. Morgan was warned and he tried to escape
to Canada, but Howard caught up with him near the border, near the Niagara
Gorge to be exact, where he murdered him. This was verified in a sworn
statement made in New York by one Avery Allen to the effect that he heard
Howard render his report of the execution to a meeting of Knights Templars in
St. John’s Hall in New York. He also told how arrangements had been made to
ship Howard back to England.

That Allen affidavit is on record in New York City Archives. Very few Masons
and very few of the general public know that general disapproval over that
incident of murder caused approximately half of all the Masons in the
northern jurisdiction of the United States to secede. Copies of the minutes
of the meeting held to discuss that matter are still in existence in safe



hands and that all that secrecy emphasizes the power of the masterminds of
the Illuminati to prevent such terrible events of history from being taught
in our schools.

In the early 1850’s the Illuminati held a secret meeting in New York which
was addressed by a British Illuminist named Wright. Those in attendance were
told that the Illuminati was organizing to unite the Nihilist and Atheist
groups with all other subversive groups into an international group to be
known as Communists. That was when the word ‘communist’ first came into being
and it was intended to be the supreme weapon and scare word to terrify the
whole world and drive the terrorized peoples into the Illuminati one-world
scheme.

This scheme, communism, was to be used to enable the Illuminati to foment
future wars and revolutions. Clinton Roosevelt (a direct ancestor of Franklin
Roosevelt), Horace Greeley, and Charles Dana, foremost newspaper publishers
of that time were appointed to head a committee to raise funds for the new
venture. Of course, most of the funds were provided by the Rothschilds and
this fund was used to finance Karl Marx and Engels when they wrote “Das
Kaptial” and the “Communist Manifesto” in Soho, England. And this clearly
reveals that communism is not a so-called ideology, but a secret weapon, a
bogy man word to serve the purpose of the Illuminati.

Weishaupt died in 1830, but prior to his death, he prepared a revised version
of the age-old conspiracy, the Illuminati, which under various aliases was to
organize, finance, direct, and control all international organizations and
groups by working their agents into executive positions at the top.

In the United States we have Woodrow Wilson, Franklin Roosevelt, Jack
Kennedy, Johnson, Rusk, McNamara, Fulbright, etc., as prime examples.

In addition, while Karl Marx was writing the Communist Manifesto under the
direction of one group of Illuminists, Professor Karl Ritter of Frankfurt
University was writing the antithesis under direction of another group. The
idea was that those who direct the overall conspiracy could use the
differences in those two so-called ideologies to enable them to divide larger
and larger numbers of the human race into opposing camps so that they could
be armed and then brainwashed into fighting and destroying each other, and
particularly, to destroy all political and religious institutions.

The work Ritter started was continued after his death and completed by the
German so-called philosopher Friedrich Wilhelm Nietzsche who founded
Nietzscheanism. This Nietzscheanism was later developed into Fascism and then
into Nazism and was used to foment World War I and II.

In 1834 the Italian revolutionary leader, Guiseppe Mazzini, was selected by
the Illuminati to direct their revolutionary program throughout the world. He
served in that capacity until he died in 1872, but some years before he died,
Mazzini had enticed an American General named Albert Pike into the
Illuminati. Pike was fascinated by the idea of a one-world government and
ultimately he became the head of this luciferian conspiracy.



Between 1859 and 1871 he, Pike, worked out a military blueprint for three
world wars and various revolutions throughout the world which he considered
would forward the conspiracy to its final stage in the 20th century. Again I
remind that these conspirators were never concerned with immediate success.
They also operated on a long-range view.

Pike did most of his work in his home in Little Rock, Arkansas. But a few
years later, when the Illuminati’s Lodges of the Grand Orient became suspect
and repudiated because of Mazzini’s revolutionary activities in Europe, Pike
organized what he called the New and Reformed Palladian Right.

He set up three Supreme Councils: one in Charleston, South Carolina; one in
Rome, Italy; and a third in Berlin, Germany. He had Mazzini establish 23
subordinate councils in strategic locations throughout the world. These have
been the secret headquarters of the world revolutionary movement ever since.

Long before Marconi invented radio, the scientists in the Illuminati had
found the means for Pike and the heads of his councils to communicate
secretly. It was the discovery of that secret that enabled intelligence
officers to understand how apparently unrelated incidents, ones such as the
assassination of an Austrian Prince at Sarajevo, took place simultaneously
throughout the world which developed into a war or a revolution.

Pike’s plan was as simple as it has proved effective. It called for
Communism, Nazism, political Zionism, and other international movements be
organized and used to foment three global world wars and at least two major
revolutions.

The first world war was to be fought so as to enable the Illuminati to
destroy Czarism in Russia, as vowed by Rothschild after the Czar had
torpedoed his scheme at the Congress in Vienna, and to transform Russia into
a stronghold of atheistic communism. The differences stirred up by agents of
the Illuminati between the British and German Empires were to be used to
foment this war. After the war would be ended, communism was to be built up
and used to destroy other governments and weaken religions.

World War II, when and if necessary, was to be fomented by using the
controversies between Fascists and political zionists, and here let it be
noted that Hitler was financed by Krupp, the Warburgs, the Rothschilds, and
other internationalist bankers and that the slaughter of the supposed 600,000
Jews by Hitler didn’t bother the Jewish internationalist bankers at all.

That slaughter was necessary in order to create worldwide hatred of the
German people and thus bring about the war against them. In short, this
second world war was to be fought to destroy nazism and to increase the power
of political zionism so that the state of Israel could be established in
Palestine.

During this World War II, international communism was to be built up until it
equalled in strength to that of united Christendom. When it reached that
point, it was to be contained and kept in check until required for the final
social cataclysm. As we know now, Roosevelt, Churchill, and Stalin put that



exact policy into effect and Truman, Eisenhower, Kennedy, and Johnson
continued that same exact policy.

World War III is to be fomented by using the so-called controversies, the
agents of the Illuminati operating under whatever new name, are now being
stored up between the political Zionists and the leaders of the Moslem world.
That war is to be directed in such a manner that all of Islam and political
Zionism (Israel) will destroy each other while at the same time, the
remaining nations once more divided on this issue will be forced to fight
themselves into a state of complete exhaustion– physically, mentally,
spiritually, and economically.

Now, can any thinking person doubt that the intrigue now going on in the
Near-, Middle-, and Far-East is designed to accomplish that satanic
objective? Pike himself foretold all this in a statement he made to Mazzini
on August 15, 1871. Pike stated that after World War III is ended, those who
will inspire to undisputed world domination will provoke the greatest social
cataclysm the world has ever known. Quoting his own words taken from the
letter he wrote to Mazzini and which letter is now catalogued in the British
Museum in London, England, he said:

“We shall unleash the nihilists and the atheists and we shall provoke a great
social cataclysm which in all its horror will show clearly to all nations the
effect of absolute atheism, the origins of savagery and of most bloody
turmoil. Then everywhere, the people forced to defend themselves against the
world minority of the world revolutionaries and will exterminate those
destroyers of civilization and the multitudes disillusioned with Christianity
whose deistic spirits will be from that moment on without direction and
leadership and anxious for an ideal, but without knowledge where to send its
adoration, will receive the true light through the universal manifestation of
the pure doctrine of Lucifer brought finally out into public view. A
manifestation which will result from a general reactionary movement which
will follow the destruction of Christianity and Atheism; both conquered and
exterminated at the same time.”

When Mazzini died in 1872, Pike made another Italian revolutionary leader
named Adrian Lemmy, his successor. Lemmy, in turn, was succeeded by Lenin and
Trotsky, then by Stalin. The revolutionary activities of all those men were
financed by British, French, German, and American international bankers– all
of them dominated by the House of Rothschilds.

We are supposed to believe that the international bankers of today, like the
money changers of Christ’s day, are only the tools or agents of the great
conspiracy, but actually they are the masterminds behind all of it, while the
general public has been brain-washed by all the mass communications media
into believing that communism is a movement of the so-called workers. The
actual fact is that both British and American intelligence officers have
authentic documentary evidence that international liberals, operating through
their international banking houses, particularly the House of Rothschilds,
have financed both sides of every war and revolution since 1776.

Those who today comprise the conspiracy (the CFR in the United States) direct



our governments whom they hold in usury through such methods as the Federal
Reserve System in America to fight wars, such as Vietnam (created by the
United Nations), so as to further Pike’s Illuminati plans to bring the world
to that stage of the conspiracy when atheistic communism and the whole of
Christianity can be forced into an all out third world war within each
remaining nation as well as on an international scale.

The headquarters of the great conspiracy in the late 1700’s was in Frankfurt,
Germany where the House of Rothschild had been established by Mayer Anselm
who adopted the Rothschild name and linked together other international
financiers who had literally sold their souls to the devil. After the
Bavarian government’s exposure in 1786, the conspirators moved their
headquarters to Switzerland then to London. Since World War II, after Jacob
Schiff, the Rothschild’s boy in America died, the headquarters of the
American branch has been in the Harold Pratt Building in New York, and the
Rockefellers, originally proteges of Schiff, have taken over the manipulation
of finances in America for the Illuminati.

In the final phases of the conspiracy, the one-world government will consist
of the king-dictator, head of the United Nations, the CFR, and a few
billionaires, economists, and scientists who have proved their devotion to
the great conspiracy. All others are to be integrated into a vast
conglomeration of mongrelized humanity– actually slaves.

Now let me show you how our federal government and the American people have
been sucked into the one-world take-over plot of the Illuminati great
conspiracy and always bear in mind, that the United Nations was created to
become the housing for that one-world, so-called, liberal conspiracy. The
real foundations of the plot of the takeover of the United States were laid
during the period of our Civil War. Not that Weishaupt and the earlier
masterminds had ever overlooked the new world, as I have previously
indicated, Weishaupt had his agents planted over here as far back as the
Revolutionary War. But George Washington was more than a match for them.

It was during the Civil War that the conspirators launched their first
concrete efforts. We know that Judah Benjamin, chief advisor of Jefferson
Davis, was a Rothschild agent. We also know that there were Rothschild agents
planted in Abraham Lincoln’s cabinet who tried to sell him into a financial
dealing with the House of Rothschild.

But old Abe saw through the scheme and bluntly rejected it thereby incurring
the undying enmity of the Rothschilds, exactly as the Russian Czar did when
he torpedoed their first League of Nations at the Congress in Vienna.
Investigation of the assassination of Lincoln revealed that the assassin,
Booth, was a member of a secret conspiratorial group. Because there were a
number of highly important government officials involved, the name of the
group was never revealed and it became a mystery, exactly as the
assassination of Jack Kennedy still is a mystery. But I am sure it will not
for long remain a mystery.

Anyway, the ending of the Civil War destroyed, temporarily, all chances of
the House of Rothschilds to get a clutch on our money system, such as they



had acquired in Britain and other nations in Europe. I say temporarily
because the Rothschilds and the masterminds of the conspiracy never quit, so
they had to start from scratch. But they lost no time in getting started.

Shortly after the Civil War, a young immigrant, who called himself Jacob H.
Schiff, arrived in New York. Jacob was a young man with a mission for the
House of Rothschild. Jacob was the son of a Rabbi born in one of the
Rothschild’s houses in Frankfurt, Germany.

I won’t go deeply into his background. The important point was that
Rothschild recognized in him not only a potential money wizard, but more
important, he also saw the latent Machiavellian qualities in Jacob that
could, as it did, make him an invaluable functionary in the great one-world
conspiracy.

After a comparatively brief training period in the Rothschild’s London Bank,
Jacob left for America with instructions to buy into a banking house which
was to be the springboard to acquire control of the money system of the
United States. Actually, Jacob came here to carry out four specific
assignments:

1.And most important, was to acquire control of America’s money system.

2.Find desirable men, who for a price, would be willing to serve as stooges
for the great conspiracy and promote them into high places in our federal
government, our Congress, and the US Supreme Court, and all federal agencies.

3.Create minority group strife throughout the nations– particularly between
the whites and blacks.

4.Create a movement to destroy religion in the United States, but
Christianity to be the chief target.

[Part 3]

[1. Take control of US money system.]

Earlier I stated that Jacob Schiff came to America with orders by Rothschild
to carry out four specific directives. The first and most important one was
to get control of the United States’ money system. Let’s trace Schiff’s step
to accomplish that directive. As a first step he had to buy into a banking
house, but it had to be the kind of a house that he could absolutely control
and mold for that primary objective of entrapping our US money system.

After carefully scouting around, Jacob bought a partnership in a firm that
called itself Kuhn and Loeb. Like Schiff, Kuhn and Loeb were immigrants from
German Jewish ghettos. They came to the United States in the mid 1840’s. Both
started their business careers as itinerant pack peddlers. In the early
1850’s they pooled their interests and set up a merchandise store in
Lafayette, Indiana under the firm name of Kuhn and Loeb servicing the covered
wagon settlers on their way west. In the years that followed, they set up
similar stores in Cincinnati and St. Louis. Then they added pawnbroking to
their merchandising pursuits. From that to money lending was a short and



quick step.

By the time Schiff arrived on the scene, Kuhn and Loeb was a well-known
private banking firm, and this is the firm Jacob bought into. Shortly after
he became a partner in Kuhn and Loeb, Schiff married Loeb’s daughter, Teresa,
then he bought out Kuhn’s interests and moved the firm to New York and Kuhn
and Loeb became Kuhn-Loeb & Company; international bankers with Jacob Schiff,
agent of the Rothschilds, ostensibly the sole owner. And throughout his
career, this blend of Judas and Machiavelli, the first hierarch of the
Illuminati’s great conspiracy in America, posed as a generous philanthropist
and a man of great holiness– the cover-up policy set forth by the Illuminati.

[2. Install puppets in government.]

As I have stated, the first great step of the conspiracy was to be the
entrapment of our money system. To achieve that objective, Schiff had to get
full cooperation of the then big banker elements in America, and that was
easier said than done. Even in those years, Wall Street was the heart of the
American money mart and J.P. Morgan was its dictator. Next in line were the
Drexels and the Biddles of Philadelphia. All the other financiers, big and
little, danced to the music of those three houses, but particularly to that
of Morgan. All of those three were proud, haughty, arrogant potentates.

For the first few years, they viewed the little bewhiskered man from the
German ghettos with utter contempt, but Jacob knew how to overcome that. He
threw a few Rothschild bones to them. Said bones being distribution in
America of desirable European stock and bond issues. Then he discovered that
he had a still more potent weapon in his hands in the following:

It was in the decades following our Civil War that our industries began to
burgeon. We had great railroads to build. The oil, mining, steel, textile
industries were bursting out of their swaddling clothes. All of that called
for vast financing. Much of that financing had to come from abroad. That
meant the House of Rothschild and that was when Schiff came into his own. He
played a very crafty game.

He became the patron saint of John D. Rockefeller, Edward R. Harriman, and
Andrew Carnegie. He financed the Standard Oil Company for Rocky, the Railroad
Empire for Harriman, and the Steel Empire for Carnegie. But instead of
hogging all the other industries for Kuhn-Loeb & Company, he opened the doors
of the House of Rothschild to Morgan, Biddle, and Drexel. In turn, Rothschild
arranged the setting up of London, Paris, European and other branches for
those three, but always in partnerships with Rothschild subordinates and
Rothschild made it very clear to all those men that Schiff was to be the boss
in New York.

Thus at the turn of the century Schiff had a tight control of the entire
banking fraternity on Wall Street which by then, with Schiff’s help, included
Lehman brothers, Goldman-Sachs, and other internationalist banks headed by
men chosen by the Rothschilds. In short, that meant control of the nation’s
money powers and he was then ready for the giant step– the entrapment of our
national money system.



Now under our Constitution, all control of our money system is vested solely
in our Congress. Schiff’s next important step was to seduce our Congress to
betray that Constitutional edict by surrendering that control to the
hierarchy of the Illuminati’s great conspiracy. In order to legalize that
surrender and thus make the people powerless to resist it, it would be
necessary to have Congress enact special legislation.

To accomplish that, Schiff would have to infiltrate stooges into both houses
of Congress. Stooges powerful enough to railroad Congress into passing such
legislation. Equally, or even more important, he would have to plant a stooge
in the White House a president that is without integrity and without scruples
who would sign that legislation into law. To accomplish that, he had to get
control of either the Republican or the Democratic Party.

The Democratic Party was the more vulnerable. It was the hungrier of the two
parties. Except for Grover Cleveland, the Democrats had been unable to land
one of their men in the White House since before the Civil War. There were
two reasons for that:

1.Poverty of the Party.

2.There were considerably more Republican-minded voters than Democrats.

The poverty matter was not a great problem, but the voter problem was a
different story. But as I previously said, Schiff was a smart cookie.

Here is the atrocious and murderous method he employed to solve that voter
problem. His solution emphasizes how very little the Jewish internationalist
bankers care about their own racial brethren as you shall see.

Suddenly, around 1890, there broke out a nationwide series of pogroms in
Russia. Many, many, thousands of innocent Jews– men, women, and children,
were slaughtered by the Cossacks and other peasants. Similar pogroms with
similar slaughter of innocent Jews broke out in Poland, Rumania, and
Bulgaria. All those pogroms were fomented by Rothschild agents. As a result,
Jewish terrified refugees from all of those nations swarmed into the United
States and that continued throughout the next two or three decades because
the pogroms were continuous through all those years. All those refugees were
aided by self-styled humanitarian committees set up by Schiff, the
Rothschilds, and all the Rothschild affiliates.

In the main, the refugees streamed into New York, but the Schiff-Rothschild
humanitarian committees found ways to shuffle many of them into other large
cities such as Chicago, Boston, Philadelphia, Detroit, Los Angeles, etc. All
of them were quickly transformed into naturalized citizens and educated to
register as Democrats. Thus all of that so-called minority group became solid
Democratic voter blocks in their communities, all controlled and maneuvered
by their so-called benefactors. And shortly after the turn of the century,
they became vital factors in the political life of our nation. That was one
of the methods Schiff employed to plant men like Nelson Aldrich in our Senate
and Woodrow Wilson in the White House.



[3. Racial Strife.]

At this point let me remind you of another of the important jobs that was
assigned to Schiff when he was dispatched to America. I refer to the job of
destroying the unity of the American people by creating minority-group and
racial strife. By the pogrom-driven Jewish refugees into America, Schiff was
creating one ready-made minority group for that purpose. But the Jewish
people, as a whole, made fearful by the pogroms, could not be depended upon
to create the violence necessary to destroy the unity of the American people.

But right within America, there was an already made-to-order, although as yet
a sleeping minority group, the Negroes, who could be sparked into so-called
demonstrations, rioting, looting, murder, and every other type of
lawlessness. All that was necessary, was to incite and arouse them. Together,
those two minority groups, properly maneuvered, could be used to create
exactly the kind of strife in America the Illuminati would need to accomplish
their objective.

Thus at the same time that Schiff and co-conspirators were laying their plans
for the entrapment of our money system, they were also perfecting plans to
hit the unsuspecting American people with an explosive and terrifying racial
upheaval that would tear the people into hate-factions and create chaos
throughout the nation, especially on all college and university campuses, all
protected by Earl Warren decisions and our so-called leaders in Washington.
Of course, perfecting those plans required time and infinitely patient
organizing.

Now to remove all doubts, I take a few moments to give you documentary proof
of this racial strife plot. First of all they had to create leadership and
organizations to draw in millions of dupes, both Jewish and Negroes, who
would do the demonstrating and commit the rioting, looting, and lawlessness.

So in 1909, Schiff, the Lehmans, and other conspirators, organized and set up
the “National Association for the Advancement of the Colored People” known as
the NAACP. The presidents, directors, and legal councils of the NAACP were
always white men, Jews, appointed by Schiff, and this is the case to this
very day.

Then in 1913, the Schiff group organized the Anti-Defamation League of the
B’nai B’rith commonly known as the ADL to serve as the gestapo and hatchet-
man outfit for the entire great conspiracy. Today this sinister ADL maintains
over 2,000 agencies in all parts of the country and they advise and
completely control every action of the NAACP or of the Urban League of all
the other so-called Negro civil rights organizations throughout the nation
including such leaders as Martin ‘Lucifer’ King, Stockely Carmichael, Bayard
Rustin, and others of that ilk.

In addition, the ADL acquired absolute control of the advertising budgets of
many department-stores, hotel-chains, and TV and Radio industrialist
sponsors, also advertising-agencies in order to control practically all the
mass-communications media and force every loyal newspaper to slant and
falsify the news and to further incite, and, at the same time create sympathy



for, the lawlessness and violence of the Negro mobs.

Here is documentary proof of the beginning of their deliberate plot to foment
the Negroes into all their lawlessness:

Around 1910, one Israel Zengwill wrote a play entitled “The Melting-Pot”. It
was sheer propaganda to incite the Negroes and Jews because the play
purportedly visualized how the American people were discriminating against,
and persecuting Jews and Negroes. At that time nobody seemed to realize that
it was a propaganda play– it was that cleverly-written. The propaganda was
well wrapped up in the true, great entertainment in the play, and it was a
big Broadway Hit.

Now in those years, the legendary Diamond Jim Brady used to throw a banquet
at the famous Delmonico Restaurant in New York after the opening-performance
of a popular play. He threw such a party for the cast of “The Melting-Pot”,
its author, producer, and chosen Broadway celebrities. By then I’d already
made a personal mark on the Broadway Theater and was invited to that party.
There I met George Bernard Shaw and a Jewish writer named Israel Cohen.
Zangwill, Shaw, and Cohen were the triumvirate who created the Fabian Society
in England and had worked closely with a Frankfurt Jew named Mordicai who had
changed his name to Karl Marx, but remember, at that time both Marxism and
Communism were just emerging and nobody paid much attention to either, and
nobody suspected the propaganda in the writings of those three really
brilliant writers.

At that banquet, Israel Cohen told me that he was then engaged in writing a
book which was to be a follow-up on Zangwill’s “The Melting-Pot”. The title
of his book was to be “A Racial Program for the 20th Century.” At that time I
was completely absorbed by my work as a playwright, and significant as that
title was, its real objective never dawned on me nor was I interested in
reading the book. But it suddenly hit me with the force of a hydrogen bomb
when I received a newspaper clipping of an item published by the Washington
D.C. Evening Star in May 1957. That item was a verbatim reprint of the
following excerpt in Israel Cohen’s book “A Racial Program for the 20th
Century” and it reads as I quote:

“We must realize that our party’s most powerful weapon is racial tension. By
propounding into the consciousness of the dark races, that for centuries they
have been oppressed by the whites, we can move them to the program of the
communist party. In America, we will aim for subtle victory. While inflaming
the Negro minority against the whites, we will instill in the whites a guilt-
complex for their exploitation of the Negroes. We will aid the Negroes to
rise to prominence in every walk of life, in the professions, and in the
world of sports and entertainment. With this prestige, the Negro will be able
to intermarry with the whites and begin a process which will deliver America
to our cause.”

That same excerpt was entered into the Congressional Record of June 7, 1957,
by Representative Thomas G. Abernathy. Thus the authenticity of that passage
in Cohen’s book was fully established. But the one question that remained in
my mind was whether it represented the official policy or plot of the



Communist Party or just a personal expression of Cohen himself. Hence I
sought more proof and I found it in an official pamphlet published in 1935 by
the New York Communist Party’s official Workers’ Library Publishers. That
pamphlet was entitled The Negroes in a Soviet America. It urged the Negroes
to rise up, form a soviet-state in the south, and apply for admission to the
Soviet Union. It contained a firm pledge that the revolt would be supported
by all American ‘reds’ and all so-called liberals. On page 38, it promised
that a Soviet government would confer greater benefits to Negroes than to
whites and again this official communist pamphlet pledged that, I quote: “any
act of discrimination or prejudice against a Negro will become a crime under
the revolutionary law.” That statement proved that the excerpt in Israel
Cohen’s book published in 1913 was an official edict of the Communist Party
and directly in line with the Illuminati blueprint for world revolution
issued by Weishaupt and later by Albert Pike.

Now there’s only one question and that is to prove that the communist regime
is directly controlled by the American Jacob Schiff and London Rothschild
masterminds of the great conspiracy. A little later I will provide that proof
that will remove even a remote doubt that the Communist Party, as we know it,
was created by those masterminds, capitalists if you will note, that Schiff,
the Warburgs, and the Rothschilds planned and financed the entire Russian
Revolution, also the murder of the Czar and his family, and that Lenin,
Trotsky, and Stalin took their orders directly from Schiff and the other
capitalists whom they supposedly are fighting.

Now can you see why the vile Earl Warren and his equally vile co-Supreme
Court justices issued that infamous and treasonous desegregation decision in
1954? It was to aid and abet the plot of the Illuminati conspirators to
create tension and strife between the Negroes and Whites. Can you see why the
same Earl Warren issued his decision prohibiting Christian prayers and
Christmas carols in our schools? It was done to destroy Christianity. Can you
see why Eisenhower, despite all the rigid constitutional prohibitions, sent
federal troops into a southern state to enforce the desegregation decision?
Why Kennedy did likewise? And can you see why Johnson and 66 Senators,
despite the protests of 90% of the American people, voted for the Consular
Treaty which opens our entire country to Russian spies and saboteurs? All
those 66 Senators are 20th century ‘Benedict Arnolds’.

It is up to you and you, all of the American people, to force Congress, our
elected servants, to haul in those American traitors for impeachments and
that when proven guilty, they all be given the punishment prescribed for
traitors who aid and abet our enemies. And that includes the forcing of rigid
investigations by Congress of the CFR and all their fronts, such as the ADL,
the NAACP, SNIC, and such Illuminati tools as Martin ‘Lucifer’ King. Such
investigations will completely unmask all the leaders in Washington and the
Illuminati and all their affiliations and affiliates as traitors carrying out
the Illuminati plot. It will completely unmask the United Nations as the
intended crux of the entire plot and force Congress to take the US out of the
UN and hurl the UN out of the US. In fact, it will destroy the UN and the
entire plot.

Before I close this phase, I wish to reiterate and stress one vital point



which I urge you to never forget if you wish to save our country for your
children and their children. Here is the point. Every unconstitutional and
unlawful act committed by Woodrow Wilson, by Franklin Roosevelt, by Truman,
Eisenhower, and Kennedy and are now being committed by Johnson, is exactly in
line with the Illuminati conspirators centuries-old plot outlined by
Weishaupt and Albert Pike. Every vicious decision issued by the traitorous
Earl Warren and his equally traitorous Supreme Court justices was directly in
line with what the Illuminati blueprint required. That all the treason
committed by our State Department under Rusk and earlier by John Foster
Dulles, and Marshall, also all the treason committed by McNamara and his
predecessors is directly in line with that same Illuminati blueprint for the
takeover of the world. Also the amazing treason by various members of our
Congress, especially by the 66 Senators who signed for the Consular Treaty,
has been committed on orders from the Illuminati.

[Part 4]

Now I will go back to Jacob Schiff’s entrapment of our money system and the
treasonous actions that followed. It will also reveal the Schiff-Rothschild
control of not only Karl Marx, but of Lenin, Trotsky, and Stalin, who created
the revolution in Russia and set up the Communist Party.

It was in 1908 that Schiff decided that the time had come for his seizure of
our money system. His chief lieutenants in that seizure were Colonel Edward
Mandell House whose entire career was that of chief executive and courier for
Schiff as I shall show, Bernard Barouk, and Herbert Lehman. In the fall of
that year, they assembled in secret conclave at the Jekyll Island Hunt Club,
owned by J.P. Morgan at Jekyll Island, Georgia. Among those present were J.P.
Morgan, John D. Rockefeller, Colonel House, Senator Nelson Aldrich, Schiff,
Stillman and Vandlelip of the New York National City Bank, W. and J.
Seligman, Eugene Myer, Bernard Barouk, Herbert Lehman, Paul Warburg, in
short, all of the international bankers in America. All of them members of
the hierarchy of the Illuminati’s great conspiracy.

A week later they emerged with what they called the Federal Reserve System.
Senator Aldrich was the stooge who was to railroad it through Congress, but
they held that railroading in abeyance for one chief reason. They would first
have to plant their man, an obedient stooge, in the White House to sign the
Federal Reserve Act into law. They knew that even if the Senate would pass
that act unanimously, the then newly elected President Taft would promptly
veto it. So they waited.

In 1912, their man, Woodrow Wilson, was elected to the presidency.
Immediately after Wilson was inaugurated, Senator Aldrich railroaded the
Federal Reserve Act through both houses of Congress and Wilson promptly
signed it and the Federal Reserve Act became law. That heinous act of treason
was committed on December 23, 1913, two days before Christmas when all the
members of Congress, except for several carefully picked Representatives and
three equally carefully picked Senators, were away from Washington. How
heinous treasonous was that act? I’ll tell you. Our founding fathers knew
full well the power of money. They knew that whoever had that power held the
destiny of our nation in his hands. Therefore, they carefully guarded this



power when they set forth in the Constitution, that Congress, the elected
representatives of the people, alone would have the power. The Constitutional
language on this point is brief, concise, and specific, stated in Article I,
Section 8, Paragraph 5, defining the duties and powers of Congress, and I
quote: “to coin money, regulate the value thereof, and of foreign coin, and
the standard of weights and measures.” But on that tragic, unforgettable day
of infamy, December 23, 1913, the men we sent to Washington to safeguard our
interests, the Representatives and Senators and Woodrow Wilson, delivered the
destiny of our nation into the hands of two aliens from Eastern Europe, Jacob
Schiff and Paul Warburg. Warburg was a very recent immigrant who came here on
orders from Rothschild for the express purpose of blueprinting that foul
Federal Reserve Act.

Now the vast majority of the American people think that the Federal Reserve
System is the United States Government owned agency. That is positively
false. All of the stock of the federal reserve banks is owned by the member
banks and the heads of the member banks are all members of the hierarchy of
the great Illuminati conspiracy known today as the CFR.

The details of that act of treason, in which many traitorous so-called
Americans participated, are far too long for this reporting, but all those
details are available in a book entitled, “The Federal Reserve Conspiracy”,
written by Eustace Mullins. In that book, Mullins tells the entire horrifying
story and backs it up with unquestionable documentations. Aside from it being
a truly fascinating and shocking story of that great betrayal, every American
should read it as a matter of vital intelligence for the time when the whole
American people will finally come awake and smash the entire conspiracy and
with God’s help, that awakening will surely come. You can get a copy of that
book from the publisher, The Christian Educational Association, 530 Chestnut
St., Union, New Jersey.

Now if you think that those aliens and their by accident-of-birth American
co-conspirators would be content with just the control of our money system,
you are in for another very sad shock. The Federal Reserve System gave the
conspirators complete control of our money system, but it in no way touched
the earnings of the people because the Constitution positively forbids what
is now known as the 20% withholding tax. But the Illuminati blueprint for
one-world enslavement called for the confiscation of all private property and
control of individual earning powers. This, and Karl Marx stressed that
feature in his blueprint, had to be accomplished by a progressive graduated
income tax. As I have stated, such a tax could not lawfully be imposed upon
the American people. It is succinctly and expressly forbidden by our
Constitution. Thus, only an Amendment to the Constitution could give the
federal government such confiscatory powers.

Well, that too was not an insurmountable problem for our Machiavellian
plotters. The same elected leaders in both houses of Congress and the same
Mr. Woodrow Wilson, who signed the infamous Federal Reserve Act into law,
amended the Constitution to make the federal income tax, known as the 16th
Amendment, a law of the land. Both are illegal under our Constitution. In
short, the same traitors signed both betrayals, the Federal Reserve Act and
the 16th Amendment, into law. However, it seems that nobody ever realized



that the 16th amendment was set up to rob, and I do mean rob, the people of
their earnings via the income tax provision.

The plotters didn’t fully use the provision until World War II when that
great humanitarian, Franklin Roosevelt, applied a 20% withholding tax on all
small wage earners and up to 90% on higher incomes. Oh, of course, he
faithfully promised that it would be only for the duration of the war, but
what was a promise to such a charlatan who in 1940, when he was running for
his third term, kept proclaiming: “I say again and again and again that I
will never send American boys to fight on foreign soil.” Remember? He was
proclaiming that even as he was already preparing to plunge us into World War
II by enticing the Japanese into that ‘sneak attack’ on Pearl Harbor to
furnish him with his excuse.

And before I forget, let me remind you that another charlatan named Woodrow
Wilson used exactly that same campaign slogan in 1916. His slogan was, “Re-
elect the man who will keep your sons out of the war.” Exactly the same
formula, exactly the same promises. But wait, as Al Jolson used to say, “You
ain’t heard nothin’ yet.” That 16th Amendment income tax trap was intended to
confiscate– rob– the earnings only of the common herd, you and me. It was not
intended to even touch the huge incomes of the Illuminati gang, the
Rockefellers, the Carnegies, the Lehmans, and all the other conspirators.

So together, with that 16th Amendment, they created what they called the tax-
free foundations that would enable the conspirators to transform their huge
wealth into such so-called foundations and avoid payment of virtually all
income taxes. The excuse for it was that the earnings of those tax-free
foundations would be devoted to humanitarian philanthropy. So we now have the
several Rockefeller Foundations, the Carnegie Endowment Fund, the Ford
Foundation, the Mellon Foundation, and hundreds of similar tax-free
foundations.

And what kind of philanthropy do these foundations support? Well, they
finance all the civil rights groups that are creating all the chaos and
rioting all over the country. They finance the Martin ‘Lucifer’ Kings. The
Ford Foundation finances the Center for the Study of Democratic Institutions
in Santa Barbara, commonly referred to as Moscow West, and which is headed by
‘wonder boy’ Hutchens, Walter Ruther, Erwin Canham and others of that ilk.

In short, the tax-free foundations financed those who are doing the job for
the Illuminati’s great conspiracy. And what are the hundreds of billions of
dollars they confiscate every year from the earnings of the common herd, you
and me, used for? Well, for one thing, there is the foreign aid gimmick which
gave billions to communist Tito, plus gifts of hundreds of jet planes, many
of which were turned over to Castro, plus the costs of training communist
pilots so that they can the better to shoot down our planes. Billions to red
Poland. Billions to India. Billions to Sukarno. Billions to other enemies of
the United States. That’s what that treasonously railroaded 16th Amendment
has done to our nation, to the American people, to you and to me, to your
children and their children.

Our CFR Illuminati controlled federal government can grant tax-free status to



all foundations and pro-red one-world outfits, such as the Fund for the
Republic. But if you or a patriotic pro-organization is too outspokenly pro-
American, they can terrify and intimidate you by finding a misplaced comma in
your income-tax report and by threatening you with penalties, fines, and even
prison. Future historians will wonder how the American people could have been
so naive and stupid as to have permitted such audacious brazen acts of
treason as the Federal Reserve Act and the 16th Amendment. Well, they were
not naive and they were not stupid. The answer is, they trusted the men they
elected to safeguard our country and our people, and they just didn’t have
even an inkling about either betrayal, until after each one had been
accomplished.

It was the Illuminati controlled mass communications media that kept, and is
keeping, our people naive and stupid and unaware of the treason being
committed. Now the great question is, when will the people wake up and do to
our traitors of today what George Washington and our founding fathers would
have done to Benedict Arnold? Actually, Benedict Arnold was a petty traitor
compared to our present traitors in Washington. Now let’s go back to the
events that followed the rape of our Constitution by the passage of the
Federal Reserve Act and the 16th Amendment. Was Wilson completely under their
control?

The masterminds of the great conspiracy put in motion their next and what
they hoped would be their final steps to achieve their one-world government.
The first of those steps was to be World War I. Why War? Simple. The only
excuse for a one-world government was that it will supposedly ensure peace.
The only thing that can make people cry for peace, is war. War brings chaos,
destruction, exhaustion, to winner as well as to loser. It brings economic
ruin to both. Most important, it destroys the flower of the young manhood of
both. To the saddened and heartbroken oldsters the mothers and fathers who
are left with nothing but memories of their beloved sons, peace becomes worth
any price. And that is the emotion upon which the conspirators depend for the
success of their satanic plot.

Throughout the 19th century, from 1814 to 1914, the world, as a whole, was at
peace. Such wars as the Franco-Prussian, our own Civil War, the Russo-
Japanese War, were what might be termed local disturbances that did not
affect the rest of the world. All the great nations were prosperous and the
people staunchly nationalistic and fiercely proud of their sovereignties. It
was utterly unthinkable that the French and the German peoples would be
willing to live under a one-world government, or the Turks and the Russians,
or the Chinese and the Japanese. Even more unthinkable is that a Kaiser
Wilhelm, or a Franz Joseph, or a Czar Nicholas, or any Monarch, would
willingly and meekly surrender his throne to a one-world government. But bear
in mind that the peoples in all nations are the real power and only one
thing, war, could make the peoples yearn and clamor for a peace-ensuring one-
world government. But it would have to be a frightful and horribly
devastating war. It could not be just a local disturbing war between just two
nations, it would have to be a world war. No major nation must be left
untouched by the horrors and devastation of such a war. The cry for peace
must be made universal.



Actually that was the format set by the Illuminati and Nathan Rothschild at
the turn of the 19th century. They first maneuvered all of Europe into the
Napoleonic Wars, then the Congress in Vienna which they, and particularly
Rothschild, planned to transform into a League of Nations which was to have
been the housing for their one-world government, exactly as the present
United Nations was set up to be the housing for the forthcoming, God forbid,
one-world government. Anyway, that was the format the House of Rothschild and
Jacob Schiff decided to employ to achieve their objective in 1914. Of course
they knew that the same format had failed in 1814, but they theorized, that
this was only because the Czar of Russia had torpedoed that scheme. Well, the
present 1914 conspirators would eliminate that 1814 ‘fly in the ointment’.
They’d make sure that after the new world war that they were conspiring,
there’d be no Czar of Russia around to throw monkey-wrenches into the
machinery.

I won’t go into how they accomplished this first step to launch a world war.
History records that World War I was precipitated by a trivial incident, the
kind of incident both Weishaupt and Albert Pike had incorporated in their
blueprints. That incident was the assassination of an Austrian Archduke
arranged by the Illuminati masterminds. The war followed. It involved
Germany, Austria, Hungary, and their allies (so-called the Axis powers),
against France, Britain, and Russia, called the Allies. Only the United
States was not involved during the first two years.

By 1917 the conspirators had achieved their primary objective. All of Europe
was in a state of destitution. All the peoples were war weary and crying for
‘peace’. And the outcome too was all set. It was to come as soon as the
United States would be hurled on the side of the Allies, and that was all set
to happen immediately after Wilson’s re-election. After that, there could be
only one outcome. Complete victory for the Allies. To fully confirm my
statement that long before 1917, the conspiracy, headed in America by Jacob
Schiff, had it all set to hurl the United States into that war, I will cite
the proof:

When Wilson was campaigning for re-election in 1916, his chief appeal was
“re-elect the man who will keep your sons out of the war.” But during that
same campaign, the Republican Party publicly charged that Wilson had long
committed himself to throw us into the war. They charged that if he would be
defeated he would accomplish that act during his few remaining months in
office, but if re-elected, he would hold off until after re-election. But at
that time the American people looked upon Wilson as a God-man. Well, Wilson
was re-elected and as per the schedule of the conspirators, he hurled us into
the war in 1917. He used the sinking of the Lusitania as an excuse– a sinking
which also was prearranged. Roosevelt, also a God-man in the eyes of the
American people, followed the same technique in 1941 when he used the
prearranged Pearl Harbor attack as his excuse for hurling us into World War
II.

Now exactly as the conspirators planned, victory for the Allies would
eliminate all the Monarchs of the defeated Nations and leave all their
peoples leaderless, confused, bewildered, and perfectly conditioned for the
one-world government the great conspiracy intended would follow. But there



still would be an obstacle, the same obstacle that had balked the Illuminati
and Rothschild at that Congress in Vienna ‘peace gathering’ after the
Napoleonic Wars.

Russia would be on the winning side this time as it was in 1814 and therefore
the Czar would be securely on his throne. Here it is pertinent to note that
Russia, under the Czarist regime, had been the one country in which the
Illuminati had never made any headway nor had the Rothschilds ever been able
to infiltrate in their banking interests thus a winning Czar would be more
difficult than ever to cope with. Even if he could be enticed into a so-
called League of Nations, it was a foregone conclusion that he would never,
but never, go for a one-world government.

So even before the outbreak of World War I, the conspirators had a plan in
the making to carry out Nathan Rothschild’s vow of 1814 to destroy the Czar
and also murder all possible royal heirs to the throne and it would have to
be done before the close of the war. And the Russian Bolsheviki were to be
their instruments in this particular plot. From the turn of the century, the
chiefs of the Bolsheviki were Nicolai Lenin, Leon Trotsky, and later Joseph
Stalin.

Of course, those were not their true family names. Prior to the outbreak of
the war, Lenin headquartered in Paris. After the outbreak, Switzerland became
his haven. Trotsky’s headquarters was on the lower East Side in New York,
largely the habitat of Russian-Jewish refugees. Both Lenin and Trotsky were
similarly bewhiskered and unkempt. In those days, that was the badge of
Bolshevism. Both lived well yet neither had a regular occupation.

Neither had any visible means of support, yet both always had plenty of
money. All those mysteries were solved in 1917. Right from the outset of the
war, strange and mysterious goings-on were taking place in New York. Night
after night, Trotsky darted furtively in and out of Jacob Schiff’s palatial
mansion. And in the dead of those same nights there were a gathering of
hoodlums of New York’s lower east side– all of them Russian refugees at
Trotsky’s headquarters, and all were going through some mysterious sort of
training process that was all shrouded in mystery. Nobody talked, although it
did leak out that Schiff was financing all of Trotsky’s activities.

Then suddenly Trotsky vanished. So did approximately 300 of his trained
hoodlums. Actually they were on the high seas in a Schiff-chartered ship
bound for a rendezvous with Lenin and his gang in Switzerland. And on that
ship was $20 million in gold. The $20 million Schiff provided to finance the
Bolsheviki takeover of Russia. In anticipation of Trotsky’s arrival, Lenin
prepared to throw a party in his Switzerland hideaway.

Men of the very highest places in the world were to be guests at that party.
Among them were the mysterious Colonel Edward Mandell House, Woodrow Wilson’s
mentor and palsy-walsy, and more important, Schiff’s special and confidential
messenger. Another of the expected guests was Warburg, of the Warburg Banking
Clan in Germany who was financing the Kaiser and whom the Kaiser had rewarded
by making him chief of the Secret Police of Germany. In addition, there were
the Rothschilds of London and Paris, also Lithenoth, Kakonavich, and Stalin



(who was then the head of a train and bank robbing gang of bandits). He was
known as the ‘Jesse James of the Urals’.

And here I must remind you that England and France were then long in the war
with Germany and that on February 3, 1917, Wilson had broken off all
diplomatic relations with Germany. Therefore, Warburg, Colonel House, the
Rothschilds, and all those others were enemies, but of course, Switzerland
was neutral ground where enemies could meet and be friends, especially if
they had some scheme in common.

That Lenin party was very nearly wrecked by an unforeseen incident. The
Schiff-chartered ship on its way to Switzerland was intercepted and taken
into custody by a British warship. But Schiff quickly rushed orders to Wilson
to order the British to release the ship intact with the Trotsky hoodlums and
the gold. Wilson obeyed. He warned the British that if they refused to
release the ship, the United States would not enter the war in April as he
had faithfully promised a year earlier.

The British headed the warning. Trotsky arrived in Switzerland and the Lenin
party went off as scheduled. But they still faced what ordinarily would have
been the insurmountable obstacle of getting the Lenin-Trotsky band of
terrorists across the border into Russia. Well, that’s where Brother Warburg,
chief of the German Secret Police, came in. He loaded all those thugs into
sealed freight cars and made all the necessary arrangements for their secret
entry into Russia. The rest is history. The revolution in Russia took place
and all members of the royal Romanoff family were murdered.

Now my chief objective is to establish beyond even a remote doubt that
communism, so-called, is an integral part of the Illuminati great conspiracy
for the enslavement of the entire world. That communism, so-called, is merely
their weapon and bogy man word to terrify the peoples of the whole world and
that the conquest of Russia and the creation of communism was, in great part,
organized by Schiff and the other international bankers right in our own city
of New York.

A fantastic story? Yes. Some might even refuse to believe it. Well, for the
benefit of any ‘doubting Thomas’, I will prove it by reminding that just a
few years ago Charlie Knickerbocker, a Hearst newspaper columnist, published
an interview with John Schiff, grandson of Jacob, in which young Schiff
confirmed the entire story and named the figure old Jacob contributed,
$20,000,000.

[Part 5]

If anybody still has even a remote doubt that the entire menace of communism
was created by the masterminds of the great conspiracy right in our own city
of New York, I will cite the following historical fact: All records show that
when Lenin and Trotsky engineered the capture of Russia, they operated as
heads of the Bolsheviki party. Now, Bolshevism is a purely Russian word.

The masterminds realized that Bolshevism could never be sold as an ideology
to any but the Russian people. So in April 1918, Jacob Schiff dispatched



Colonel House to Moscow with orders to Lenin, Trotsky, and Stalin, to change
the name of their regime to the Communist Party and to adopt the Karl Marx
Manifesto as the constitution of the Communist Party. Lenin, Trotsky, and
Stalin obeyed, and that year of 1918 was when the Communist party and the
menace of communism came into being. All this is confirmed in Webster’s
Collegiate Dictionary, Fifth Edition.

In short, communism was created by the capitalists. Thus, until November 11,
1918, the entire fiendish plan of the conspirators worked perfectly. All the
great nations, including the United States, were war-weary, devastated, and
mourning their dead. Peace was the great universal desire. Thus when it was
proposed by Wilson to set up a League of Nations to ensure peace, all the
great nations, with no Russian Czar to stand in their way, jumped on that
bandwagon without even stopping to read the fine print in that insurance
policy.

That is, all but one– the United States– the very one that Schiff and his co-
conspirators least expected would balk. And that was their one fatal mistake
in that early plot. You see, when Schiff planted Woodrow Wilson in the White
House, the conspirators assumed that they had the United States in the
proverbial bag. Wilson had been perfectly built up as a great humanitarian.
He supposedly became established as a god-man with the American people. There
was every reason for the conspirators to have believed that he would easily
hornswoggle Congress into buying the League of Nations, ‘sight unseen’,
exactly as the Congress of 1945 bought the United Nations, ‘sight unseen’.

But there was one man in the Senate in 1918 who saw through that scheme just
as the Russian Czar did in 1814. He was a man of great political stature,
almost as great as that of Teddy Roosevelt, and fully as astute. He was
highly respected and trusted by all members of both houses of Congress and by
the American people. The name of that great and patriotic American was Henry
Cabot Lodge, (not the phony of today who called himself Henry Cabot Lodge,
Jr., until he was exposed).

Lodge completely unmasked Wilson and kept the United States out of the League
of Nations. Here it becomes of great interest to know the real reason for the
Wilson League of Nations flop. As I previously stated, Schiff was sent to the
United States to carry out four specific assignments:

1.And most important, was to acquire complete control of the US money system.

2.As outlined in the original Weishaupt Illuminati blueprint, he was to find
the right kind of men to serve as stooges for the great conspiracy and
promote them into the highest offices in our federal government, our
Congress, our US Supreme Court, and all federal agencies, such as the State
Department, the Pentagon, the Treasury Department, etc.

3.Destroy the unity of the American people by creating minority group strife
throughout the nation– especially between the whites and blacks, as outlined
in Israel Cohen’s book.

4.Create a movement to destroy religion of the United States with



Christianity to be the chief target or victim.

In addition, he was strongly reminded of the imperative directive in the
Illuminati blueprint to achieve full control of all mass communications media
to be used to brainwash the people into believing and accepting all of the
maneuverings of the great conspiracy. Schiff was warned that only control of
the press, at that time our only mass communications media, would enable him
to destroy the unity of the American people.

Now then, Schiff and his co-conspirators did set up the NAACP (the National
Association for the Advancement of the Colored People) in 1909 and in 1913 he
set up the Anti-Defamation League of the B’nai B’rith. Both were to create
the necessary strife, but in the early years, the ADL operated very timidly.
Perhaps for fear of a pogrom-like action by an aroused and enraged American
people and the NAACP was practically dormant because its white leadership
didn’t realize that they would have to develop fire-brand Negro leaders, such
as Martin ‘Lucifer’ King for one, to spark the then completely satisfied,
contented mass of Negroes.

In addition, he, Schiff, was busy developing and infiltrating the stooges to
serve in all high places in our Washington government and in the job of
acquiring control of our money system and the creation of the 16th Amendment.
He also was very busy with the organizing of the plot for the takeover of
Russia. In short, he was kept so busy with all those jobs that he completely
overlooked the supreme job of acquiring complete control of our mass
communications media. That oversight was a direct cause for Wilson’s failure
to lure the United States into the League of Nations because when Wilson
decided to go to the people to overcome the opposition of the Lodge-
controlled Senate, despite his established, but phony reputation as a great
humanitarian, he found himself faced by a solidly united people and by a
loyal press whose only ideology was Americanism and the American way of life.

At that time, due to the ineptness and ineffectiveness of the ADL and the
NAACP, there were no organized minority groups, no Negro problems, no so-
called anti-Semitic problems to sway the people’s thinking. There were no
lefts, there were no rights, no prejudices for crafty exploitations. Thus
Wilson’s League of Nations appeal fell on deaf ears. That was the end of
Woodrow Wilson, the conspirators great humanitarian. He quickly abandoned his
crusade and returned to Washington where he shortly died an imbecile brought
on by syphilis and that was the end of the League of Nations as a corridor
into one-world government.

Of course that debacle was a terrible disappointment to the masterminds of
the Illuminati conspiracy, but they were not discouraged. As I have
previously stressed, this enemy never quits. They simply decided to
reorganize and try from scratch again. By this time Schiff was very old and
slow. He knew it. He knew that the conspiracy needed a new younger and more
active generalship.

So on his orders, Colonel House and Bernard Barouk organized and set up what
they called the Council on Foreign Relations, the new name under which the
Illuminati would continue to function in the United States. The hierarchy,



officers and directors of the CFR, is composed principally of descendants of
the original Illuminati, many of whom who had abandoned their old family name
and acquired new Americanized names.

For one example, we have Dillon, who was Secretary of Treasury of the United
States, whose original name was Laposky. Another example is Pauley, head of
the CBS TV channel, whose true name is Palinsky. The membership of the CFR is
approximately 1,000 in number and contains the heads of virtually every
industrial empire in America such as Blough, president of the US Steel
Corporation, Rockefeller, king of the oil industry, Henry Ford, II, and so
on. And of course, all the international bankers. Also, the heads of the tax-
free foundations are officers and/or active CFR members. In short, all the
men who provide the money and the influence to elect the CFR-chosen
Presidents of the United States, the Congressmen, the Senators, and who
decide the appointments of our various Secretaries of State, of the Treasury,
of every important federal agency, are members of the CFR and they are very
obedient members indeed.

Now just to cement that fact, I will mention the names of the United States
Presidents who were members of the CFR: Franklin Roosevelt, Herbert Hoover,
Dwight D. Eisenhower, Jack Kennedy. Others who were considered for the
presidency are Thomas E. Dewey, Adlai Stevenson, Nixon, and vice-president of
a CFR subsidiary, Barry Goldwater. Among the important cabinet members of the
various administrations we have John Foster Dulles, Allen Dulles, Cordell
Hull, John J. McCloy, Robert Morganthau, Clarence Dillon, Rusk, McNamara, and
just to emphasize the red color of the CFR we have as members such men as
Alger Hiss, Ralph Bunche, Pasvolsky, Harry Dexter White (real name Weiss),
Owen Lattimore, Phillip Jaffey, etc. etc. Simultaneously, they were flooding
thousands of homosexuals and other blackmailable characters into all the
federal agencies from the White House down. Remember Johnson’s great friends,
Jenkins and Bobby Baker?

Now there were many jobs the new CFR had to accomplish. They required much
help. So their first job was to set up various subsidiaries to whom they
assigned special objectives. I can’t name all the subsidiaries in this
recording, but the following are a few: the Foreign Policy Association (FPA),
the World Affairs Council (WAC), the Business Advisory Council (BAC), the
notorious ADA (Americans for Democratic Action virtually headed by Walter
Ruther), the notorious ’13-13′ in Chicago, Barry Goldwater was, and no doubt
still is, a vice-president of one of the CFR subsidiaries. In addition, the
CFR set up special committees in every state in the Union to whom they
assigned the various local state operations.

Simultaneously, the Rothschilds set up similar CFR-like control groups in
England, France, Germany, and other Nations, to control world conditions and
cooperate with the CFR to bring about another world war. But the CFR’s first
and foremost job was to get complete control of our mass communications
media.

The control of the press was assigned to Rockefeller. Thus, Henry Luce, who
recently died, was financed to set up a number of national magazines, among
them Life, Time, Fortune, and others, which publish “USS.R. in America”. The



Rockefellers also directly or indirectly financed the Cowles Brothers’ “Look”
magazine and a chain of newspapers. They also financed a man named Sam
Newhouse to buy up and build a chain of newspapers all over the country. And
the late Eugene Myer, one of the founders of CFR, bought the Washington Post,
Newsweek, the Weekly Magazine, and other publications.

At the same time, the CFR began to develop and nurture a new breed of
scurrilous columnists and editorials writers such as Walter Lippman, Drew
Pearson, the Alsops, Herbert Matthews, Erwin Canham, and others of that ilk
who called themselves Liberals who proclaimed that Americanism is
isolationism, that isolationism is war mongerism, that anti-communism, is
anti-Semitism and racism.

All that took time of course, but today, our entire press, except for some
local small town papers and weeklies, published by patriotic organizations,
is completely controlled by CFR stooges and thus they finally succeeded in
breaking us up into a nation of quarreling, wrangling, squabbling, hating
factions. Now if you still wonder about this slanted news and outright lies
you read in your paper, you now have the answer. To the Lehmans, Goldman-
Sachs, Kuhn-Loebs, and the Warburgs, the CFR assigned the job of getting
control of the motion picture industry (Hollywood), radio, and television,
and believe you me, they succeeded.

If you still wonder about the strange propaganda broadcast by the Ed Morrows,
Jeff Huntley, Howard K. Smith, Erick Severide, Drew Pearson and others of
that ilk, you now have the answer. If you wonder about all the smut, sex,
pornography, and mixed marriage films you see in your movie theater and on
your TV set, all of which is demoralizing our youth, you have the answer.

The whole story of the CFR conspiracy take-over of our mass communications
media is far to long to included in this recording but you can find it in the
news bulletin #125 entitled “How to Get the ‘Reds’ Out of Communications
Media”. It was published and brought up to date by the Cinema Educational
Guild. It tells in detail how the press, movies, the TV and Radio have been,
and still are, used to brainwash the people and demoralize our youth and they
have been and still are encouraging and creating sympathy for the rioting
Negroes civil rights lawlessness. You can get a copy of this news bulletin by
writing to the Cinema Educational Guild, PO Box 46205, Hollywood California.

Now to refresh your memory, let’s go back for a moment. Wilson’s flop had
torpedoed all chances of transforming that League of Nations into the
conspirators’ hoped-for one-world government housing. So the Jacob Schiff
plot had to be done all over again, and they organized the CFR to do it. We
also know how successfully the CFR did that job of brainwashing and
destroying the unity of the American people.

But, as was the case with the Schiff plot, the climax and the creation of a
new housing for their one world government required another world war. A war
that would be even more horrible and more devastating than the first world
war in order to get the people of the world to again clamor for peace and a
means to end all wars. But the CFR realized that the aftermath of World War
II would have to be more carefully planned so that there would be no escape



from the new one-world trap, another League of Nations, that would emerge
from the new war; the trap we now know as the United Nations. And they hit
upon a perfect strategy to ensure that no-one escaped. Here is how they did
it.

In 1943, in the midst of the war, they prepared the framework for the United
Nations and it was handed over to Roosevelt and our State Department to be
given birth by Alger Hiss, Pasvolsky, Dalton Trumbull, and other American
traitors, thus making the whole scheme a United States baby. Then to fix our
parenthood, New York City was to become the nursery for the monstrosity.
After that we could hardly walk out on our own baby now could we? Anyway,
that’s how the conspirators figured it would work, and so far it has. And the
liberal Rockefeller donated the land for the United Nations building.

The United Nations’ charter was written by Alger Hiss, Pasvolsky, Dalton
Trumbull, and other CFR stooges. A phony, so-called, UN conference was set up
in San Francisco in 1945. All the, so-called, representatives of 50-odd
nations gathered there and promptly signed the Charter and the despicable
traitor, Alger Hiss, flew to Washington with it, elatedly submitted it to our
Senate, and the Senate (elected by our people to safeguard our security)
signed the Charter without so much as reading it. The question is, how many
of our Senators were even then traitorous stooges of the CFR? Anyway, it was
thus that the people accepted the United Nations as a holy of holies, and
enabled traitor Earl Warren to virtually destroy our constitution by basing
all his traitorous decisions on the UN Charter, thus making that Charter
virtually our law of the land.

However, for all the dirty work that had to be done to solidify the UN, the
new housing of the one-world plot, they still required the aid of our leaders
in Washington. So now I will emphasize the fiendish cleverness of the CFR
masterminds. To the vast majority of the American people, our foreign policy
for many years has been a complete enigma. Most of us simply can’t understand
why this great nation is seemingly floundering so helplessly in the art of
diplomacy. We can’t understand why our leaders are seemingly so confused and
bewildered in all their dealings with Moscow, France, and other nations and
with the UN. We always hear them proclaiming that in view of our overwhelming
economic and military superiority we must always lead from strength. Yet, at
all the summit meetings and conferences they cringe and stammer, and stutter,
and so to speak come out with their tails between their hind legs. We can’t
understand the foreign aid to Tito an avowed enemy, to Poland an avowed
enemy, to all the avowed Communists nations. We can’t understand why the
expenditure of hundreds of billions of dollars has failed to slow down, let
alone stop, the march of commUNism. We are perplexed by the seeming ineptness
of the state department, the defense department, the CIA, the USIA, of all
our federal agencies.

Again and again and again we have been startled, shocked, bewildered, and
horrified by their mistakes in Berlin, in Korea, in Laos, in Katanga, in
Cuba, in Vietnam– mistakes that always favored the enemy, never the United
States. Under the law of averages, they should have made at least one or two
mistakes in our favor, but they never did.



What’s the answer? The answer is the CFR and the parts played by their
subsidiaries and stooges in Washington. Thus we know that complete control of
our foreign relation policy is the key to the success of the entire
Illuminati one-world order plot. Here is the further proof:

Earlier I fully established that Schiff and his gang had financed the Lenin-
Trotsky-Stalin takeover of Russia and fashioned its communist regime into
becoming their chief instrument to keep the world in turmoil and to finally
terrorize all of us into seeking peace in a UN one-world government. But the
conspirators knew that the Moscow gang could not become such an instrument
until, and unless, the whole world would accept the communist regime as the
legitimate ‘de jure’ government of Russia.

Only one thing could accomplish that– recognition by the United States. The
conspirators figured that the whole world would follow our lead and that’s
and that’s when the Wilson flop very nearly wrecked the entire plot.
Throughout the following three Republican administrations the CFR pulled
every trick in their bag to induce Harding, Coolidge, and Hoover, to grant
that recognition. But all three refused. As a result, in the late 1920’s, the
Stalin regime was in dire straits. Despite all purges and secret police
controls, the Russian people were growing more and more resistive. It is a
matter of record, admitted by Lipdenoff, that during 1931 and 1932, Stalin
and his whole gang were always packed and ready for instant flight.

Then in November 1932, the conspirators achieved their greatest coup. They
landed Franklin Roosevelt in the White House, crafty, unscrupulous, and
utterly without conscience, that charlatan traitor turned the trick for them.
Without even asking consent of Congress, he unlawfully proclaimed recognition
for the Stalin regime. That did it. And exactly as the conspirators figured,
the whole world did follow our lead. Automatically that squelched the
previously growing resistance movement of the Russian people. That
automatically launched the greatest menace the civilized world has ever
known. The rest is too well known to need repeating.

We know how Roosevelt and his traitorous State Department kept building up
the communist menace right here in our country and thus throughout the world.
We know how he perpetuated that Pearl Harbor atrocity for his excuse to hurl
us into World War II. We know all about his secret meetings with Stalin at
Yalta. And how he, with Eisenhower’s help, delivered the Balkans and Berlin
to Moscow. And last, but by no means least, we know that that 20th century
‘Benedict Arnold’ not only dragged us into that new corridor, the United
Nations, into the one-world government, but he actually schemed all the
arrangements to plant it within our country. In short, the day that Roosevelt
entered the White House, the CFR conspirators regained full control of our
foreign relations machinery and firmly established the United Nations as the
housing for the Illuminati one-world government.

I wish to stress one other very vital point. That Wilson’s League of Nations
flop brought Schiff and his gang to the realization that control of just the
Democratic Party was not enough. True, they could create a crisis during the
Republican administration as they did in 1929 with their Federal Reserve
manufactured crash and depression which would bring another Democrat stooge



back into the White House, but they realized that a four-year disruption in
their control of our foreign relation policies could play havoc with the
progress of their conspiracy. It could even break up their entire strategy as
it almost did before Roosevelt saved it with his recognition of the Stalin
regime.

Thereupon, after that Wilson debacle, they began to formulate plans to
achieve control of both of our national parties. But that posed a problem for
them. Manpower. Stooges in the Republican Party. Also added manpower for the
Democratic Party, because control of just the man in the White House would
not be enough. They would have to provide that man with trained stooges for
his entire cabinet, men to head the State Department, the Treasury
Department, the Pentagon, the CFR, the USIA, etc.

In short, every member of the various cabinets would have to be a chosen tool
of the CFR, such as Rusk and McNamara, also all the under secretaries and
assistant secretaries. That would give the conspirators absolute control of
all our policies, both domestic and most important, foreign. That course of
action would require a reserve pool of trained stooges, instantaneously ready
for administrative changes and for all other exigencies.

All such stooges would of necessity have to be men of national reputation,
high in the esteem of the people, but they would have to be men without
honor, without scruple, without conscience– men who would be vulnerable to
blackmail. It is needless for me to stress how well the CFR succeeded. The
immortal Joe McCarthy fully revealed that there are thousands of such
security risks in all federal agencies.

Scott MacLeod unmasked thousands more, and you know the price Ortepta has had
to pay, and is still paying, for his expositions before a Senate Committee of
the traitors in the State Department. And you know that the men in the State
Department, who delivered Cuba to Castro, have not only been shielded, but
promoted.

[Part 6]

Now let’s go back to the crux of the whole one-world government plot and the
maneuvering necessary to create another League of Nations to house such a
government.

As I have already stated, the conspirators knew that only another world war
was vital for the success of their plot. It would have to be such a
horrifying world war that the peoples of the world would cry out for the
creation of some kind of a world organization that could assure everlasting
peace. But how could such a war be brought about? All the European nations
were at peace. None had any quarrels with their neighboring nations, and
certainly their stooges in Moscow wouldn’t dare to start a war. Even Stalin
realized that it would mean the overthrow of his regime unless, so-called
patriotism would weld the Russian people behind him.

But the conspirators had to have a war. They had to find or create some kind
of an incident to launch it. And they found it, in a little inconspicuous and



repulsive little man who called himself Adolf Hitler.

Hitler, an impecunious Austrian house painter, had been a corporal in the
German army. He made the defeat of Germany into a personal grievance. He
began to rabble rouse about it in the Munich, Germany area. He began to spout
about restoring the greatness of the German Empire and the might of the
German soldiery. He advocated the restoration of the old German military to
be used to conquer the whole world. Strangely enough, Hitler, the little
clown that he was, could deliver a rabble rousing speech and he did have a
certain kind of magnetism. But the new authorities in Germany didn’t want
anymore wars and they promptly threw the obnoxious Austrian house painter
into a prison cell.

Aha! Here was the man, decided the conspirators, who, properly directed and
financed, could be the key to another world war. So while he was in prison,
they had Rudolph Hess and Goering write a book which they titled Mein Kompf
and attributed the authorship to Hitler, exactly as Lipdenoff wrote Mission
to Moscow and attributed the authorship to Joseph Davies, then our ambassador
to Russia and a stooge of the CFR. In Mein Kompf, Hitler, the pseudo-author,
outlined his grievances and how he would restore the German people to their
former greatness.

The conspirators then arranged for a wide circulation of the book among the
German people in order to arouse a fanatical following for him. On his
release from prison (also arranged by the conspirators), they began to groom
him and finance him to travel to other parts of Germany to deliver his rabble
rousing speeches. Soon he gathered a growing following among other veterans
of the war and that soon spread to the masses who began to see in him a
saviour for their beloved Germany.

Then came his leadership of what he called his ‘brown shirt army’ and the
march on Berlin. That required a great deal of financing, but the
Rothschilds, the Warburgs, and others of the conspirators provided all the
money he needed. Gradually Hitler became the idol of the German people and
then they overthrew the Von Hindenburg government and Hitler became the new
Fuhrer. But that still was no reason for a war.

The rest of the world watched Hitler’s rise, but saw no reason to interfere
in what was distinctly a domestic condition within Germany. Certainly none of
the other Nations felt it was a reason for another war against Germany and
the German people were not yet incited into enough of a frenzy to commit any
acts against any neighboring nation, not even against France, that would lead
to a war. The conspirators realized they would have to create such a frenzy–
a frenzy that would cause the German people to throw caution to the winds and
at the same time, horrify the whole world. And incidentally, Mein Kompf was
actually a follow-up of Karl Marx’s book A World Without Jews.

The conspirators suddenly remembered how the Schiff-Rothschild gang had
engineered the pogroms in Russia which slaughtered many, many thousands of
Jews and created a world-wide hatred for Russia and they decided to use that
same unconscionable trick to inflame the new Hitler-led German people into a
murderous hatred of the Jews.



Now it is true that the German people never had any particular affection for
the Jews, but neither did they have an ingrained hatred for them. Such a
hatred would have to be manufactured, so Hitler was to create it. This idea
more than appealed to Hitler. He saw in it the grisly gimmick to make him the
God-man of the German people.

Thus craftily inspired and coached by his financial advisers, the Warburgs,
Rothschilds, and all the Illuminati masterminds, he blamed the Jews for the
hated Versailles Treaty and for the financial ruination that followed the
war. The rest is history. We know all about the Hitler concentration camps
and the incineration of hundreds of thousands of Jews. Not the 6,000,000 nor
even the 600,000 claimed by the conspirators, but it was enough.

And here let me reiterate how little the internationalist bankers, the
Rothschilds, Schiffs, Lehmans, Warburgs, Barouks, care about their racial
brethren who were the victims of their nefarious schemes. In their eyes, the
slaughter of the several hundred thousand innocent Jews by Hitler didn’t
bother them at all. They considered it a necessary sacrifice to further their
Illuminati one-world plot just as the slaughter of the many millions in the
wars that followed, was a similar necessary sacrifice. And here is another
grisly detail about those concentration camps. Many of the Hitler soldier
executioners in those camps had previously been sent to Russia to acquire
their arts of torture and brutalization, so as to emphasize the horrors of
the atrocities.

All this created a new world-wide hatred for the German people, but it still
did not provide a cause for a war. Thereupon Hitler was incited to demand the
Sudetenland. You remember how Chamberlain, and the then diplomats of
Czechoslovakia and France, surrendered to that demand. That led to further
Hitlerian demands for territories in Poland and in the French Saar
territories. Those demands were rejected.

Then came his pact with Stalin. Hitler had been screaming hatred against
communism. Oh how he ranted against communism! But actually nazism was
nothing but socialism, and communism is, in fact, socialism. But Hitler
disregarded all that. He entered into a pact with Stalin to attack and divide
Poland between them. While Stalin marched into one part of Poland (for which
he was never blamed– the Illuminati masterminds saw to that), Hitler launched
a blitzkrieg on Poland from his side. The conspirators finally had their new
world war. And what a horrible war it was!

And in 1945, the conspirators finally achieved the United Nations, their new
housing for their one-world government. And truly amazing, all of the
American people hailed this foul outfit as a holy of holies. Even after all
the true facts about how the UN was created were revealed, the American
people continued to worship that evil outfit. Even after Alger Hiss was
unmasked as a Soviet spy and traitor, the American people continued to
believe in the UN.

Even after I had publicly revealed the secret agreement between Hiss and
Molotov, that a Russian would always be the head of military secretariat and
by that token, the real master of the UN, most of the American people



continued to believe that the UN could do no wrong. Even after Trig D. Lee,
the first Secretary general of the UN confirmed that Hiss-Molotov secret
agreement in his book “For the Cause of Peace”, the vast majority of our
people refused to loose faith in the UN.

Even after the truth about the Korean war was revealed, how the Russian
General Varsilius, head of that UN military secretariat was given a leave of
absence by the UN so that he could take command of the North Koreans and Red
Chinese who were fighting the so-called UN police action under our own
General McArthur, who, by order of the UN, was fired by the pusillanimous
Truman in order to prevent his winning that war, our people still believed in
the UN despite our 150,000 sons who were murdered and maimed in that war, the
people continued to regard the UN as a sure means for peace.

Even after it was revealed in 1951 that the UN, using our own American
soldiers under UN command, under UN flag, in collusion with our traitorous
State Department and the Pentagon had been invading many small cities in
California and Texas in order to perfect their plan for the complete takeover
of our country, most of our people brushed it off and continued their belief
that the UN is a holy of holies.

Do you know that the UN Charter was written by traitor Alger Hiss, Molotov,
and Vyshinsky? That Hiss and Molotov had made that secret agreement that the
military chief of the UN was always to be a Russian appointed by Moscow? Do
you know that at their secret meetings at Yalta, Roosevelt and Stalin, at the
behest of the Illuminati operating as the CFR, decided that the UN must be
placed on American soil?

Do you know that most of the UN Charter was copied intact, word for word,
from the Marx Manifesto and the Russian, so-called constitution? Do you know
that the only two Senators who voted against the UN so-called treaty, were
the only two Senators who had read it? Do you know that since the UN was
founded, communist enslavement has grown from 250,000,000 to 1,000,000,000?

Do you know that since the UN was founded to insure peace, there have been at
least 20 major wars incited by the UN, just as they are now inciting a war
against Middle Rhodesia? Do you know that under the UN set up, the American
taxpayers have been forced to make up the UN Treasury deficit of many
millions of dollars because of Russia’s refusal to pay her share? Do you know
that the UN has never passed a resolution condemning Russia or her so-called
satellites, but always condemns our Allies?

Do you know that J. Edgar Hoover said the overwhelming majority of the
communist delegations to the UN are espionage agents and now 66 Senators
voted for a Consular Treaty to open our entire country to Russian spies and
saboteurs? Do you know that the UN helps Russia’s conquest of the world by
preventing the free world from taking any action whatsoever except to debate
each new aggression in the UN General Assembly?

Do you know that at the time of the Korean War there were 60 Nations in the
UN, yet 95% of the UN forces were our American sons and practically 100% of
the cost was paid by the United States taxpayers?



And surely you know that the UN policy during the Korean and Vietnam Wars was
to prevent us from winning that wars? Do you know that all the battle plans
of General McArthur had to go first to the UN to be relayed to Varsilius,
Commander of the North Koreans and Red Chinese, and that any future wars
fought by our sons under the UN flag would have to be fought under the
control of the UN Security Council?

Do you know that the UN has never done anything about the 80,000 Russian
Mongolian troops that occupy Hungary?

Where was the UN when the Hungarian freedom fighters were slaughtered by the
Russians? Do you know that the UN and its peace army turned the Congo over to
the communists? Do you know that the UN’s own so-called peace force was used
to crush, rape, and kill the white anti-communists in Katanga?

Do you know that the UN stood by and did nothing while Red China invaded Laos
and Vietnam? That it did nothing while Nehru invaded Goe and other Portuguese
territories? Do you know that the UN was directly responsible for aiding
Castro? That it does absolutely nothing about the many thousands of Cuban
youngsters who are shipped to Russia for communist indoctrination.

Do you know that Adlai Stevenson, of all people, said the free world must
expect to lose more and more decisions in the UN. Do you know that the UN
openly proclaims that its chief objective is a one-world government which
means one-world laws, one-world court, one-world army, one-world navy, one-
world air-force, one-world schools, and a one-world church in which
Christianity would be prohibited?

Do you know that a UN law has been passed to disarm all American citizens and
to transfer all our armed forces to the UN? Such a law was secretly signed by
‘saint’ Jack Kennedy in 1961. Do you realize how that fits in with Article
47, paragraph 3, of the UN Charter, which states, I quote: “the military
staff committee of the UN shall be responsible through the Security Council
for the strategic direction of all armed forces placed at the disposal of the
Security Council.” And when and if all our armed forces are transferred to
the UN, your sons would be forced to serve and die under UN command all over
the world. This will happen unless you fight to get the US out of the UN.

Do you know that Congressmen James B. Utt has submitted a bill to get the US
out of the UN and a resolution to prevent our President from forcing us to
support the UN embargoes on Rhodesia? Well, he has. And many people all over
the country are writing to their representatives to support the Utt bill and
resolution. And did you know that to off-set the Utt bill and resolution,
fifty Congressmen, spear-headed by Schweiker and Moorhead of Pennsylvania,
have introduced a bill to immediately transfer all our armed forces to the
UN? Can you imagine such brazen treason? Is your Congressman one of those
fifty traitors? Find out and take immediate action against him and help
Congressman Utt.

Now do you know that the National Council of Churches passed a resolution in
San Francisco which states that the United States will soon have to
subordinate its will to that of the UN and that all American citizens must be



prepared to accept it? Is your church a member of the National Council of
Churches? In connection with that, bear in mind that God is never mentioned
in the UN Charter and their meetings are never opened with prayer. The
creators of the UN stipulated in advance that there should be no mention of
God or Jesus Christ in the UN Charter or in its UN headquarters. Does your
pastor subscribe to that? Find out!

Furthermore, do you know that the great majority of the so-called nations in
the UN are anti-christianity, that the UN is a completely godless
organization by orders of its creators, the CFR Illuminati. Have you heard
enough of the truth the Illuminati’s United Nations? Do you want to leave
your sons and our precious country to the unholy mercy of the Illuminati’s
United Nations?

If you don’t, write, telegraph, or phone your Representatives and Senators
that they must support Congressman Utt’s bill to get the US out of the UN and
the UN out of the US. Do it today, now, before you forget! It is the only
salvation for your sons and for our country.

[4. Destroy religion.]

Now I have one more vital message to deliver. As I told you, one of the four
specific assignments Rothschild gave Jacob Schiff was to create a movement to
destroy religion in the United States with Christianity to be the chief
target. For a very obvious reason, the Anti-Defamation League wouldn’t dare
to attempt it because such an attempt could create the most terrible blood
bath in the history of the world, not only for the ADL and the conspirators,
but for the millions of innocent Jews.

Schiff turned that job over to Rockefeller for another specific reason. The
destruction of Christianity could be accomplished only by those who are
entrusted to preserve it. By the pastors– the men of the cloth.

As a starter, John D. Rockefeller picked up a young, so-called, Christian
minister by the name of Dr. Harry F. Ward– Reverend Ward if you please. At
that time he was teaching religion at the Union Theological Seminary.
Rockefeller found a very willing ‘Judas’ in this Reverend and thereupon in
1907, he financed him to set up the Methodist Foundation of Social Service
and Ward’s job was to teach bright young men to become, so-called ministers
of Christ and to place them as pastors of churches.

While teaching them to become ministers, the Reverend Ward also taught them
how to subtly and craftily preach to their congregations that the entire
story of Christ was a myth to cast doubts on the divinity of Christ, to cast
doubts about the virgin Mary– in short, to cast doubts on Christianity as a
whole. It was not to be a direct attack, but much of it to be done by crafty
insinuation that was to be applied, in particular, to the youth in the Sunday
schools.

Remember Lenin’s statement, “Give me just one generation of youth and I’ll
transform the whole world.” Then in 1908, the Methodist Foundation of Social
Service, which incidentally was America’s first communist front organization,



changed its name to the Federal Council of Churches. By 1950, the Federal
Council of Churches was becoming very suspect so in 1950 they changed the
name to the National Council of Churches.

Do I have to tell you more about how this National Council of Churches is
deliberately destroying faith in Christianity? I don’t think so. But this I
will tell you. If you are a member of any congregation whose pastor and
church are members of this Judas organization, you– your contributions– are
helping the Illuminati’s plot to destroy Christianity and your faith in God
and Jesus Christ thus you are deliberately delivering your children to be
indoctrinated with disbelief in God and Church and which can easily transform
them into atheists.

Find out immediately if your Church is a member of the National Council of
Churches and, for the love of God and your children, if it is, withdraw from
it at once. However, let me warn you that the same destroy-religion process
has been infiltrated into other denominations. If you have seen the Negro
march on Selma and other such demonstrations, you have seen how the Negro
mobs are led and encouraged by ministers, and even Catholic priests and nuns,
who march along with them. As a matter of fact, the Mormon Church is about
the only one I know of that is clean of that kind of Judas infiltration.
(Editor’s note: Probably not today in 2020!)

Of course there are many individual churches and pastors who are honest and
sincere. Find one such for yourself and for your children. Incidentally, this
same Reverend Harry F. Ward was also one of the founders of the American
Civil Liberties Union, a notorious pro-communist organization. He was the
actual head of it from 1920 to 1940. He also was a co-founder of the American
League Against War and Fascism which, under Browder, became the Communist
Party of the United States.

In short, Ward’s entire background reeked of communism and he was identified
as a member of the communist party. He died a vicious traitor to both his
church and country. And this was the man old John D. Rockefeller picked and
financed to destroy America’s Christian religion in accordance with the
orders given to Schiff by the Rothschilds.

In conclusion I have this to say: You probably are familiar with the story of
how one Dr. Frankenstein created a monster to do his will of destroying his
chosen victims but how instead in the end, that monster turned on his own
creator, Frankenstein, and destroyed him. Well, the Illuminati CFR has
created a monster called the United Nations, who is supported by their
minority groups, rioting negroes, the traitorous mass communications media,
and the traitors in Washington was created to destroy the American people.

We know all about that many-headed hydra-monster and we know the names of
those who created that monster. We know all their names and I predict that
one fine day the American people will come fully awake and cause that very
monster to destroy its creator. True! The majority of our people are still
being brainwashed, deceived, and deluded by our traitorous press, TV, and
radio, and by our traitors in Washington, but surely by now enough is known
about the UN to stamp out that outfit as a deadly poisonous rattlesnake in



our midst.

My only wonder, is what it will take to awaken and arouse our people to the
full proof? Perhaps this record will do it. A hundred thousand or a million
copies of this record can do it. I pray to God it will. And I pray to Him to
inspire you, all of you, to spread this story via this record, to all loyal
Americans in your community.

You can do it by playing it to study groups assembled in your homes, at
meetings of the American Legion, the VFW, the DAR, all other civic groups and
women’s clubs– especially the women’s clubs who have their sons lives at
stake. With this record, I have provided you with the weapon that will
destroy the monster. For the love of God, of our Country, and of your
children, use it! Get a copy of it into every American home.

Introduction to the "Little Sister" of The Royal Institute of
International Affairs: The U.S. Council on Foreign Relations

By Eric Samuelson, J.D.

"Since its founding… the CFR has been the preeminent intermediary between the
world of high finance, big oil, corporate elitism, and the U.S. government.
Its members slide smoothly into cabinet-level jobs in Republican and
Democratic administrations. The policies promulgated in its quarterly
journal, Foreign Affairs, become U.S. government policy." Jonathan Vankin (1)

"As a teenager, I heard John Kennedy’s summons to citizenship. And then, as a
student, I heard that call clarified by a professor I had named Carroll
Quigley." — Democratic Presidential Nominee Bill Clinton

When Bill Clinton delivered his acceptance speech at the Democratic
convention, on July 16, 1992, Carroll Quigley’s name was not exactly a
household word.(2) Quigley, Dean of The School of Foreign Service at
Georgetown University, had graduated magna cum from Harvard. He made Ripley’s
"Believe It or Not" for being Harvard’s youngest person to receive a Ph.D.
After teaching at Harvard and Princeton, he went to Georgetown where for 28
consecutive years alumni selected him as their most influential professor.
Clinton, Quigley’s student, went on to become a Rhodes Scholar, a CFR member,
a Trilateral Commission member and a Bilderberger participant. He joined the
Council on Foreign Relations in 1989, attended a Bilderberg meeting in 1991
and was a current member of the Trilateral Commission at the time of his
nomination.(3) Clinton, before the American public, openly acknowledged his
Georgetown mentor and clued his followers from the convention podium. He then
went on in November to defeat former CFR/Trilateralist/Skull and Bones member
President George H.W. Bush.

The shadowy political and even "foreign" beginnings of the Council on Foreign
Relations have long been intentionally obscured. For more than three decades
the CFR received no notice by authors, the general public or serious
researchers. When mentioned, it is almost always in articles detailing how
many of the appointees of a given administration, as usual, have a "CFR
connection". (4)



Santa Barbara sociologist G. William Domhoff wrote in 1978 that the CFR had
been the subject of only two "academic studies." This, he said, provided "an
impressive commentary in itself on how little social scientists know about
policy-making in the United States."(5) A lack of academic commentary has also
been paralleled by little coverage in the media or press. It was not until
some 37 years after the creation of the CFR that a mainstream magazine
article was published in Harper’s by Joseph Kraft in July 1958 entitled:
"School for Statesmen."(6)

A major clue was given by Georgetown University Professor Carroll Quigley in
an interview. Quigley, in his best Boston accent, dismissed the Radical-Right
interpretation as ‘garbage’. But he then added: ‘To be perfectly blunt, you
could find yourself in trouble dealing with this subject." He explained that
his career as a lecturer in the government institution circuit was all but
ruined because of the twenty or so pages he had written about the existence
of Round Table Groups. As we will see, the CFR was, indeed, a British Round
Table creation. This is one of the most important hidden secrets of the NYC-
based CFR.

The story of the British connection to the Council on Foreign Relations may
be traced back to George Peabody, J.P. Morgan, Andrew Carnegie, Nicholas M.
Butler and Col. Edward House — all who may be described a British loyalists.
A Secret Society was established by Cecil Rhodes in connection with
Rothschild, Morgan, Carnegie, and Rockefeller. A small highly secret group
called the Round Table directed operations.(7)

The story begins at least when George Peabody moved to London and took up
English residence in 1837 — the same year Queen Victoria ascended the throne.
He joined with other merchant bankers who traded in dry goods in "high
finance." This consisted of exclusive service to "governments, large
companies and rich individuals." (8) Soon after his arrival in London, Peabody
was summoned by Baron Nathan Mayer Rothschild. Rothschild offered to pay all
his entertainment bills. Hence, the famous Peabody July 4th dinners were
bought and paid for by funds from the Rothschilds.(9) In 1837, Peabody was
warned, in advance, by his British friends of their decision "to withdraw
credits from the worldwide markets and thereby depress commercial values; so
he was fully liquid and ready to pounce on the American properties rendered
bargains by the British move."(10)< In the crash of 1837 Peabody made a
fortune purchasing depressed property in America.(11) In 1854 the American
Ambassador to London, James Buchanan, stormed out of the room when George
Peabody toasted Queen Victoria before President Pierce.(12) Peabody "was the
founder of the Morgan financial empire." (13) In 1859 Junius Morgan assumed
control of George Peabody and Company. He traded Union bonds. The Civil War
was "a bonanza for German-Jewish bankers on Wall Street, who raised loans
from the numerous Union sympathizers in Germany." (14) Peabody’s American agent
was the Boston firm of Beebe, Morgan and Company — headed by Junius
Morgan.(15) When J. Pierpont Morgan was in Vienna, his father wrote that
Alexander Duncan had an opening in Duncan, Sherman & Company — a bank
affiliated with George Peabody in London. Pierpont "soon was acting as George
Peabody & Company’s American representative.(16)



Andrew Carnegie (1835-1919), in 1872, was paid a $150,000 commission for
placing $6 million of bonds of a Pennsylvania branch road in Europe. He made
another $75,000 on a second trip. While in England in 1873, on one of his
frequent trips to Great Britain, he met Henry Bessemer and saw the Bessemer
process of making steel. He then organized Carnegie, McCandless & Company
with a capital of $700,000 and built a new steel plant named the Edgar
Thompson Steel Works (to flatter the president of the Pennsylvania Railroad
to get generous rebates). (17)

In the original edition of Andrew Carnegie’s 1893 book, Triumphant Democracy,
he stated: "Time may dispel many pleasing illusions and destroy many noble
dreams but it will never shake my belief that the wound caused by the wholly
unlooked for and undesired separation of the Mother from her child is not to
bleed forever. Let men say what they will, therefore I say, that surely as
the sun in the heavens once shone upon Britain and America united, so surely
is it one morning to rise, shine upon, and greet again the United States, the
British American Union."(18) In 1948 a bio of Carnegie ended: "There is bound
to be universal peace, he believed, through the final interlocking of the
national interests throughout the world. At first a coalition of America and
England — a union of the English-speaking race. Then a United States of
Europe. And finally a unification of the entire human race."(19) Carnegie was
a vice president and generous financial supporter of the Anti-Imperialist
League from its formation in 1898 until his death. His profits went from
almost $3.5 million in 1887 to $40 million in 1900. (20) He consolidated his
holdings into Carnegie Steel Co. in 1899. On December 12, 1900 an informal
parliament of "all the biggest men of New York" was held as a dinner party to
the president of the Carnegie Steel Company — "Smiling Charlie" Schwab. After
an all night session, some weeks later, Morgan sent Schwab to Carnegie: "Go
and find his price." The resulting price of $492,000,000, dubbed a
"stupendous ransom," was paid to Carnegie with $300,000,000 in bonds and
preferred stock. (21) Carnegie’s assets were actually worth only $80 million
but Morgan merged other corporations to create U.S. Steel Company controlling
65% of U.S. steelmaking capacity. (22) At the end of his steel career, in 1901,
he turned over his Carnegie Steel to J.P. Morgan who merged it with three
other steel giants (the Tennessee Coal and Iron Company, the Illinois Steel
Company and Colorado Fuel and Iron) to form the U.S. Steel Corporation — the
first billion dollar corporation in America. (23)

Andrew Carnegie financed three temples of peace: Central America Court of
Justice, the Pan American Union and the Palace of Peace at the Hague (which
cost $1.5 million to construct in 1903). (24) He was also a member of the
Philippine Independence Committee (1904) and a vice president of the Filipino
Progress Association (1905-1907). In 1905 Carnegie gave $10 million to
provide pensions for retired college professors. Those who gathered at
Carnegie’s mansion on November 15, 1905, included Charles W. Eliot (Harvard),
Woodrow Wilson (Princeton), Arthur Hadley (Yale) and David Star Jordan
(Stanford).(25)

The Carnegie Endowment for International Peace was set up in 1910. The
initial direction of the fund was given by Carnegie to Dr. Nicholas Murray
Butler (1862-1947). Butler got excited about the peril of the Allies in World



War I and decided that the best way to establish peace was to help get the
United States into the War. (26) Butler was President of Columbia University
(1901-1945), helped establish the Carnegie Endowment for International Peace
and served as its President (1925-1945). Norman Dodd, research director for
the Reece Committee, was invited to examine the warehoused records of the
Carnegie Endowment for International Peace. The minutes, inspected by a Dodd
researcher, revealed that in 1910 the Carnegie trustees asked: "Is there any
way known to man more effective than war, to so alter the life of an entire
people?" The trustees ultimately decided that war was the most effective way
to change people. A year later the minutes showed that the trustees asked:
"How do we involve the United States in a war?" And they answered: "We must
control the diplomatic machinery of the United States," by first gaining
"control of the State Department." The trustees also sent a confidential
message to President Wilson insisting that the war not end too quickly. Dodd
also found that all high appointments in the State Department took place only
after they had been cleared by the Council of Learned Societies (established
by the Carnegie Endowment for International Peace). (27) The Church Peace
Union was established at a meeting at the home of Andrew Carnegie in 1914
with an endowment of over $2 million. (28) Andrew Carnegie, J.P. Morgan and
Otto Kahn backed the 1915 Anglo-French loan. (29) The 1915 loans were said by
Morgan to be made for "trade" purposes. (30)

The League of Free Nations was created in early 1918 (in 1920 it became the
Foreign Policy Association). (31) The Foreign Policy Association "grew out of a
meeting of nineteen writers, editors, educators, and such with a view to
selling Wilsonian policies and the League of Nations to the public." (32) The
Foreign Policy Association, however, soon began to play "second fiddle" to
the CFR.

In June 1918, a "more discrete" club of New York "financiers and
international lawyers" was formed headed by Elihu Root (an Andrew Carnegie
lawyer). (33) The 108 members of the original Council on Foreign Relations
were described by Whitney Shepardson as "high-ranking officers of banking,
manufacturing, trading and finance companies, together with many lawyers." (34)

International Bankers provided the money: "In Britain the organization was
(initially) called the Institute for International Affairs (IIA) while in New
York it operated as the Council for Foreign Relations (CFR). The finances for
the group came from wealthy international bankers…" (35) The CFR was founded
"by East Coast bankers, lawyers and academicians…" (36) By April 1919, however,
the CFR "went dormant." (37)

A Texan named House was a key individual before and during the Wilson
administration. He helped establish the income tax, the Federal Reserve
System, coined the phrase "league of nations," drafted the covenant for the
League of Nations and presided over the creation of the Council on Foreign
Relations (C.F.R.).

Col. Edward M. House (the title came from a Texas Governor) inherited a
fortune estimated at around $1.5 million. He was born in Houston, Texas — the
son of a wealthy planter and banker. (38) Originally the House ("Huis") family
was Dutch. House’s family had lived in England for 300 years before his



father came to Texas. (39) Thomas William House came to Texas to fight under
Sam Houston and was an American agent for London Banking interests "said by
some to the House of Rothschild…" (40) Edward House attended school in England
for several years as a young boy: "Much of his youth and adult life was spent
in the British Isles, which he regularly visited." (41) The elder House said
he wanted to raise his sons to "know and serve England." (42) House surrounded
himself with prominent members of the Fabian Society. (43) Between 1892 and
1902 he elected four Texas Governors. (44)

In the winter of 1911-1912, House wrote Philip Dru: Administrator. House said
he was working for "Socialism as dreamed of by Karl Marx…" The book was a
fictional plan for the conquest of America by gaining control of both the
Republican and Democratic parties and using them to create a socialist world
government. Central portions of the plan included a graduated federal income
tax and a central bank. (45) The book also outlined an inheritance tax and
suggested taking functions away from the states. (46) It suggested a conspiracy
"insinuated into the primaries, in order that no candidate might be nominated
whose views were not in accord with theirs." (47) House passed the book to his
father-in-law in New York City — Dr. Sidney E. Mezes. Mezes, who read and
approved the book, was Director of the College of the City of New York and
former President of the University of Texas. House then sent the book to
future Wilson cabinet member David F. Houston. Houston declared the work
economically sound but said the fiction in it was so thin that he advised it
be rewritten as a serious work. (48)

After his November 1912 election, Woodrow Wilson, on vacation in Bermuda,
read Philip Dru. (49) Arthur Howden Smith wrote: "In nine months the Wilson
administration completely reorganized the financial structure in accordance
with the conceptions outlined in ‘Philip Dru.’" (50) From 1912-1914, Wilson’s
legislative program "was largely the program of House’s book…" (51) The New
York Times in January 1913 found the authorship of Philip Dru to still be a
puzzle. (52) In 1915 House was still trying to conceal his connection as author
of the book. (53) Among those who read the novel was Franklin Delano Roosevelt
— then Assistant Secretary of the Navy — whose mother was then and always a
close friend of Colonel House. (54) It was published by B.W. Huebsch — "a
favorite publisher of the Left and for many years a valued collaborator of
American Fabian Socialist groups." (55) In 1917 a bookseller wrote regarding
the House book: "As time goes on the interest in it becomes more intense, due
to the fact that so many of the ideas expressed…have become laws of this
Republic, and so many of his ideas have been discussed as becoming laws." He
ended with the question: "Is Colonel E.M. House of Texas the author? If not,
who is?" Seymour admitted: "Colonel House was, in truth, the author; to his
other occupations he added that of novelist." (56) Both Franklin K. Lane and
W. J. Bryan commented on the influence of Philip Dru on Wilson. (57) In 1918,
Franklin K. Lane, Woodrow Wilson’s Secretary of the Interior, stated in a
private letter: "All that book has said should be, comes about…The President
comes to Philip Dru, in the end." (58) House’s book has been said to have
outlined the next 40-50 years in code color=”#FF0000″ (DRU is also said to be
the code for David Rex Universe). (59)

Charles Seymour called Col. House "the unseen guardian angel of the (Federal



Reserve) bill." (60) The banker J. Horace Harding held a dinner at which House
"convinced the financial overlords that the Democratic donkey, with Wilson in
the saddle, would not kick over the traces….The Schiffs, the Warburgs, the
Kuhns, the Rockefellers, the Morgans put their faith in House…" (61) On
November 17, 1913, Paul Warburg requested an interview, with House, to
include Jacob Schiff and Cleveland Dodge. Dodge was grateful for a
"substantial subscription for the Y.M.C.A. fund." Warburg did most of the
talking. Schiff favored only four regional reserve banks. (62) Schiff said
House was the Moses and they would be the Aarons: "He asked if I knew my
Bible well enough for this to be clear to be. I told him I did." (63) Schiff
then wrote to House on December 23, 1913: "I want to say a word of
appreciation to you for the silent, but no doubt effective work you have done
in the interest of currency legislation…" (64) After getting the Federal
Reserve through, House then turned to international affairs. (65) House "had
powerful connections with international bankers in New York. He was
influential…with great financial institutions represented by such people as
Paul and Felix Warburg, Otto H. Kahn, Louis Marburg, Henry Morgenthau, Jacob
and Mortimer Schiff and Herbert Lehman. House had equally powerful
connections with bankers and politicians of Europe." (66) Jacob Schiff died on
September 25, 1920. Of all the other living bankers named by Smoot, all,
without an exception, were later founding members of the CFR in 1921. (67) The
original 270-secret crowd that created the Federal Reserve System "were all
in the original (CFR) membership." They included Jacob Schiff, Averell
Harriman, Frank Vanderlip, Nelson Aldrich, Bernard Baruch, J.P. Morgan and
John D. Rockefeller. (68)

Associates of J.P. Morgan and Company created an American parallel group to
the Milner Group before the first World War. (69) The RIIA was an above-ground
group: "During the Versailles Treaty talks after the war, Round Table members
Lionel Curtis, Balfour, Milner, and others formed an above-ground group
called the Royal Institute of International Affairs for the purpose of
coordinating Anglo-American cooperative efforts. They decided also to form an
American branch, but gave it a different name in order to secure its
antecedents. Thus was born the Council on Foreign Relations, originally
staffed by J.P. Morgan men and financed by Morgan money." (70) The two groups
were established to prevent the American people from reacting with patriotic
fury if it was discovered that the CFR was in fact a subsidiary of the
British Round Table. (71) The man most responsible for creating subgroups of
the Round Table was Lionel Curtis. He established local chapters of the Round
Table called the Royal Institute of International Affairs: "In the United
States, the Round Table ‘front group’ was named the Council on Foreign
Relations (CFR)." (72)

A savy observer has described the CFR’s British front-role: "The interlock
problem is conspicuous for another reason, one which has never been addressed
by Congress. It seems that certain huge Yankee foundations, namely
Rockefeller, Ford, and Carnegie, have been conscious instruments of covert
U.S. foreign policy, with directors and officers who can only be described as
agents of U.S. intelligence. According to Quigley, the roots for this can be
traced to the establishment of an American branch of the British Royal
Institute in 1921, which itself had grown out of the Rhodes Trust. The



American branch, called the Council on Foreign Relations, was a largely a
front for J. P. Morgan and Company." (73)

The Council on Foreign Relations Handbook of 1936 stated: "On May 30, 1919,
several leading members of the delegations to the Paris Peace Conference met
at the Hotel Majestic in Paris to discuss setting up an international group
which would advise their respective governments on international affairs. The
U.S. was represented by Gen. Tasker H. Bliss (Chief of Staff, U.S. Army),
Col. Edward M. House, Whitney H. Shepardson, Dr. James T. Shotwell, and Prof.
Archibald Coolidge. Great Britain was unofficially represented by Lord Robert
Cecil, Lionel Curtis, Lord Eustace Percy, and Harold Temperley." The May 30th

meeting was held at the billet of the British delegation and proposed an
Anglo-American Institute of International Affairs — one branch in London and
one in New York. (74) The New York and London locations were appropriate since
"nearly all of them were bankers and lawyers." (75)

The British moved quickly to establish their branch. (76) The establishment of
the American branch was much slower. When the American delegates got home
their fellow citizens were "absorbed in isolationism and prohibition,
throughly inhospitable to the ideas of the League of Nations." (77)

So far no complete list of the fifty dinner guests has been located. It has
been stated, however: "The twenty-one Americans, who, together with (their
29) British counterparts, founded in Paris The Institute of International
Affairs, were a diverse group that included Col. Edward M. House, Herbert
Hoover, Gen. Tasker Bliss, Christian Herter, and such scholars as Charles
Seymour, later President of Yale, Professors Archibald Cary Coolidge of
Harvard and James T. Shotwell of Columbia." (78) There were two camps. One was
headed by the U.S. official negotiators Tasker H. Bliss and Edward House
along with advisors Herbert Hoover and Thomas W. Lamont — along with their
aides. The other side was composed of the twelve scholars that had served the
American delegation in an advisory capacity. (79) Most of the scholars were
from Harvard, Yale and Columbia. (80)

The returning Inquiry scholars lacked the funds to create the envisioned
American Institute of International Affairs but offered diplomatic
experience, expertise and high-level contacts: "The men of law and banking,
by contrast, could tap untold resources of finance…This was the synergy that
produced the modern Council…" (81) The money to found the CFR came in part from
J.P. Morgan, John D. Rockefeller, Bernard Baruch, Otto Kahn Jacob Schiff and
Paul Warburg. (82)

Another source suggests that the original CFR itself had fund-raising
problems: "They took the name of an organization already in existence. The
original Council on Foreign Relations had been formed in New York in July,
1918, but in little more than a year had become inactive owing to an
inability to raise the necessary funds. It was with 66 members of this
original crowd that the peacemongers from Paris merged to form the
organization we know today." (83)

J.P. Morgan’s personal attorney, John W. Davis (and later Republican



presidential candidate), was the founding President of the CFR. Paul Carvath,
the first Vice-President of the CFR, also represented the J.P. Morgan
interests. The council’s first chairman was Morgan partner Russell
Leffingwell. Morgan also had the loyalty of many professors due to his large
academic endowments. (84) Paul Cravath was also the founder of the famous law
firm of Cravath, Swaine & Moore. (85)

In summary, the Federal Reserve System, the League of Nations and the Council
on Foreign Relations had both common origins and creators. Last, but not
least, the CFR was of British — not U.S. origin.
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The Illuminati and the Council on
Foreign Relations – By Myron Fagan

Myron Coureval Fagan (October 31, 1887 – May 12, 1972) was an American
writer, producer and director for film and theatre and a red scare figure in
the late 1940s and 1950s. Fagan was an ardent anti-communist. Fagan arrived
on Broadway in 1907, where he quickly became one of the younger playwrights
in American theater. Over the years, he worked in the theater with Alla
Nazimova, Douglas Fairbanks, and John Barrymore. He also directed plays for
the producers such as Charles Frohman, David Belasco. Fagan also became the
dramatic editor of the Associated Newspapers. Many of the actors, including
Humphrey Bogart, Brian Donlevy and Robert Ryan, whom Fagan directed or who
appeared in his plays or screen adaptions, later became stars in Hollywood.
(Quoted from Wikipedia)

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-illuminati-and-the-council-on-foreign-relations-by-myron-fagan/
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Myron C. Fagan

Bias-filled Wikipedia also refers to Myron Fagan as a “conspiracy theorist”.
If you think what he said in this transcript from a 1967 recording to be just
theory, just compare today’s reality of 2021 to what he said 53 years ago!

Transcript from the Audio Recording of “The Illuminati and the
Council on Foreign Relations”

The question of how and why the United Nations is the crux of the great
conspiracy to destroy the sovereignty of the United States and the
enslavement of the American people within a UN one-world dictatorship is a
complete and unknown mystery to the vast majority of the American people.

The reason for this unawareness of the frightening danger to our country and
to the entire free world is simple. The masterminds behind this great
conspiracy have absolute control of all of our mass communications media,
especially television, the radio, the press, and Hollywood.

We all know that our State Department, the Pentagon, and the White House have
brazenly proclaimed that they have the right and the power to manage the
news, to tell us not the truth, but what they want us to believe.

They have seized that power on orders from their masters of the great
conspiracy and the objective is to brainwash the people into accepting the
phony peace bait to transform the United States into an enslaved unit of the
United Nations’ one-world government.

First of all, bear in mind that the so-called UN police action in Korea,
fought by the United States in which 150,000 of our sons were murdered and
maimed, was part of the plot, just as the undeclared by Congress war in
Vietnam in which our sons are dying is part of the plot, just as the plot
against Rhodesia and South Africa in which our sons will be dying is part of
the UN plot.

However, the vitally important thing for all Americans, all you mothers of
the boys who died at Korea and are now dying in Vietnam, to know is that our



so-called leaders in Washington, who we elected to safeguard our nation and
our constitution, are the betrayers and that behind them are a comparatively
small group of men whose sole objective is to enslave the whole world of
humanity in their satanic plot of one-world government.

Now in order to give you a very clear picture of this satanic plot, I will go
back to its beginning, clear back in the middle of the 18th century and name
the men who put that plot into action and then bring you down to the present–
today’s status of that plot. Now as a matter of further intelligence, a term
used by the FBI, let me clarify the meaning of the expression ‘he is a
liberal.’

The enemy, meaning the one-world conspirators, have seized upon that word
‘liberal’ as a cover-up for their activities. It sounds so innocent and so
humanitarian to be liberal. Well, make sure that the person who calls himself
a liberal or is described as a liberal is not in truth a ‘red’.

Now then, this satanic plot was launched back in the 1760’s when it first
came into existence under the name of the Illuminati. This Illuminati was
organized by one Adam Weishaupt, born a Jew, who was converted to Catholicism
and became a Catholic priest, and then, at the behest of the then newly
organized House of Rothschild, defected and organized the Illuminati.

Naturally, the Rothschilds financed that operation, and every war since then,
beginning with the French Revolution, has been promoted by the Illuminati
operating under various names and guises. I say under various names and
guises because after the Illuminati was exposed and became too notorious,
Weishaupt and his co-conspirators began to operate under various other names.
In the United States, immediately after World War I, they set up what they
called the Council on Foreign Relations, commonly referred to as the CFR, and
this CFR is actually the Illuminati in the United States. And its hierarchy,
the masterminds in control of the CFR, to a very great extent, are
descendants of the original Illuminati conspirators. But, to conceal that
fact, most of them changed their original family names to American-sounding
names. For example, the true name of the Dillons, Clarence and Douglas Dillon
(once Secretary of the US Treasury Department), is Laposky. I’ll come back to
all this later.

There is a similar establishment of the Illuminati in England operating under
the name of the British Institute of International Affairs [The Royal
Institute of International Affairs]. There are similar secret Illuminati
organizations in France, Germany, and other nations operating under different
names, and all these organizations, including the CFR, continuously set up
numerous subsidiary or front organizations that are infiltrated into every
phase of the various nations’ affairs. But at all times, the operations of
these organizations were and are masterminded and controlled by the
internationalist bankers, who in turn were and are controlled by the
Rothschilds.

The details of how they accomplished the setting up of the CFR in the United
States as also in the other nations, are far too voluminous to describe in
this dissertation. But you can find it complete in news bulletin #122



entitled “UN is Spawn of the Illuminati”, and news bulletin #123 entitled
“CFR Completely Unmasked as Illuminati”. Both are published by the Cinema
Educational Guild, PO Box 46205, Hollywood California. You can get them for
50 cents per copy by writing to that address. Those news bulletins reveal the
names of the original founders of the Illuminati and the Americanized names
of their descendants in the present CFR.

Now I’ll go back to the activities of the original Illuminati conspirators as
revealed in news bulletin #122. One branch of the Rothschild family had
financed Napoleon. Another branch of the Rothschilds, both branches the real
masterminds of the Illuminati, financed Britain, Germany, and the other
nations in the Napoleonic wars.

Immediately after the Napoleonic wars, the Illuminati assumed that all the
nations were so destitute and so weary of wars that they’d be glad for any
solution, so the Rothschild stooges set up what they called the Congress in
Vienna and at that meeting they tried to create the first League of Nations,
their first attempted one-world government, on the theory that all the
crowned heads of European governments were so deeply in debt to them that
they would willingly or unwillingly serve as their stooges.

But the Czar of Russia caught the stench of the plot and completely torpedoed
it. The enraged Nathan Rothschild, then the head of the dynasty, vowed that
some day he or his descendants would destroy the Czar and his entire family,
and his descendants did accomplish that very threat in 1917.

At this point, bear in mind that the Illuminati was not set up to operate on
a short-range basis. Normally a conspirator of any type enters into a
conspiracy with the expectation of achieving his objective during his own
lifetime. But that was not the case with the Illuminati. True, they hoped to
accomplish their objective during their lifetime, but paraphrasing, ‘the show
must go on’. The Illuminati operates on the very long-range basis. Whether it
will take scores of years or even centuries, they have dedicated their
descendants to keep the pot boiling until, they hope, the conspiracy is
achieved.

Now let’s go back to the birth of the Illuminati. Adam Weishaupt was a
Jesuit-trained professor of canon law, teaching in Ingolstadt University,
when he defected from Christianity to embrace the luciferian conspiracy. It
was in 1770 that the professional money lenders, the then recently organized
House of Rothschild, retained him to revise and modernize the age-old
Protocols of Zionism, which from the outset, was designed to give the
Synagogue of Satan, so named by Jesus Christ, ultimate world domination so
they could impose the luciferian ideology upon what would remain of the human
race after the final social cataclysm by use of satanic despotism.

Weishaupt completed his task May 1, 1776. Now you know why May 1 is the great
day with all communist nations to this very day. That was the day, May 1,
1776, that Weishaupt completed his plan and officially organized the
Illuminati to put the plan into execution. That plan required the destruction
of all existing governments and religions. That objective was to be reached
by dividing the masses of people whom he, Weishaupt, termed ‘goyim’, or



‘human cattle’, into opposing camps in ever increasing numbers on political,
social, economic, and other issues– the very conditions we have in our
country today.

The opposing sides were then to be armed and incidents provided which would
cause them to fight and weaken themselves and gradually destroy national
governments and religious institutions. Again I say, the very conditions in
the world today. And at this point let me stress a prime feature of the
Illuminati plans. When and if their blueprint for world control, the
“Protocols of the Elders of Zion”, is discovered and exposed, they would wipe
all the Jews off the face of the earth in order to divert suspicions from
themselves. If you think this is far fetched, bear in mind that they
permitted Hitler, a liberal socialist himself, who was financed by corrupt
Kennedys, the Warburgs, and the Rothschilds, to incinerate 600,000 Jews.

Now just why did the conspirators choose the word ‘Illuminati’ for their
satanic organization? Weishaupt himself said that the word is derived from
Lucifer and means “holders of the light.” Using the lie that his objective
was to bring about a one-world government to enable those with mental ability
to govern the world and prevent all wars in the future– in short, using the
words ‘peace on earth’ as his bait– exactly as that same bait ‘peace’ was
used by the 1945 conspirators to force the United Nations on us, Weishaupt
financed, I repeat, by the Rothschilds, recruited some 2,000 paid followers.
These included the most intelligent men in the field of arts and letters,
education, the sciences, finance, and industry.

He then established Lodges of the Grand Orient, Masonic Lodges, to be their
secret headquarters and I again repeat, that in all of this he was acting
under orders from the House of Rothschild. The main features of the Weishaupt
plan of operation required his Illuminati to do the following things to help
them to accomplish their purpose:

1.Use monetary and sex bribery to obtain control of men already in high
places in the various levels of all governments and other fields of endeavor.
Once influential persons had fallen for the lies, deceits, and temptations of
the Illuminati they were to be held in bondage by application of political
and other forms of blackmail, threats of financial ruin, public exposure, and
physical harm, even death to themselves and loved members of their families.

Do you realize how many present top officials in our present government in
Washington are controlled in just that way by the CFR? Do you realize how
many homosexuals in our State Department, the Pentagon, all federal agencies,
even in the White House are controlled that way?

2.Illuminati and the faculties of colleges and universities were to cultivate
students possessing exceptional mental ability belonging to well-bred
families with international leanings and recommend them for special training
in internationalism. Such training was to be provided by granting
scholarships to those selected by the Illuminists. That gives you an idea
what a ‘Rhodes Scholarship’ means. It means indoctrination into accepting the
idea that only a one-world government can put an end to recurring wars and
strife. That’s how the United Nations was sold to the American people.  One



of the most notable Rhodes scholars we have in our country is Senator William
J. Fulbright, sometimes referred to as ‘half-bright’. His entire voting
record spells Illuminati. All such scholars were to be first persuaded and
then convinced that men of special talent and brains have the right to rule
those less gifted on the ground that the masses don’t know what is best for
them physically, mentally, and spiritually.

In addition to the Rhodes and similar scholarships, today there are three
special Illuminati schools located in Gordonstown in Scotland, Salem in
Germany, and Anavryti in Greece. These three are known ones, but there are
others that are kept undercover. Prince Philip, the husband of Britain’s
Queen Elizabeth, was educated at Gordonstown at the instigation of Lord Louis
Mountbatten, his uncle, a Rothschild relative, who became Britain’s Admiral
of the Fleet after World War II ended.

3.All influential people trapped into coming under the control of the
Illuminati, plus the students who had been specially educated and trained,
were to be used as agents and placed behind the scenes of all governments as
experts and specialists so they would advise the top executives to adopt
policies which would, in the long run, serve the secret plans of the
Illuminati one-world conspiracy and bring about the destruction of the
governments and religions they were elected or appointed to serve.

Do you know how many such men operate in our government at this very time?
Rusk, McNamara, Hubert Humphrey, Fulbright, Keekle, and go on and on and on.

4.Perhaps the most vital directive in Weishaupt’s plan was to obtain absolute
control of the press, at that time the only mass communications media, to
distribute information to the public so that all news and information could
be slanted so that the masses could be convinced that a one-world government
is the only solution to our many and varied problems.

Now do you know who owns and controls our mass communications media? I’ll
tell you. Practically all the movie lots in Hollywood is owned by the
Lehmans, Kuhn-Loeb & Company, Goldman-Sachs, and other internationalist
bankers. All the national radio and TV channels in the nation are owned and
controlled by those same internationalist bankers.

The same is true of every chain of metropolitan newspapers and magazines,
also of the press wire services, such as Associated Press, United Press
International, etc. The supposed heads of all those media are merely the
fronts for the internationalist bankers, who in turn compose the hierarchy of
the CFR– today’s Illuminati in America.

Now can you understand why the Pentagon Press agent, Sylvester, so brazenly
proclaimed that the government has the right to lie to the people. What he
really meant was that our CFR controlled government had the power to lie to
and be believed by the brain-washed American people.

And let’s again go back to the first days of the Illuminati. Because Britain
and France were the two greatest world powers in the late years of the 18th
Century, Weishaupt ordered the Illuminati to foment the colonial wars,



including our Revolutionary War, to weaken the British Empire and organize
the French Revolution to destroy the French empire. He scheduled the French
Revolution to start in 1789. However, in 1784, a true act of God placed the
Bavarian government in possession of evidence which proved the existence of
the Illuminati and that evidence could have saved France if they, the French
government, hadn’t refused to believe it.

Here is how that act of God happened. It was in [1874, says audio, but surely
meant] 1784 that Weishaupt issued his orders for the French Revolution. A
German writer, named Zwack, put it into book form. It contained the entire
Illuminati story and Weishaupt’s plans. A copy of this book was sent to the
Illuminists in France headed by Robespierre whom Weishaupt had delegated to
foment the French Revolution.

The courier was struck and killed by lightening as he rode through Rallestown
on his way from Frankfurt to Paris. The police found the subversive documents
on his body and turned them over to the proper authorities. After careful
study of the plot, the Bavarian government ordered the police to raid
Weishaupt’s newly organized Lodges of the Grand Orient and the homes of his
most influential associates.

All additional evidence thus discovered convinced the authorities that the
documents were genuine copies of the conspiracy by which the Illuminati
planned to use wars and revolutions to bring about the establishment of a
one-world government, the powers of which they, headed by the Rothschilds,
intended to usurp as soon as it was established, exactly in line with the
United Nations plot of today.

In 1785, the Bavarian government outlawed the Illuminati and closed the
Lodges of the Grand Orient. In 1786, they published all the details of the
conspiracy. The English title of that publication is “The Original Writings
of the Order and the Sect of the Illuminati.” Copies of the entire conspiracy
were sent to all the heads of church and state in Europe. But the power of
the Illuminati, which was actually the power of the Rothschilds, was so great
that this warning was ignored. Nevertheless, the Illuminati became a dirty
word and it went underground.

At the same time, Weishaupt ordered Illuminists to infiltrate into the Lodges
of Blue Masonry and formed their own secret societies within all secret
societies. Only Masons who proved themselves internationalists and those
whose conduct proved they had defected from God were initiated into the
Illuminati. Thenceforth, the conspirators donned the cloak of philanthropy
and humanitarianism to conceal their revolutionary and subversive activities.

In order to infiltrate into Masonic Lodges in Britain, Weishaupt invited John
Robison over to Europe. Robison was a high degree Mason in the Scottish Rite.
He was a professor of natural philosophy at Edinburgh University and
Secretary of the Royal Society of Edinburgh. Robison did not fall for the lie
that the objective of the Illuminati was to create a benevolent dictatorship,
but he kept his reactions to himself so well that he was entrusted with a
copy of Weishaupt’s revised conspiracy for study and safekeeping.



Anyway, because the heads of state and church in France were deluded into
ignoring the warnings given them, the revolution broke out in 1789 as
scheduled by Weishaupt. In order to alert other governments to their danger,
in 1798, Robison published a book entitled “Proof of a Conspiracy to Destroy
all Governments and Religions” but his warnings were ignored, exactly as our
American people have been ignoring all warnings about the United Nations and
the Council on Foreign Relations (the CFR).

[Part 2]

Now here is something that will stun and very likely outrage many who hear
this, but there is documentary proof that our own Thomas Jefferson and
Alexander Hamilton became students of Weishaupt. Jefferson was one of
Weishaupt’s strongest defenders when he was outlawed by his government and it
was Jefferson who infiltrated the Illuminati into the then newly organized
lodges of the Scottish Rite in New England. Here is the proof.

In 1789, John Robison warned all Masonic leaders in America that the
Illuminati had infiltrated into their lodges and on July 19, 1789, David
Papen, President of Harvard University, issued the same warning to the
graduating class and lectured them on the influence of Illuminism was
acquiring on American politics and religion, and to top it off, John Quincy
Adams, who had organized the New England Masonic Lodges, issued his warnings.
He wrote three letters to Colonel William L. Stone, a top Mason, in which he
exposed how Jefferson was using Masonic lodges for subversive Illuministic
purposes. Those three letters are at this very time in Whittenburg Square
Library in Philadelphia. In short, Jefferson, founder of the Democratic
Party, was a member of the Illuminati which at least partly accounts for the
condition of the party at this time and through infiltration of the
Republican Party, we have exactly nothing of loyal Americanism today.

[Audio missing here? It seems an abrupt change of subject!]

That disastrous rebuff at the Congress of Vienna created by the Czar of
Russia, Alexander I, did not by any means destroy the Illuminati conspiracy.
It merely forced them to adopt a new strategy realizing that the one-world
idea was, for the moment, killed, the Rothschild’s decided that to keep the
plot alive they would have to do it by heightening their control of the money
systems of the European nations.

Earlier, by a ruse the outcome of the Battle of Waterloo had been falsified,
Rothschild had spread a story that Napoleon had one bad battle. That had
precipitated a terrific panic on the stock market in England. All stocks had
plummeted down to practically zero and Nathan Rothschild bought all the
stocks for virtually a penny on its dollar values.

That gave him complete control of the economy of Britain and virtually of all
Europe. So immediately after that Congress in Vienna had boomeranged,
Rothschild forced Britain to set up a new Bank of England which he absolutely
controlled, exactly as later, through Jacob Schiff, he engineered our own
Federal Reserve Act which gave the House of Rothschild a secret control of



the economy in the United States. But now for a moment, let’s dwell on the
activities of the Illuminati in the United States.

In 1826, one Captain William Morgan decided it was his duty to inform all
Masons and the general public what the full proof was regarding the
Illuminati, their secret plans, and intended objectives; also reveal the
identities of the masterminds of the conspiracy. The Illuminati promptly
tried Morgan in absentia and convicted him of treason.

They ordered one Richard Howard, an English Illuminist, to carry out their
sentence of execution as a traitor. Morgan was warned and he tried to escape
to Canada, but Howard caught up with him near the border, near the Niagara
Gorge to be exact, where he murdered him. This was verified in a sworn
statement made in New York by one Avery Allen to the effect that he heard
Howard render his report of the execution to a meeting of Knights Templars in
St. John’s Hall in New York. He also told how arrangements had been made to
ship Howard back to England.

That Allen affidavit is on record in New York City Archives. Very few Masons
and very few of the general public know that general disapproval over that
incident of murder caused approximately half of all the Masons in the
northern jurisdiction of the United States to secede. Copies of the minutes
of the meeting held to discuss that matter are still in existence in safe
hands and that all that secrecy emphasizes the power of the masterminds of
the Illuminati to prevent such terrible events of history from being taught
in our schools.

In the early 1850’s the Illuminati held a secret meeting in New York which
was addressed by a British Illuminist named Wright. Those in attendance were
told that the Illuminati was organizing to unite the Nihilist and Atheist
groups with all other subversive groups into an international group to be
known as Communists. That was when the word ‘communist’ first came into being
and it was intended to be the supreme weapon and scare word to terrify the
whole world and drive the terrorized peoples into the Illuminati one-world
scheme.

This scheme, communism, was to be used to enable the Illuminati to foment
future wars and revolutions. Clinton Roosevelt (a direct ancestor of Franklin
Roosevelt), Horace Greeley, and Charles Dana, foremost newspaper publishers
of that time were appointed to head a committee to raise funds for the new
venture. Of course, most of the funds were provided by the Rothschilds and
this fund was used to finance Karl Marx and Engels when they wrote “Das
Kaptial” and the “Communist Manifesto” in Soho, England. And this clearly
reveals that communism is not a so-called ideology, but a secret weapon, a
bogy man word to serve the purpose of the Illuminati.

Weishaupt died in 1830, but prior to his death, he prepared a revised version
of the age-old conspiracy, the Illuminati, which under various aliases was to
organize, finance, direct, and control all international organizations and
groups by working their agents into executive positions at the top.

In the United States we have Woodrow Wilson, Franklin Roosevelt, Jack



Kennedy, Johnson, Rusk, McNamara, Fulbright, etc., as prime examples.

In addition, while Karl Marx was writing the Communist Manifesto under the
direction of one group of Illuminists, Professor Karl Ritter of Frankfurt
University was writing the antithesis under direction of another group. The
idea was that those who direct the overall conspiracy could use the
differences in those two so-called ideologies to enable them to divide larger
and larger numbers of the human race into opposing camps so that they could
be armed and then brainwashed into fighting and destroying each other, and
particularly, to destroy all political and religious institutions.

The work Ritter started was continued after his death and completed by the
German so-called philosopher Friedrich Wilhelm Nietzsche who founded
Nietzscheanism. This Nietzscheanism was later developed into Fascism and then
into Nazism and was used to foment World War I and II.

In 1834 the Italian revolutionary leader, Guiseppe Mazzini, was selected by
the Illuminati to direct their revolutionary program throughout the world. He
served in that capacity until he died in 1872, but some years before he died,
Mazzini had enticed an American General named Albert Pike into the
Illuminati. Pike was fascinated by the idea of a one-world government and
ultimately he became the head of this luciferian conspiracy.

Between 1859 and 1871 he, Pike, worked out a military blueprint for three
world wars and various revolutions throughout the world which he considered
would forward the conspiracy to its final stage in the 20th century. Again I
remind that these conspirators were never concerned with immediate success.
They also operated on a long-range view.

Pike did most of his work in his home in Little Rock, Arkansas. But a few
years later, when the Illuminati’s Lodges of the Grand Orient became suspect
and repudiated because of Mazzini’s revolutionary activities in Europe, Pike
organized what he called the New and Reformed Palladian Right.

He set up three Supreme Councils: one in Charleston, South Carolina; one in
Rome, Italy; and a third in Berlin, Germany. He had Mazzini establish 23
subordinate councils in strategic locations throughout the world. These have
been the secret headquarters of the world revolutionary movement ever since.

Long before Marconi invented radio, the scientists in the Illuminati had
found the means for Pike and the heads of his councils to communicate
secretly. It was the discovery of that secret that enabled intelligence
officers to understand how apparently unrelated incidents, ones such as the
assassination of an Austrian Prince at Sarajevo, took place simultaneously
throughout the world which developed into a war or a revolution.

Pike’s plan was as simple as it has proved effective. It called for
Communism, Nazism, political Zionism, and other international movements be
organized and used to foment three global world wars and at least two major
revolutions.

The first world war was to be fought so as to enable the Illuminati to



destroy Czarism in Russia, as vowed by Rothschild after the Czar had
torpedoed his scheme at the Congress in Vienna, and to transform Russia into
a stronghold of atheistic communism. The differences stirred up by agents of
the Illuminati between the British and German Empires were to be used to
foment this war. After the war would be ended, communism was to be built up
and used to destroy other governments and weaken religions.

World War II, when and if necessary, was to be fomented by using the
controversies between Fascists and political zionists, and here let it be
noted that Hitler was financed by Krupp, the Warburgs, the Rothschilds, and
other internationalist bankers and that the slaughter of the supposed 600,000
Jews by Hitler didn’t bother the Jewish internationalist bankers at all.

That slaughter was necessary in order to create worldwide hatred of the
German people and thus bring about the war against them. In short, this
second world war was to be fought to destroy nazism and to increase the power
of political zionism so that the state of Israel could be established in
Palestine.

During this World War II, international communism was to be built up until it
equalled in strength to that of united Christendom. When it reached that
point, it was to be contained and kept in check until required for the final
social cataclysm. As we know now, Roosevelt, Churchill, and Stalin put that
exact policy into effect and Truman, Eisenhower, Kennedy, and Johnson
continued that same exact policy.

World War III is to be fomented by using the so-called controversies, the
agents of the Illuminati operating under whatever new name, are now being
stored up between the political Zionists and the leaders of the Moslem world.
That war is to be directed in such a manner that all of Islam and political
Zionism (Israel) will destroy each other while at the same time, the
remaining nations once more divided on this issue will be forced to fight
themselves into a state of complete exhaustion– physically, mentally,
spiritually, and economically.

Now, can any thinking person doubt that the intrigue now going on in the
Near-, Middle-, and Far-East is designed to accomplish that satanic
objective? Pike himself foretold all this in a statement he made to Mazzini
on August 15, 1871. Pike stated that after World War III is ended, those who
will inspire to undisputed world domination will provoke the greatest social
cataclysm the world has ever known. Quoting his own words taken from the
letter he wrote to Mazzini and which letter is now catalogued in the British
Museum in London, England, he said:

“We shall unleash the nihilists and the atheists and we shall provoke a great
social cataclysm which in all its horror will show clearly to all nations the
effect of absolute atheism, the origins of savagery and of most bloody
turmoil. Then everywhere, the people forced to defend themselves against the
world minority of the world revolutionaries and will exterminate those
destroyers of civilization and the multitudes disillusioned with Christianity
whose deistic spirits will be from that moment on without direction and
leadership and anxious for an ideal, but without knowledge where to send its



adoration, will receive the true light through the universal manifestation of
the pure doctrine of Lucifer brought finally out into public view. A
manifestation which will result from a general reactionary movement which
will follow the destruction of Christianity and Atheism; both conquered and
exterminated at the same time.”

When Mazzini died in 1872, Pike made another Italian revolutionary leader
named Adrian Lemmy, his successor. Lemmy, in turn, was succeeded by Lenin and
Trotsky, then by Stalin. The revolutionary activities of all those men were
financed by British, French, German, and American international bankers– all
of them dominated by the House of Rothschilds.

We are supposed to believe that the international bankers of today, like the
money changers of Christ’s day, are only the tools or agents of the great
conspiracy, but actually they are the masterminds behind all of it, while the
general public has been brain-washed by all the mass communications media
into believing that communism is a movement of the so-called workers. The
actual fact is that both British and American intelligence officers have
authentic documentary evidence that international liberals, operating through
their international banking houses, particularly the House of Rothschilds,
have financed both sides of every war and revolution since 1776.

Those who today comprise the conspiracy (the CFR in the United States) direct
our governments whom they hold in usury through such methods as the Federal
Reserve System in America to fight wars, such as Vietnam (created by the
United Nations), so as to further Pike’s Illuminati plans to bring the world
to that stage of the conspiracy when atheistic communism and the whole of
Christianity can be forced into an all out third world war within each
remaining nation as well as on an international scale.

The headquarters of the great conspiracy in the late 1700’s was in Frankfurt,
Germany where the House of Rothschild had been established by Mayer Anselm
who adopted the Rothschild name and linked together other international
financiers who had literally sold their souls to the devil. After the
Bavarian government’s exposure in 1786, the conspirators moved their
headquarters to Switzerland then to London. Since World War II, after Jacob
Schiff, the Rothschild’s boy in America died, the headquarters of the
American branch has been in the Harold Pratt Building in New York, and the
Rockefellers, originally proteges of Schiff, have taken over the manipulation
of finances in America for the Illuminati.

In the final phases of the conspiracy, the one-world government will consist
of the king-dictator, head of the United Nations, the CFR, and a few
billionaires, economists, and scientists who have proved their devotion to
the great conspiracy. All others are to be integrated into a vast
conglomeration of mongrelized humanity– actually slaves.

Now let me show you how our federal government and the American people have
been sucked into the one-world take-over plot of the Illuminati great
conspiracy and always bear in mind, that the United Nations was created to
become the housing for that one-world, so-called, liberal conspiracy. The
real foundations of the plot of the takeover of the United States were laid



during the period of our Civil War. Not that Weishaupt and the earlier
masterminds had ever overlooked the new world, as I have previously
indicated, Weishaupt had his agents planted over here as far back as the
Revolutionary War. But George Washington was more than a match for them.

It was during the Civil War that the conspirators launched their first
concrete efforts. We know that Judah Benjamin, chief advisor of Jefferson
Davis, was a Rothschild agent. We also know that there were Rothschild agents
planted in Abraham Lincoln’s cabinet who tried to sell him into a financial
dealing with the House of Rothschild.

But old Abe saw through the scheme and bluntly rejected it thereby incurring
the undying enmity of the Rothschilds, exactly as the Russian Czar did when
he torpedoed their first League of Nations at the Congress in Vienna.
Investigation of the assassination of Lincoln revealed that the assassin,
Booth, was a member of a secret conspiratorial group. Because there were a
number of highly important government officials involved, the name of the
group was never revealed and it became a mystery, exactly as the
assassination of Jack Kennedy still is a mystery. But I am sure it will not
for long remain a mystery.

Anyway, the ending of the Civil War destroyed, temporarily, all chances of
the House of Rothschilds to get a clutch on our money system, such as they
had acquired in Britain and other nations in Europe. I say temporarily
because the Rothschilds and the masterminds of the conspiracy never quit, so
they had to start from scratch. But they lost no time in getting started.

Shortly after the Civil War, a young immigrant, who called himself Jacob H.
Schiff, arrived in New York. Jacob was a young man with a mission for the
House of Rothschild. Jacob was the son of a Rabbi born in one of the
Rothschild’s houses in Frankfurt, Germany.

I won’t go deeply into his background. The important point was that
Rothschild recognized in him not only a potential money wizard, but more
important, he also saw the latent Machiavellian qualities in Jacob that
could, as it did, make him an invaluable functionary in the great one-world
conspiracy.

After a comparatively brief training period in the Rothschild’s London Bank,
Jacob left for America with instructions to buy into a banking house which
was to be the springboard to acquire control of the money system of the
United States. Actually, Jacob came here to carry out four specific
assignments:

1.And most important, was to acquire control of America’s money system.

2.Find desirable men, who for a price, would be willing to serve as stooges
for the great conspiracy and promote them into high places in our federal
government, our Congress, and the US Supreme Court, and all federal agencies.

3.Create minority group strife throughout the nations– particularly between
the whites and blacks.



4.Create a movement to destroy religion in the United States, but
Christianity to be the chief target.

[Part 3]

[1. Take control of US money system.]

Earlier I stated that Jacob Schiff came to America with orders by Rothschild
to carry out four specific directives. The first and most important one was
to get control of the United States’ money system. Let’s trace Schiff’s step
to accomplish that directive. As a first step he had to buy into a banking
house, but it had to be the kind of a house that he could absolutely control
and mold for that primary objective of entrapping our US money system.

After carefully scouting around, Jacob bought a partnership in a firm that
called itself Kuhn and Loeb. Like Schiff, Kuhn and Loeb were immigrants from
German Jewish ghettos. They came to the United States in the mid 1840’s. Both
started their business careers as itinerant pack peddlers. In the early
1850’s they pooled their interests and set up a merchandise store in
Lafayette, Indiana under the firm name of Kuhn and Loeb servicing the covered
wagon settlers on their way west. In the years that followed, they set up
similar stores in Cincinnati and St. Louis. Then they added pawnbroking to
their merchandising pursuits. From that to money lending was a short and
quick step.

By the time Schiff arrived on the scene, Kuhn and Loeb was a well-known
private banking firm, and this is the firm Jacob bought into. Shortly after
he became a partner in Kuhn and Loeb, Schiff married Loeb’s daughter, Teresa,
then he bought out Kuhn’s interests and moved the firm to New York and Kuhn
and Loeb became Kuhn-Loeb & Company; international bankers with Jacob Schiff,
agent of the Rothschilds, ostensibly the sole owner. And throughout his
career, this blend of Judas and Machiavelli, the first hierarch of the
Illuminati’s great conspiracy in America, posed as a generous philanthropist
and a man of great holiness– the cover-up policy set forth by the Illuminati.

[2. Install puppets in government.]

As I have stated, the first great step of the conspiracy was to be the
entrapment of our money system. To achieve that objective, Schiff had to get
full cooperation of the then big banker elements in America, and that was
easier said than done. Even in those years, Wall Street was the heart of the
American money mart and J.P. Morgan was its dictator. Next in line were the
Drexels and the Biddles of Philadelphia. All the other financiers, big and
little, danced to the music of those three houses, but particularly to that
of Morgan. All of those three were proud, haughty, arrogant potentates.

For the first few years, they viewed the little bewhiskered man from the
German ghettos with utter contempt, but Jacob knew how to overcome that. He
threw a few Rothschild bones to them. Said bones being distribution in
America of desirable European stock and bond issues. Then he discovered that
he had a still more potent weapon in his hands in the following:



It was in the decades following our Civil War that our industries began to
burgeon. We had great railroads to build. The oil, mining, steel, textile
industries were bursting out of their swaddling clothes. All of that called
for vast financing. Much of that financing had to come from abroad. That
meant the House of Rothschild and that was when Schiff came into his own. He
played a very crafty game.

He became the patron saint of John D. Rockefeller, Edward R. Harriman, and
Andrew Carnegie. He financed the Standard Oil Company for Rocky, the Railroad
Empire for Harriman, and the Steel Empire for Carnegie. But instead of
hogging all the other industries for Kuhn-Loeb & Company, he opened the doors
of the House of Rothschild to Morgan, Biddle, and Drexel. In turn, Rothschild
arranged the setting up of London, Paris, European and other branches for
those three, but always in partnerships with Rothschild subordinates and
Rothschild made it very clear to all those men that Schiff was to be the boss
in New York.

Thus at the turn of the century Schiff had a tight control of the entire
banking fraternity on Wall Street which by then, with Schiff’s help, included
Lehman brothers, Goldman-Sachs, and other internationalist banks headed by
men chosen by the Rothschilds. In short, that meant control of the nation’s
money powers and he was then ready for the giant step– the entrapment of our
national money system.

Now under our Constitution, all control of our money system is vested solely
in our Congress. Schiff’s next important step was to seduce our Congress to
betray that Constitutional edict by surrendering that control to the
hierarchy of the Illuminati’s great conspiracy. In order to legalize that
surrender and thus make the people powerless to resist it, it would be
necessary to have Congress enact special legislation.

To accomplish that, Schiff would have to infiltrate stooges into both houses
of Congress. Stooges powerful enough to railroad Congress into passing such
legislation. Equally, or even more important, he would have to plant a stooge
in the White House a president that is without integrity and without scruples
who would sign that legislation into law. To accomplish that, he had to get
control of either the Republican or the Democratic Party.

The Democratic Party was the more vulnerable. It was the hungrier of the two
parties. Except for Grover Cleveland, the Democrats had been unable to land
one of their men in the White House since before the Civil War. There were
two reasons for that:

1.Poverty of the Party.

2.There were considerably more Republican-minded voters than Democrats.

The poverty matter was not a great problem, but the voter problem was a
different story. But as I previously said, Schiff was a smart cookie.

Here is the atrocious and murderous method he employed to solve that voter
problem. His solution emphasizes how very little the Jewish internationalist



bankers care about their own racial brethren as you shall see.

Suddenly, around 1890, there broke out a nationwide series of pogroms in
Russia. Many, many, thousands of innocent Jews– men, women, and children,
were slaughtered by the Cossacks and other peasants. Similar pogroms with
similar slaughter of innocent Jews broke out in Poland, Rumania, and
Bulgaria. All those pogroms were fomented by Rothschild agents. As a result,
Jewish terrified refugees from all of those nations swarmed into the United
States and that continued throughout the next two or three decades because
the pogroms were continuous through all those years. All those refugees were
aided by self-styled humanitarian committees set up by Schiff, the
Rothschilds, and all the Rothschild affiliates.

In the main, the refugees streamed into New York, but the Schiff-Rothschild
humanitarian committees found ways to shuffle many of them into other large
cities such as Chicago, Boston, Philadelphia, Detroit, Los Angeles, etc. All
of them were quickly transformed into naturalized citizens and educated to
register as Democrats. Thus all of that so-called minority group became solid
Democratic voter blocks in their communities, all controlled and maneuvered
by their so-called benefactors. And shortly after the turn of the century,
they became vital factors in the political life of our nation. That was one
of the methods Schiff employed to plant men like Nelson Aldrich in our Senate
and Woodrow Wilson in the White House.

[3. Racial Strife.]

At this point let me remind you of another of the important jobs that was
assigned to Schiff when he was dispatched to America. I refer to the job of
destroying the unity of the American people by creating minority-group and
racial strife. By the pogrom-driven Jewish refugees into America, Schiff was
creating one ready-made minority group for that purpose. But the Jewish
people, as a whole, made fearful by the pogroms, could not be depended upon
to create the violence necessary to destroy the unity of the American people.

But right within America, there was an already made-to-order, although as yet
a sleeping minority group, the Negroes, who could be sparked into so-called
demonstrations, rioting, looting, murder, and every other type of
lawlessness. All that was necessary, was to incite and arouse them. Together,
those two minority groups, properly maneuvered, could be used to create
exactly the kind of strife in America the Illuminati would need to accomplish
their objective.

Thus at the same time that Schiff and co-conspirators were laying their plans
for the entrapment of our money system, they were also perfecting plans to
hit the unsuspecting American people with an explosive and terrifying racial
upheaval that would tear the people into hate-factions and create chaos
throughout the nation, especially on all college and university campuses, all
protected by Earl Warren decisions and our so-called leaders in Washington.
Of course, perfecting those plans required time and infinitely patient
organizing.

Now to remove all doubts, I take a few moments to give you documentary proof



of this racial strife plot. First of all they had to create leadership and
organizations to draw in millions of dupes, both Jewish and Negroes, who
would do the demonstrating and commit the rioting, looting, and lawlessness.

So in 1909, Schiff, the Lehmans, and other conspirators, organized and set up
the “National Association for the Advancement of the Colored People” known as
the NAACP. The presidents, directors, and legal councils of the NAACP were
always white men, Jews, appointed by Schiff, and this is the case to this
very day.

Then in 1913, the Schiff group organized the Anti-Defamation League of the
B’nai B’rith commonly known as the ADL to serve as the gestapo and hatchet-
man outfit for the entire great conspiracy. Today this sinister ADL maintains
over 2,000 agencies in all parts of the country and they advise and
completely control every action of the NAACP or of the Urban League of all
the other so-called Negro civil rights organizations throughout the nation
including such leaders as Martin ‘Lucifer’ King, Stockely Carmichael, Bayard
Rustin, and others of that ilk.

In addition, the ADL acquired absolute control of the advertising budgets of
many department-stores, hotel-chains, and TV and Radio industrialist
sponsors, also advertising-agencies in order to control practically all the
mass-communications media and force every loyal newspaper to slant and
falsify the news and to further incite, and, at the same time create sympathy
for, the lawlessness and violence of the Negro mobs.

Here is documentary proof of the beginning of their deliberate plot to foment
the Negroes into all their lawlessness:

Around 1910, one Israel Zengwill wrote a play entitled “The Melting-Pot”. It
was sheer propaganda to incite the Negroes and Jews because the play
purportedly visualized how the American people were discriminating against,
and persecuting Jews and Negroes. At that time nobody seemed to realize that
it was a propaganda play– it was that cleverly-written. The propaganda was
well wrapped up in the true, great entertainment in the play, and it was a
big Broadway Hit.

Now in those years, the legendary Diamond Jim Brady used to throw a banquet
at the famous Delmonico Restaurant in New York after the opening-performance
of a popular play. He threw such a party for the cast of “The Melting-Pot”,
its author, producer, and chosen Broadway celebrities. By then I’d already
made a personal mark on the Broadway Theater and was invited to that party.
There I met George Bernard Shaw and a Jewish writer named Israel Cohen.
Zangwill, Shaw, and Cohen were the triumvirate who created the Fabian Society
in England and had worked closely with a Frankfurt Jew named Mordicai who had
changed his name to Karl Marx, but remember, at that time both Marxism and
Communism were just emerging and nobody paid much attention to either, and
nobody suspected the propaganda in the writings of those three really
brilliant writers.

At that banquet, Israel Cohen told me that he was then engaged in writing a
book which was to be a follow-up on Zangwill’s “The Melting-Pot”. The title



of his book was to be “A Racial Program for the 20th Century.” At that time I
was completely absorbed by my work as a playwright, and significant as that
title was, its real objective never dawned on me nor was I interested in
reading the book. But it suddenly hit me with the force of a hydrogen bomb
when I received a newspaper clipping of an item published by the Washington
D.C. Evening Star in May 1957. That item was a verbatim reprint of the
following excerpt in Israel Cohen’s book “A Racial Program for the 20th
Century” and it reads as I quote:

“We must realize that our party’s most powerful weapon is racial tension. By
propounding into the consciousness of the dark races, that for centuries they
have been oppressed by the whites, we can move them to the program of the
communist party. In America, we will aim for subtle victory. While inflaming
the Negro minority against the whites, we will instill in the whites a guilt-
complex for their exploitation of the Negroes. We will aid the Negroes to
rise to prominence in every walk of life, in the professions, and in the
world of sports and entertainment. With this prestige, the Negro will be able
to intermarry with the whites and begin a process which will deliver America
to our cause.”

That same excerpt was entered into the Congressional Record of June 7, 1957,
by Representative Thomas G. Abernathy. Thus the authenticity of that passage
in Cohen’s book was fully established. But the one question that remained in
my mind was whether it represented the official policy or plot of the
Communist Party or just a personal expression of Cohen himself. Hence I
sought more proof and I found it in an official pamphlet published in 1935 by
the New York Communist Party’s official Workers’ Library Publishers. That
pamphlet was entitled The Negroes in a Soviet America. It urged the Negroes
to rise up, form a soviet-state in the south, and apply for admission to the
Soviet Union. It contained a firm pledge that the revolt would be supported
by all American ‘reds’ and all so-called liberals. On page 38, it promised
that a Soviet government would confer greater benefits to Negroes than to
whites and again this official communist pamphlet pledged that, I quote: “any
act of discrimination or prejudice against a Negro will become a crime under
the revolutionary law.” That statement proved that the excerpt in Israel
Cohen’s book published in 1913 was an official edict of the Communist Party
and directly in line with the Illuminati blueprint for world revolution
issued by Weishaupt and later by Albert Pike.

Now there’s only one question and that is to prove that the communist regime
is directly controlled by the American Jacob Schiff and London Rothschild
masterminds of the great conspiracy. A little later I will provide that proof
that will remove even a remote doubt that the Communist Party, as we know it,
was created by those masterminds, capitalists if you will note, that Schiff,
the Warburgs, and the Rothschilds planned and financed the entire Russian
Revolution, also the murder of the Czar and his family, and that Lenin,
Trotsky, and Stalin took their orders directly from Schiff and the other
capitalists whom they supposedly are fighting.

Now can you see why the vile Earl Warren and his equally vile co-Supreme
Court justices issued that infamous and treasonous desegregation decision in
1954? It was to aid and abet the plot of the Illuminati conspirators to



create tension and strife between the Negroes and Whites. Can you see why the
same Earl Warren issued his decision prohibiting Christian prayers and
Christmas carols in our schools? It was done to destroy Christianity. Can you
see why Eisenhower, despite all the rigid constitutional prohibitions, sent
federal troops into a southern state to enforce the desegregation decision?
Why Kennedy did likewise? And can you see why Johnson and 66 Senators,
despite the protests of 90% of the American people, voted for the Consular
Treaty which opens our entire country to Russian spies and saboteurs? All
those 66 Senators are 20th century ‘Benedict Arnolds’.

It is up to you and you, all of the American people, to force Congress, our
elected servants, to haul in those American traitors for impeachments and
that when proven guilty, they all be given the punishment prescribed for
traitors who aid and abet our enemies. And that includes the forcing of rigid
investigations by Congress of the CFR and all their fronts, such as the ADL,
the NAACP, SNIC, and such Illuminati tools as Martin ‘Lucifer’ King. Such
investigations will completely unmask all the leaders in Washington and the
Illuminati and all their affiliations and affiliates as traitors carrying out
the Illuminati plot. It will completely unmask the United Nations as the
intended crux of the entire plot and force Congress to take the US out of the
UN and hurl the UN out of the US. In fact, it will destroy the UN and the
entire plot.

Before I close this phase, I wish to reiterate and stress one vital point
which I urge you to never forget if you wish to save our country for your
children and their children. Here is the point. Every unconstitutional and
unlawful act committed by Woodrow Wilson, by Franklin Roosevelt, by Truman,
Eisenhower, and Kennedy and are now being committed by Johnson, is exactly in
line with the Illuminati conspirators centuries-old plot outlined by
Weishaupt and Albert Pike. Every vicious decision issued by the traitorous
Earl Warren and his equally traitorous Supreme Court justices was directly in
line with what the Illuminati blueprint required. That all the treason
committed by our State Department under Rusk and earlier by John Foster
Dulles, and Marshall, also all the treason committed by McNamara and his
predecessors is directly in line with that same Illuminati blueprint for the
takeover of the world. Also the amazing treason by various members of our
Congress, especially by the 66 Senators who signed for the Consular Treaty,
has been committed on orders from the Illuminati.

[Part 4]

Now I will go back to Jacob Schiff’s entrapment of our money system and the
treasonous actions that followed. It will also reveal the Schiff-Rothschild
control of not only Karl Marx, but of Lenin, Trotsky, and Stalin, who created
the revolution in Russia and set up the Communist Party.

It was in 1908 that Schiff decided that the time had come for his seizure of
our money system. His chief lieutenants in that seizure were Colonel Edward
Mandell House whose entire career was that of chief executive and courier for
Schiff as I shall show, Bernard Barouk, and Herbert Lehman. In the fall of
that year, they assembled in secret conclave at the Jekyll Island Hunt Club,
owned by J.P. Morgan at Jekyll Island, Georgia. Among those present were J.P.



Morgan, John D. Rockefeller, Colonel House, Senator Nelson Aldrich, Schiff,
Stillman and Vandlelip of the New York National City Bank, W. and J.
Seligman, Eugene Myer, Bernard Barouk, Herbert Lehman, Paul Warburg, in
short, all of the international bankers in America. All of them members of
the hierarchy of the Illuminati’s great conspiracy.

A week later they emerged with what they called the Federal Reserve System.
Senator Aldrich was the stooge who was to railroad it through Congress, but
they held that railroading in abeyance for one chief reason. They would first
have to plant their man, an obedient stooge, in the White House to sign the
Federal Reserve Act into law. They knew that even if the Senate would pass
that act unanimously, the then newly elected President Taft would promptly
veto it. So they waited.

In 1912, their man, Woodrow Wilson, was elected to the presidency.
Immediately after Wilson was inaugurated, Senator Aldrich railroaded the
Federal Reserve Act through both houses of Congress and Wilson promptly
signed it and the Federal Reserve Act became law. That heinous act of treason
was committed on December 23, 1913, two days before Christmas when all the
members of Congress, except for several carefully picked Representatives and
three equally carefully picked Senators, were away from Washington. How
heinous treasonous was that act? I’ll tell you. Our founding fathers knew
full well the power of money. They knew that whoever had that power held the
destiny of our nation in his hands. Therefore, they carefully guarded this
power when they set forth in the Constitution, that Congress, the elected
representatives of the people, alone would have the power. The Constitutional
language on this point is brief, concise, and specific, stated in Article I,
Section 8, Paragraph 5, defining the duties and powers of Congress, and I
quote: “to coin money, regulate the value thereof, and of foreign coin, and
the standard of weights and measures.” But on that tragic, unforgettable day
of infamy, December 23, 1913, the men we sent to Washington to safeguard our
interests, the Representatives and Senators and Woodrow Wilson, delivered the
destiny of our nation into the hands of two aliens from Eastern Europe, Jacob
Schiff and Paul Warburg. Warburg was a very recent immigrant who came here on
orders from Rothschild for the express purpose of blueprinting that foul
Federal Reserve Act.

Now the vast majority of the American people think that the Federal Reserve
System is the United States Government owned agency. That is positively
false. All of the stock of the federal reserve banks is owned by the member
banks and the heads of the member banks are all members of the hierarchy of
the great Illuminati conspiracy known today as the CFR.

The details of that act of treason, in which many traitorous so-called
Americans participated, are far too long for this reporting, but all those
details are available in a book entitled, “The Federal Reserve Conspiracy”,
written by Eustace Mullins. In that book, Mullins tells the entire horrifying
story and backs it up with unquestionable documentations. Aside from it being
a truly fascinating and shocking story of that great betrayal, every American
should read it as a matter of vital intelligence for the time when the whole
American people will finally come awake and smash the entire conspiracy and
with God’s help, that awakening will surely come. You can get a copy of that



book from the publisher, The Christian Educational Association, 530 Chestnut
St., Union, New Jersey.

Now if you think that those aliens and their by accident-of-birth American
co-conspirators would be content with just the control of our money system,
you are in for another very sad shock. The Federal Reserve System gave the
conspirators complete control of our money system, but it in no way touched
the earnings of the people because the Constitution positively forbids what
is now known as the 20% withholding tax. But the Illuminati blueprint for
one-world enslavement called for the confiscation of all private property and
control of individual earning powers. This, and Karl Marx stressed that
feature in his blueprint, had to be accomplished by a progressive graduated
income tax. As I have stated, such a tax could not lawfully be imposed upon
the American people. It is succinctly and expressly forbidden by our
Constitution. Thus, only an Amendment to the Constitution could give the
federal government such confiscatory powers.

Well, that too was not an insurmountable problem for our Machiavellian
plotters. The same elected leaders in both houses of Congress and the same
Mr. Woodrow Wilson, who signed the infamous Federal Reserve Act into law,
amended the Constitution to make the federal income tax, known as the 16th
Amendment, a law of the land. Both are illegal under our Constitution. In
short, the same traitors signed both betrayals, the Federal Reserve Act and
the 16th Amendment, into law. However, it seems that nobody ever realized
that the 16th amendment was set up to rob, and I do mean rob, the people of
their earnings via the income tax provision.

The plotters didn’t fully use the provision until World War II when that
great humanitarian, Franklin Roosevelt, applied a 20% withholding tax on all
small wage earners and up to 90% on higher incomes. Oh, of course, he
faithfully promised that it would be only for the duration of the war, but
what was a promise to such a charlatan who in 1940, when he was running for
his third term, kept proclaiming: “I say again and again and again that I
will never send American boys to fight on foreign soil.” Remember? He was
proclaiming that even as he was already preparing to plunge us into World War
II by enticing the Japanese into that ‘sneak attack’ on Pearl Harbor to
furnish him with his excuse.

And before I forget, let me remind you that another charlatan named Woodrow
Wilson used exactly that same campaign slogan in 1916. His slogan was, “Re-
elect the man who will keep your sons out of the war.” Exactly the same
formula, exactly the same promises. But wait, as Al Jolson used to say, “You
ain’t heard nothin’ yet.” That 16th Amendment income tax trap was intended to
confiscate– rob– the earnings only of the common herd, you and me. It was not
intended to even touch the huge incomes of the Illuminati gang, the
Rockefellers, the Carnegies, the Lehmans, and all the other conspirators.

So together, with that 16th Amendment, they created what they called the tax-
free foundations that would enable the conspirators to transform their huge
wealth into such so-called foundations and avoid payment of virtually all
income taxes. The excuse for it was that the earnings of those tax-free
foundations would be devoted to humanitarian philanthropy. So we now have the



several Rockefeller Foundations, the Carnegie Endowment Fund, the Ford
Foundation, the Mellon Foundation, and hundreds of similar tax-free
foundations.

And what kind of philanthropy do these foundations support? Well, they
finance all the civil rights groups that are creating all the chaos and
rioting all over the country. They finance the Martin ‘Lucifer’ Kings. The
Ford Foundation finances the Center for the Study of Democratic Institutions
in Santa Barbara, commonly referred to as Moscow West, and which is headed by
‘wonder boy’ Hutchens, Walter Ruther, Erwin Canham and others of that ilk.

In short, the tax-free foundations financed those who are doing the job for
the Illuminati’s great conspiracy. And what are the hundreds of billions of
dollars they confiscate every year from the earnings of the common herd, you
and me, used for? Well, for one thing, there is the foreign aid gimmick which
gave billions to communist Tito, plus gifts of hundreds of jet planes, many
of which were turned over to Castro, plus the costs of training communist
pilots so that they can the better to shoot down our planes. Billions to red
Poland. Billions to India. Billions to Sukarno. Billions to other enemies of
the United States. That’s what that treasonously railroaded 16th Amendment
has done to our nation, to the American people, to you and to me, to your
children and their children.

Our CFR Illuminati controlled federal government can grant tax-free status to
all foundations and pro-red one-world outfits, such as the Fund for the
Republic. But if you or a patriotic pro-organization is too outspokenly pro-
American, they can terrify and intimidate you by finding a misplaced comma in
your income-tax report and by threatening you with penalties, fines, and even
prison. Future historians will wonder how the American people could have been
so naive and stupid as to have permitted such audacious brazen acts of
treason as the Federal Reserve Act and the 16th Amendment. Well, they were
not naive and they were not stupid. The answer is, they trusted the men they
elected to safeguard our country and our people, and they just didn’t have
even an inkling about either betrayal, until after each one had been
accomplished.

It was the Illuminati controlled mass communications media that kept, and is
keeping, our people naive and stupid and unaware of the treason being
committed. Now the great question is, when will the people wake up and do to
our traitors of today what George Washington and our founding fathers would
have done to Benedict Arnold? Actually, Benedict Arnold was a petty traitor
compared to our present traitors in Washington. Now let’s go back to the
events that followed the rape of our Constitution by the passage of the
Federal Reserve Act and the 16th Amendment. Was Wilson completely under their
control?

The masterminds of the great conspiracy put in motion their next and what
they hoped would be their final steps to achieve their one-world government.
The first of those steps was to be World War I. Why War? Simple. The only
excuse for a one-world government was that it will supposedly ensure peace.
The only thing that can make people cry for peace, is war. War brings chaos,
destruction, exhaustion, to winner as well as to loser. It brings economic



ruin to both. Most important, it destroys the flower of the young manhood of
both. To the saddened and heartbroken oldsters the mothers and fathers who
are left with nothing but memories of their beloved sons, peace becomes worth
any price. And that is the emotion upon which the conspirators depend for the
success of their satanic plot.

Throughout the 19th century, from 1814 to 1914, the world, as a whole, was at
peace. Such wars as the Franco-Prussian, our own Civil War, the Russo-
Japanese War, were what might be termed local disturbances that did not
affect the rest of the world. All the great nations were prosperous and the
people staunchly nationalistic and fiercely proud of their sovereignties. It
was utterly unthinkable that the French and the German peoples would be
willing to live under a one-world government, or the Turks and the Russians,
or the Chinese and the Japanese. Even more unthinkable is that a Kaiser
Wilhelm, or a Franz Joseph, or a Czar Nicholas, or any Monarch, would
willingly and meekly surrender his throne to a one-world government. But bear
in mind that the peoples in all nations are the real power and only one
thing, war, could make the peoples yearn and clamor for a peace-ensuring one-
world government. But it would have to be a frightful and horribly
devastating war. It could not be just a local disturbing war between just two
nations, it would have to be a world war. No major nation must be left
untouched by the horrors and devastation of such a war. The cry for peace
must be made universal.

Actually that was the format set by the Illuminati and Nathan Rothschild at
the turn of the 19th century. They first maneuvered all of Europe into the
Napoleonic Wars, then the Congress in Vienna which they, and particularly
Rothschild, planned to transform into a League of Nations which was to have
been the housing for their one-world government, exactly as the present
United Nations was set up to be the housing for the forthcoming, God forbid,
one-world government. Anyway, that was the format the House of Rothschild and
Jacob Schiff decided to employ to achieve their objective in 1914. Of course
they knew that the same format had failed in 1814, but they theorized, that
this was only because the Czar of Russia had torpedoed that scheme. Well, the
present 1914 conspirators would eliminate that 1814 ‘fly in the ointment’.
They’d make sure that after the new world war that they were conspiring,
there’d be no Czar of Russia around to throw monkey-wrenches into the
machinery.

I won’t go into how they accomplished this first step to launch a world war.
History records that World War I was precipitated by a trivial incident, the
kind of incident both Weishaupt and Albert Pike had incorporated in their
blueprints. That incident was the assassination of an Austrian Archduke
arranged by the Illuminati masterminds. The war followed. It involved
Germany, Austria, Hungary, and their allies (so-called the Axis powers),
against France, Britain, and Russia, called the Allies. Only the United
States was not involved during the first two years.

By 1917 the conspirators had achieved their primary objective. All of Europe
was in a state of destitution. All the peoples were war weary and crying for
‘peace’. And the outcome too was all set. It was to come as soon as the
United States would be hurled on the side of the Allies, and that was all set



to happen immediately after Wilson’s re-election. After that, there could be
only one outcome. Complete victory for the Allies. To fully confirm my
statement that long before 1917, the conspiracy, headed in America by Jacob
Schiff, had it all set to hurl the United States into that war, I will cite
the proof:

When Wilson was campaigning for re-election in 1916, his chief appeal was
“re-elect the man who will keep your sons out of the war.” But during that
same campaign, the Republican Party publicly charged that Wilson had long
committed himself to throw us into the war. They charged that if he would be
defeated he would accomplish that act during his few remaining months in
office, but if re-elected, he would hold off until after re-election. But at
that time the American people looked upon Wilson as a God-man. Well, Wilson
was re-elected and as per the schedule of the conspirators, he hurled us into
the war in 1917. He used the sinking of the Lusitania as an excuse– a sinking
which also was prearranged. Roosevelt, also a God-man in the eyes of the
American people, followed the same technique in 1941 when he used the
prearranged Pearl Harbor attack as his excuse for hurling us into World War
II.

Now exactly as the conspirators planned, victory for the Allies would
eliminate all the Monarchs of the defeated Nations and leave all their
peoples leaderless, confused, bewildered, and perfectly conditioned for the
one-world government the great conspiracy intended would follow. But there
still would be an obstacle, the same obstacle that had balked the Illuminati
and Rothschild at that Congress in Vienna ‘peace gathering’ after the
Napoleonic Wars.

Russia would be on the winning side this time as it was in 1814 and therefore
the Czar would be securely on his throne. Here it is pertinent to note that
Russia, under the Czarist regime, had been the one country in which the
Illuminati had never made any headway nor had the Rothschilds ever been able
to infiltrate in their banking interests thus a winning Czar would be more
difficult than ever to cope with. Even if he could be enticed into a so-
called League of Nations, it was a foregone conclusion that he would never,
but never, go for a one-world government.

So even before the outbreak of World War I, the conspirators had a plan in
the making to carry out Nathan Rothschild’s vow of 1814 to destroy the Czar
and also murder all possible royal heirs to the throne and it would have to
be done before the close of the war. And the Russian Bolsheviki were to be
their instruments in this particular plot. From the turn of the century, the
chiefs of the Bolsheviki were Nicolai Lenin, Leon Trotsky, and later Joseph
Stalin.

Of course, those were not their true family names. Prior to the outbreak of
the war, Lenin headquartered in Paris. After the outbreak, Switzerland became
his haven. Trotsky’s headquarters was on the lower East Side in New York,
largely the habitat of Russian-Jewish refugees. Both Lenin and Trotsky were
similarly bewhiskered and unkempt. In those days, that was the badge of
Bolshevism. Both lived well yet neither had a regular occupation.



Neither had any visible means of support, yet both always had plenty of
money. All those mysteries were solved in 1917. Right from the outset of the
war, strange and mysterious goings-on were taking place in New York. Night
after night, Trotsky darted furtively in and out of Jacob Schiff’s palatial
mansion. And in the dead of those same nights there were a gathering of
hoodlums of New York’s lower east side– all of them Russian refugees at
Trotsky’s headquarters, and all were going through some mysterious sort of
training process that was all shrouded in mystery. Nobody talked, although it
did leak out that Schiff was financing all of Trotsky’s activities.

Then suddenly Trotsky vanished. So did approximately 300 of his trained
hoodlums. Actually they were on the high seas in a Schiff-chartered ship
bound for a rendezvous with Lenin and his gang in Switzerland. And on that
ship was $20 million in gold. The $20 million Schiff provided to finance the
Bolsheviki takeover of Russia. In anticipation of Trotsky’s arrival, Lenin
prepared to throw a party in his Switzerland hideaway.

Men of the very highest places in the world were to be guests at that party.
Among them were the mysterious Colonel Edward Mandell House, Woodrow Wilson’s
mentor and palsy-walsy, and more important, Schiff’s special and confidential
messenger. Another of the expected guests was Warburg, of the Warburg Banking
Clan in Germany who was financing the Kaiser and whom the Kaiser had rewarded
by making him chief of the Secret Police of Germany. In addition, there were
the Rothschilds of London and Paris, also Lithenoth, Kakonavich, and Stalin
(who was then the head of a train and bank robbing gang of bandits). He was
known as the ‘Jesse James of the Urals’.

And here I must remind you that England and France were then long in the war
with Germany and that on February 3, 1917, Wilson had broken off all
diplomatic relations with Germany. Therefore, Warburg, Colonel House, the
Rothschilds, and all those others were enemies, but of course, Switzerland
was neutral ground where enemies could meet and be friends, especially if
they had some scheme in common.

That Lenin party was very nearly wrecked by an unforeseen incident. The
Schiff-chartered ship on its way to Switzerland was intercepted and taken
into custody by a British warship. But Schiff quickly rushed orders to Wilson
to order the British to release the ship intact with the Trotsky hoodlums and
the gold. Wilson obeyed. He warned the British that if they refused to
release the ship, the United States would not enter the war in April as he
had faithfully promised a year earlier.

The British headed the warning. Trotsky arrived in Switzerland and the Lenin
party went off as scheduled. But they still faced what ordinarily would have
been the insurmountable obstacle of getting the Lenin-Trotsky band of
terrorists across the border into Russia. Well, that’s where Brother Warburg,
chief of the German Secret Police, came in. He loaded all those thugs into
sealed freight cars and made all the necessary arrangements for their secret
entry into Russia. The rest is history. The revolution in Russia took place
and all members of the royal Romanoff family were murdered.

Now my chief objective is to establish beyond even a remote doubt that



communism, so-called, is an integral part of the Illuminati great conspiracy
for the enslavement of the entire world. That communism, so-called, is merely
their weapon and bogy man word to terrify the peoples of the whole world and
that the conquest of Russia and the creation of communism was, in great part,
organized by Schiff and the other international bankers right in our own city
of New York.

A fantastic story? Yes. Some might even refuse to believe it. Well, for the
benefit of any ‘doubting Thomas’, I will prove it by reminding that just a
few years ago Charlie Knickerbocker, a Hearst newspaper columnist, published
an interview with John Schiff, grandson of Jacob, in which young Schiff
confirmed the entire story and named the figure old Jacob contributed,
$20,000,000.

[Part 5]

If anybody still has even a remote doubt that the entire menace of communism
was created by the masterminds of the great conspiracy right in our own city
of New York, I will cite the following historical fact: All records show that
when Lenin and Trotsky engineered the capture of Russia, they operated as
heads of the Bolsheviki party. Now, Bolshevism is a purely Russian word.

The masterminds realized that Bolshevism could never be sold as an ideology
to any but the Russian people. So in April 1918, Jacob Schiff dispatched
Colonel House to Moscow with orders to Lenin, Trotsky, and Stalin, to change
the name of their regime to the Communist Party and to adopt the Karl Marx
Manifesto as the constitution of the Communist Party. Lenin, Trotsky, and
Stalin obeyed, and that year of 1918 was when the Communist party and the
menace of communism came into being. All this is confirmed in Webster’s
Collegiate Dictionary, Fifth Edition.

In short, communism was created by the capitalists. Thus, until November 11,
1918, the entire fiendish plan of the conspirators worked perfectly. All the
great nations, including the United States, were war-weary, devastated, and
mourning their dead. Peace was the great universal desire. Thus when it was
proposed by Wilson to set up a League of Nations to ensure peace, all the
great nations, with no Russian Czar to stand in their way, jumped on that
bandwagon without even stopping to read the fine print in that insurance
policy.

That is, all but one– the United States– the very one that Schiff and his co-
conspirators least expected would balk. And that was their one fatal mistake
in that early plot. You see, when Schiff planted Woodrow Wilson in the White
House, the conspirators assumed that they had the United States in the
proverbial bag. Wilson had been perfectly built up as a great humanitarian.
He supposedly became established as a god-man with the American people. There
was every reason for the conspirators to have believed that he would easily
hornswoggle Congress into buying the League of Nations, ‘sight unseen’,
exactly as the Congress of 1945 bought the United Nations, ‘sight unseen’.

But there was one man in the Senate in 1918 who saw through that scheme just
as the Russian Czar did in 1814. He was a man of great political stature,



almost as great as that of Teddy Roosevelt, and fully as astute. He was
highly respected and trusted by all members of both houses of Congress and by
the American people. The name of that great and patriotic American was Henry
Cabot Lodge, (not the phony of today who called himself Henry Cabot Lodge,
Jr., until he was exposed).

Lodge completely unmasked Wilson and kept the United States out of the League
of Nations. Here it becomes of great interest to know the real reason for the
Wilson League of Nations flop. As I previously stated, Schiff was sent to the
United States to carry out four specific assignments:

1.And most important, was to acquire complete control of the US money system.

2.As outlined in the original Weishaupt Illuminati blueprint, he was to find
the right kind of men to serve as stooges for the great conspiracy and
promote them into the highest offices in our federal government, our
Congress, our US Supreme Court, and all federal agencies, such as the State
Department, the Pentagon, the Treasury Department, etc.

3.Destroy the unity of the American people by creating minority group strife
throughout the nation– especially between the whites and blacks, as outlined
in Israel Cohen’s book.

4.Create a movement to destroy religion of the United States with
Christianity to be the chief target or victim.

In addition, he was strongly reminded of the imperative directive in the
Illuminati blueprint to achieve full control of all mass communications media
to be used to brainwash the people into believing and accepting all of the
maneuverings of the great conspiracy. Schiff was warned that only control of
the press, at that time our only mass communications media, would enable him
to destroy the unity of the American people.

Now then, Schiff and his co-conspirators did set up the NAACP (the National
Association for the Advancement of the Colored People) in 1909 and in 1913 he
set up the Anti-Defamation League of the B’nai B’rith. Both were to create
the necessary strife, but in the early years, the ADL operated very timidly.
Perhaps for fear of a pogrom-like action by an aroused and enraged American
people and the NAACP was practically dormant because its white leadership
didn’t realize that they would have to develop fire-brand Negro leaders, such
as Martin ‘Lucifer’ King for one, to spark the then completely satisfied,
contented mass of Negroes.

In addition, he, Schiff, was busy developing and infiltrating the stooges to
serve in all high places in our Washington government and in the job of
acquiring control of our money system and the creation of the 16th Amendment.
He also was very busy with the organizing of the plot for the takeover of
Russia. In short, he was kept so busy with all those jobs that he completely
overlooked the supreme job of acquiring complete control of our mass
communications media. That oversight was a direct cause for Wilson’s failure
to lure the United States into the League of Nations because when Wilson
decided to go to the people to overcome the opposition of the Lodge-



controlled Senate, despite his established, but phony reputation as a great
humanitarian, he found himself faced by a solidly united people and by a
loyal press whose only ideology was Americanism and the American way of life.

At that time, due to the ineptness and ineffectiveness of the ADL and the
NAACP, there were no organized minority groups, no Negro problems, no so-
called anti-Semitic problems to sway the people’s thinking. There were no
lefts, there were no rights, no prejudices for crafty exploitations. Thus
Wilson’s League of Nations appeal fell on deaf ears. That was the end of
Woodrow Wilson, the conspirators great humanitarian. He quickly abandoned his
crusade and returned to Washington where he shortly died an imbecile brought
on by syphilis and that was the end of the League of Nations as a corridor
into one-world government.

Of course that debacle was a terrible disappointment to the masterminds of
the Illuminati conspiracy, but they were not discouraged. As I have
previously stressed, this enemy never quits. They simply decided to
reorganize and try from scratch again. By this time Schiff was very old and
slow. He knew it. He knew that the conspiracy needed a new younger and more
active generalship.

So on his orders, Colonel House and Bernard Barouk organized and set up what
they called the Council on Foreign Relations, the new name under which the
Illuminati would continue to function in the United States. The hierarchy,
officers and directors of the CFR, is composed principally of descendants of
the original Illuminati, many of whom who had abandoned their old family name
and acquired new Americanized names.

For one example, we have Dillon, who was Secretary of Treasury of the United
States, whose original name was Laposky. Another example is Pauley, head of
the CBS TV channel, whose true name is Palinsky. The membership of the CFR is
approximately 1,000 in number and contains the heads of virtually every
industrial empire in America such as Blough, president of the US Steel
Corporation, Rockefeller, king of the oil industry, Henry Ford, II, and so
on. And of course, all the international bankers. Also, the heads of the tax-
free foundations are officers and/or active CFR members. In short, all the
men who provide the money and the influence to elect the CFR-chosen
Presidents of the United States, the Congressmen, the Senators, and who
decide the appointments of our various Secretaries of State, of the Treasury,
of every important federal agency, are members of the CFR and they are very
obedient members indeed.

Now just to cement that fact, I will mention the names of the United States
Presidents who were members of the CFR: Franklin Roosevelt, Herbert Hoover,
Dwight D. Eisenhower, Jack Kennedy. Others who were considered for the
presidency are Thomas E. Dewey, Adlai Stevenson, Nixon, and vice-president of
a CFR subsidiary, Barry Goldwater. Among the important cabinet members of the
various administrations we have John Foster Dulles, Allen Dulles, Cordell
Hull, John J. McCloy, Robert Morganthau, Clarence Dillon, Rusk, McNamara, and
just to emphasize the red color of the CFR we have as members such men as
Alger Hiss, Ralph Bunche, Pasvolsky, Harry Dexter White (real name Weiss),
Owen Lattimore, Phillip Jaffey, etc. etc. Simultaneously, they were flooding



thousands of homosexuals and other blackmailable characters into all the
federal agencies from the White House down. Remember Johnson’s great friends,
Jenkins and Bobby Baker?

Now there were many jobs the new CFR had to accomplish. They required much
help. So their first job was to set up various subsidiaries to whom they
assigned special objectives. I can’t name all the subsidiaries in this
recording, but the following are a few: the Foreign Policy Association (FPA),
the World Affairs Council (WAC), the Business Advisory Council (BAC), the
notorious ADA (Americans for Democratic Action virtually headed by Walter
Ruther), the notorious ’13-13′ in Chicago, Barry Goldwater was, and no doubt
still is, a vice-president of one of the CFR subsidiaries. In addition, the
CFR set up special committees in every state in the Union to whom they
assigned the various local state operations.

Simultaneously, the Rothschilds set up similar CFR-like control groups in
England, France, Germany, and other Nations, to control world conditions and
cooperate with the CFR to bring about another world war. But the CFR’s first
and foremost job was to get complete control of our mass communications
media.

The control of the press was assigned to Rockefeller. Thus, Henry Luce, who
recently died, was financed to set up a number of national magazines, among
them Life, Time, Fortune, and others, which publish “USS.R. in America”. The
Rockefellers also directly or indirectly financed the Cowles Brothers’ “Look”
magazine and a chain of newspapers. They also financed a man named Sam
Newhouse to buy up and build a chain of newspapers all over the country. And
the late Eugene Myer, one of the founders of CFR, bought the Washington Post,
Newsweek, the Weekly Magazine, and other publications.

At the same time, the CFR began to develop and nurture a new breed of
scurrilous columnists and editorials writers such as Walter Lippman, Drew
Pearson, the Alsops, Herbert Matthews, Erwin Canham, and others of that ilk
who called themselves Liberals who proclaimed that Americanism is
isolationism, that isolationism is war mongerism, that anti-communism, is
anti-Semitism and racism.

All that took time of course, but today, our entire press, except for some
local small town papers and weeklies, published by patriotic organizations,
is completely controlled by CFR stooges and thus they finally succeeded in
breaking us up into a nation of quarreling, wrangling, squabbling, hating
factions. Now if you still wonder about this slanted news and outright lies
you read in your paper, you now have the answer. To the Lehmans, Goldman-
Sachs, Kuhn-Loebs, and the Warburgs, the CFR assigned the job of getting
control of the motion picture industry (Hollywood), radio, and television,
and believe you me, they succeeded.

If you still wonder about the strange propaganda broadcast by the Ed Morrows,
Jeff Huntley, Howard K. Smith, Erick Severide, Drew Pearson and others of
that ilk, you now have the answer. If you wonder about all the smut, sex,
pornography, and mixed marriage films you see in your movie theater and on
your TV set, all of which is demoralizing our youth, you have the answer.



The whole story of the CFR conspiracy take-over of our mass communications
media is far to long to included in this recording but you can find it in the
news bulletin #125 entitled “How to Get the ‘Reds’ Out of Communications
Media”. It was published and brought up to date by the Cinema Educational
Guild. It tells in detail how the press, movies, the TV and Radio have been,
and still are, used to brainwash the people and demoralize our youth and they
have been and still are encouraging and creating sympathy for the rioting
Negroes civil rights lawlessness. You can get a copy of this news bulletin by
writing to the Cinema Educational Guild, PO Box 46205, Hollywood California.

Now to refresh your memory, let’s go back for a moment. Wilson’s flop had
torpedoed all chances of transforming that League of Nations into the
conspirators’ hoped-for one-world government housing. So the Jacob Schiff
plot had to be done all over again, and they organized the CFR to do it. We
also know how successfully the CFR did that job of brainwashing and
destroying the unity of the American people.

But, as was the case with the Schiff plot, the climax and the creation of a
new housing for their one world government required another world war. A war
that would be even more horrible and more devastating than the first world
war in order to get the people of the world to again clamor for peace and a
means to end all wars. But the CFR realized that the aftermath of World War
II would have to be more carefully planned so that there would be no escape
from the new one-world trap, another League of Nations, that would emerge
from the new war; the trap we now know as the United Nations. And they hit
upon a perfect strategy to ensure that no-one escaped. Here is how they did
it.

In 1943, in the midst of the war, they prepared the framework for the United
Nations and it was handed over to Roosevelt and our State Department to be
given birth by Alger Hiss, Pasvolsky, Dalton Trumbull, and other American
traitors, thus making the whole scheme a United States baby. Then to fix our
parenthood, New York City was to become the nursery for the monstrosity.
After that we could hardly walk out on our own baby now could we? Anyway,
that’s how the conspirators figured it would work, and so far it has. And the
liberal Rockefeller donated the land for the United Nations building.

The United Nations’ charter was written by Alger Hiss, Pasvolsky, Dalton
Trumbull, and other CFR stooges. A phony, so-called, UN conference was set up
in San Francisco in 1945. All the, so-called, representatives of 50-odd
nations gathered there and promptly signed the Charter and the despicable
traitor, Alger Hiss, flew to Washington with it, elatedly submitted it to our
Senate, and the Senate (elected by our people to safeguard our security)
signed the Charter without so much as reading it. The question is, how many
of our Senators were even then traitorous stooges of the CFR? Anyway, it was
thus that the people accepted the United Nations as a holy of holies, and
enabled traitor Earl Warren to virtually destroy our constitution by basing
all his traitorous decisions on the UN Charter, thus making that Charter
virtually our law of the land.

However, for all the dirty work that had to be done to solidify the UN, the
new housing of the one-world plot, they still required the aid of our leaders



in Washington. So now I will emphasize the fiendish cleverness of the CFR
masterminds. To the vast majority of the American people, our foreign policy
for many years has been a complete enigma. Most of us simply can’t understand
why this great nation is seemingly floundering so helplessly in the art of
diplomacy. We can’t understand why our leaders are seemingly so confused and
bewildered in all their dealings with Moscow, France, and other nations and
with the UN. We always hear them proclaiming that in view of our overwhelming
economic and military superiority we must always lead from strength. Yet, at
all the summit meetings and conferences they cringe and stammer, and stutter,
and so to speak come out with their tails between their hind legs. We can’t
understand the foreign aid to Tito an avowed enemy, to Poland an avowed
enemy, to all the avowed Communists nations. We can’t understand why the
expenditure of hundreds of billions of dollars has failed to slow down, let
alone stop, the march of commUNism. We are perplexed by the seeming ineptness
of the state department, the defense department, the CIA, the USIA, of all
our federal agencies.

Again and again and again we have been startled, shocked, bewildered, and
horrified by their mistakes in Berlin, in Korea, in Laos, in Katanga, in
Cuba, in Vietnam– mistakes that always favored the enemy, never the United
States. Under the law of averages, they should have made at least one or two
mistakes in our favor, but they never did.

What’s the answer? The answer is the CFR and the parts played by their
subsidiaries and stooges in Washington. Thus we know that complete control of
our foreign relation policy is the key to the success of the entire
Illuminati one-world order plot. Here is the further proof:

Earlier I fully established that Schiff and his gang had financed the Lenin-
Trotsky-Stalin takeover of Russia and fashioned its communist regime into
becoming their chief instrument to keep the world in turmoil and to finally
terrorize all of us into seeking peace in a UN one-world government. But the
conspirators knew that the Moscow gang could not become such an instrument
until, and unless, the whole world would accept the communist regime as the
legitimate ‘de jure’ government of Russia.

Only one thing could accomplish that– recognition by the United States. The
conspirators figured that the whole world would follow our lead and that’s
and that’s when the Wilson flop very nearly wrecked the entire plot.
Throughout the following three Republican administrations the CFR pulled
every trick in their bag to induce Harding, Coolidge, and Hoover, to grant
that recognition. But all three refused. As a result, in the late 1920’s, the
Stalin regime was in dire straits. Despite all purges and secret police
controls, the Russian people were growing more and more resistive. It is a
matter of record, admitted by Lipdenoff, that during 1931 and 1932, Stalin
and his whole gang were always packed and ready for instant flight.

Then in November 1932, the conspirators achieved their greatest coup. They
landed Franklin Roosevelt in the White House, crafty, unscrupulous, and
utterly without conscience, that charlatan traitor turned the trick for them.
Without even asking consent of Congress, he unlawfully proclaimed recognition
for the Stalin regime. That did it. And exactly as the conspirators figured,



the whole world did follow our lead. Automatically that squelched the
previously growing resistance movement of the Russian people. That
automatically launched the greatest menace the civilized world has ever
known. The rest is too well known to need repeating.

We know how Roosevelt and his traitorous State Department kept building up
the communist menace right here in our country and thus throughout the world.
We know how he perpetuated that Pearl Harbor atrocity for his excuse to hurl
us into World War II. We know all about his secret meetings with Stalin at
Yalta. And how he, with Eisenhower’s help, delivered the Balkans and Berlin
to Moscow. And last, but by no means least, we know that that 20th century
‘Benedict Arnold’ not only dragged us into that new corridor, the United
Nations, into the one-world government, but he actually schemed all the
arrangements to plant it within our country. In short, the day that Roosevelt
entered the White House, the CFR conspirators regained full control of our
foreign relations machinery and firmly established the United Nations as the
housing for the Illuminati one-world government.

I wish to stress one other very vital point. That Wilson’s League of Nations
flop brought Schiff and his gang to the realization that control of just the
Democratic Party was not enough. True, they could create a crisis during the
Republican administration as they did in 1929 with their Federal Reserve
manufactured crash and depression which would bring another Democrat stooge
back into the White House, but they realized that a four-year disruption in
their control of our foreign relation policies could play havoc with the
progress of their conspiracy. It could even break up their entire strategy as
it almost did before Roosevelt saved it with his recognition of the Stalin
regime.

Thereupon, after that Wilson debacle, they began to formulate plans to
achieve control of both of our national parties. But that posed a problem for
them. Manpower. Stooges in the Republican Party. Also added manpower for the
Democratic Party, because control of just the man in the White House would
not be enough. They would have to provide that man with trained stooges for
his entire cabinet, men to head the State Department, the Treasury
Department, the Pentagon, the CFR, the USIA, etc.

In short, every member of the various cabinets would have to be a chosen tool
of the CFR, such as Rusk and McNamara, also all the under secretaries and
assistant secretaries. That would give the conspirators absolute control of
all our policies, both domestic and most important, foreign. That course of
action would require a reserve pool of trained stooges, instantaneously ready
for administrative changes and for all other exigencies.

All such stooges would of necessity have to be men of national reputation,
high in the esteem of the people, but they would have to be men without
honor, without scruple, without conscience– men who would be vulnerable to
blackmail. It is needless for me to stress how well the CFR succeeded. The
immortal Joe McCarthy fully revealed that there are thousands of such
security risks in all federal agencies.

Scott MacLeod unmasked thousands more, and you know the price Ortepta has had



to pay, and is still paying, for his expositions before a Senate Committee of
the traitors in the State Department. And you know that the men in the State
Department, who delivered Cuba to Castro, have not only been shielded, but
promoted.

[Part 6]

Now let’s go back to the crux of the whole one-world government plot and the
maneuvering necessary to create another League of Nations to house such a
government.

As I have already stated, the conspirators knew that only another world war
was vital for the success of their plot. It would have to be such a
horrifying world war that the peoples of the world would cry out for the
creation of some kind of a world organization that could assure everlasting
peace. But how could such a war be brought about? All the European nations
were at peace. None had any quarrels with their neighboring nations, and
certainly their stooges in Moscow wouldn’t dare to start a war. Even Stalin
realized that it would mean the overthrow of his regime unless, so-called
patriotism would weld the Russian people behind him.

But the conspirators had to have a war. They had to find or create some kind
of an incident to launch it. And they found it, in a little inconspicuous and
repulsive little man who called himself Adolf Hitler.

Hitler, an impecunious Austrian house painter, had been a corporal in the
German army. He made the defeat of Germany into a personal grievance. He
began to rabble rouse about it in the Munich, Germany area. He began to spout
about restoring the greatness of the German Empire and the might of the
German soldiery. He advocated the restoration of the old German military to
be used to conquer the whole world. Strangely enough, Hitler, the little
clown that he was, could deliver a rabble rousing speech and he did have a
certain kind of magnetism. But the new authorities in Germany didn’t want
anymore wars and they promptly threw the obnoxious Austrian house painter
into a prison cell.

Aha! Here was the man, decided the conspirators, who, properly directed and
financed, could be the key to another world war. So while he was in prison,
they had Rudolph Hess and Goering write a book which they titled Mein Kompf
and attributed the authorship to Hitler, exactly as Lipdenoff wrote Mission
to Moscow and attributed the authorship to Joseph Davies, then our ambassador
to Russia and a stooge of the CFR. In Mein Kompf,  Hitler, the pseudo-author,
outlined his grievances and how he would restore the German people to their
former greatness.

The conspirators then arranged for a wide circulation of the book among the
German people in order to arouse a fanatical following for him. On his
release from prison (also arranged by the conspirators), they began to groom
him and finance him to travel to other parts of Germany to deliver his rabble
rousing speeches. Soon he gathered a growing following among other veterans
of the war and that soon spread to the masses who began to see in him a
saviour for their beloved Germany.



Then came his leadership of what he called his ‘brown shirt army’ and the
march on Berlin. That required a great deal of financing, but the
Rothschilds, the Warburgs, and others of the conspirators provided all the
money he needed. Gradually Hitler became the idol of the German people and
then they overthrew the Von Hindenburg government and Hitler became the new
Fuhrer. But that still was no reason for a war.

The rest of the world watched Hitler’s rise, but saw no reason to interfere
in what was distinctly a domestic condition within Germany. Certainly none of
the other Nations felt it was a reason for another war against Germany and
the German people were not yet incited into enough of a frenzy to commit any
acts against any neighboring nation, not even against France, that would lead
to a war. The conspirators realized they would have to create such a frenzy–
a frenzy that would cause the German people to throw caution to the winds and
at the same time, horrify the whole world. And incidentally, Mein Kompf was
actually a follow-up of Karl Marx’s book A World Without Jews.

The conspirators suddenly remembered how the Schiff-Rothschild gang had
engineered the pogroms in Russia which slaughtered many, many thousands of
Jews and created a world-wide hatred for Russia and they decided to use that
same unconscionable trick to inflame the new Hitler-led German people into a
murderous hatred of the Jews.

Now it is true that the German people never had any particular affection for
the Jews, but neither did they have an ingrained hatred for them. Such a
hatred would have to be manufactured, so Hitler was to create it. This idea
more than appealed to Hitler. He saw in it the grisly gimmick to make him the
God-man of the German people.

Thus craftily inspired and coached by his financial advisers, the Warburgs,
Rothschilds, and all the Illuminati masterminds, he blamed the Jews for the
hated Versailles Treaty and for the financial ruination that followed the
war. The rest is history. We know all about the Hitler concentration camps
and the incineration of hundreds of thousands of Jews. Not the 6,000,000 nor
even the 600,000 claimed by the conspirators, but it was enough.

And here let me reiterate how little the internationalist bankers, the
Rothschilds, Schiffs, Lehmans, Warburgs, Barouks, care about their racial
brethren who were the victims of their nefarious schemes. In their eyes, the
slaughter of the several hundred thousand innocent Jews by Hitler didn’t
bother them at all. They considered it a necessary sacrifice to further their
Illuminati one-world plot just as the slaughter of the many millions in the
wars that followed, was a similar necessary sacrifice. And here is another
grisly detail about those concentration camps. Many of the Hitler soldier
executioners in those camps had previously been sent to Russia to acquire
their arts of torture and brutalization, so as to emphasize the horrors of
the atrocities.

All this created a new world-wide hatred for the German people, but it still
did not provide a cause for a war. Thereupon Hitler was incited to demand the
Sudetenland. You remember how Chamberlain, and the then diplomats of
Czechoslovakia and France, surrendered to that demand. That led to further



Hitlerian demands for territories in Poland and in the French Saar
territories. Those demands were rejected.

Then came his pact with Stalin. Hitler had been screaming hatred against
communism. Oh how he ranted against communism! But actually nazism was
nothing but socialism, and communism is, in fact, socialism. But Hitler
disregarded all that. He entered into a pact with Stalin to attack and divide
Poland between them. While Stalin marched into one part of Poland (for which
he was never blamed– the Illuminati masterminds saw to that), Hitler launched
a blitzkrieg on Poland from his side. The conspirators finally had their new
world war. And what a horrible war it was!

And in 1945, the conspirators finally achieved the United Nations, their new
housing for their one-world government. And truly amazing, all of the
American people hailed this foul outfit as a holy of holies. Even after all
the true facts about how the UN was created were revealed, the American
people continued to worship that evil outfit. Even after Alger Hiss was
unmasked as a Soviet spy and traitor, the American people continued to
believe in the UN.

Even after I had publicly revealed the secret agreement between Hiss and
Molotov, that a Russian would always be the head of military secretariat and
by that token, the real master of the UN, most of the American people
continued to believe that the UN could do no wrong. Even after Trig D. Lee,
the first Secretary general of the UN confirmed that Hiss-Molotov secret
agreement in his book “For the Cause of Peace”, the vast majority of our
people refused to loose faith in the UN.

Even after the truth about the Korean war was revealed, how the Russian
General Varsilius, head of that UN military secretariat was given a leave of
absence by the UN so that he could take command of the North Koreans and Red
Chinese who were fighting the so-called UN police action under our own
General McArthur, who, by order of the UN, was fired by the pusillanimous
Truman in order to prevent his winning that war, our people still believed in
the UN despite our 150,000 sons who were murdered and maimed in that war, the
people continued to regard the UN as a sure means for peace.

Even after it was revealed in 1951 that the UN, using our own American
soldiers under UN command, under UN flag, in collusion with our traitorous
State Department and the Pentagon had been invading many small cities in
California and Texas in order to perfect their plan for the complete takeover
of our country, most of our people brushed it off and continued their belief
that the UN is a holy of holies.

Do you know that the UN Charter was written by traitor Alger Hiss, Molotov,
and Vyshinsky? That Hiss and Molotov had made that secret agreement that the
military chief of the UN was always to be a Russian appointed by Moscow? Do
you know that at their secret meetings at Yalta, Roosevelt and Stalin, at the
behest of the Illuminati operating as the CFR, decided that the UN must be
placed on American soil?

Do you know that most of the UN Charter was copied intact, word for word,



from the Marx Manifesto and the Russian, so-called constitution? Do you know
that the only two Senators who voted against the UN so-called treaty, were
the only two Senators who had read it? Do you know that since the UN was
founded, communist enslavement has grown from 250,000,000 to 1,000,000,000?

Do you know that since the UN was founded to insure peace, there have been at
least 20 major wars incited by the UN, just as they are now inciting a war
against Middle Rhodesia? Do you know that under the UN set up, the American
taxpayers have been forced to make up the UN Treasury deficit of many
millions of dollars because of Russia’s refusal to pay her share? Do you know
that the UN has never passed a resolution condemning Russia or her so-called
satellites, but always condemns our Allies?

Do you know that J. Edgar Hoover said the overwhelming majority of the
communist delegations to the UN are espionage agents and now 66 Senators
voted for a Consular Treaty to open our entire country to Russian spies and
saboteurs? Do you know that the UN helps Russia’s conquest of the world by
preventing the free world from taking any action whatsoever except to debate
each new aggression in the UN General Assembly?

Do you know that at the time of the Korean War there were 60 Nations in the
UN, yet 95% of the UN forces were our American sons and practically 100% of
the cost was paid by the United States taxpayers?

And surely you know that the UN policy during the Korean and Vietnam Wars was
to prevent us from winning that wars? Do you know that all the battle plans
of General McArthur had to go first to the UN to be relayed to Varsilius,
Commander of the North Koreans and Red Chinese, and that any future wars
fought by our sons under the UN flag would have to be fought under the
control of the UN Security Council?

Do you know that the UN has never done anything about the 80,000 Russian
Mongolian troops that occupy Hungary?

Where was the UN when the Hungarian freedom fighters were slaughtered by the
Russians? Do you know that the UN and its peace army turned the Congo over to
the communists? Do you know that the UN’s own so-called peace force was used
to crush, rape, and kill the white anti-communists in Katanga?

Do you know that the UN stood by and did nothing while Red China invaded Laos
and Vietnam? That it did nothing while Nehru invaded Goe and other Portuguese
territories? Do you know that the UN was directly responsible for aiding
Castro? That it does absolutely nothing about the many thousands of Cuban
youngsters who are shipped to Russia for communist indoctrination.

Do you know that Adlai Stevenson, of all people, said the free world must
expect to lose more and more decisions in the UN. Do you know that the UN
openly proclaims that its chief objective is a one-world government which
means one-world laws, one-world court, one-world army, one-world navy, one-
world air-force, one-world schools, and a one-world church in which
Christianity would be prohibited?



Do you know that a UN law has been passed to disarm all American citizens and
to transfer all our armed forces to the UN? Such a law was secretly signed by
‘saint’ Jack Kennedy in 1961. Do you realize how that fits in with Article
47, paragraph 3, of the UN Charter, which states, I quote: “the military
staff committee of the UN shall be responsible through the Security Council
for the strategic direction of all armed forces placed at the disposal of the
Security Council.” And when and if all our armed forces are transferred to
the UN, your sons would be forced to serve and die under UN command all over
the world. This will happen unless you fight to get the US out of the UN.

Do you know that Congressmen James B. Utt has submitted a bill to get the US
out of the UN and a resolution to prevent our President from forcing us to
support the UN embargoes on Rhodesia? Well, he has. And many people all over
the country are writing to their representatives to support the Utt bill and
resolution. And did you know that to off-set the Utt bill and resolution,
fifty Congressmen, spear-headed by Schweiker and Moorhead of Pennsylvania,
have introduced a bill to immediately transfer all our armed forces to the
UN? Can you imagine such brazen treason? Is your Congressman one of those
fifty traitors? Find out and take immediate action against him and help
Congressman Utt.

Now do you know that the National Council of Churches passed a resolution in
San Francisco which states that the United States will soon have to
subordinate its will to that of the UN and that all American citizens must be
prepared to accept it? Is your church a member of the National Council of
Churches?  In connection with that, bear in mind that God is never mentioned
in the UN Charter and their meetings are never opened with prayer. The
creators of the UN stipulated in advance that there should be no mention of
God or Jesus Christ in the UN Charter or in its UN headquarters. Does your
pastor subscribe to that? Find out!

Furthermore, do you know that the great majority of the so-called nations in
the UN are anti-christianity, that the UN is a completely godless
organization by orders of its creators, the CFR Illuminati. Have you heard
enough of the truth the Illuminati’s United Nations? Do you want to leave
your sons and our precious country to the unholy mercy of the Illuminati’s
United Nations?

If you don’t, write, telegraph, or phone your Representatives and Senators
that they must support Congressman Utt’s bill to get the US out of the UN and
the UN out of the US. Do it today, now, before you forget! It is the only
salvation for your sons and for our country.

[4. Destroy religion.]

Now I have one more vital message to deliver. As I told you, one of the four
specific assignments Rothschild gave Jacob Schiff was to create a movement to
destroy religion in the United States with Christianity to be the chief
target. For a very obvious reason, the Anti-Defamation League wouldn’t dare
to attempt it because such an attempt could create the most terrible blood
bath in the history of the world, not only for the ADL and the conspirators,
but for the millions of innocent Jews.



Schiff turned that job over to Rockefeller for another specific reason. The
destruction of Christianity could be accomplished only by those who are
entrusted to preserve it. By the pastors– the men of the cloth.

As a starter, John D. Rockefeller picked up a young, so-called, Christian
minister by the name of Dr. Harry F. Ward– Reverend Ward if you please. At
that time he was teaching religion at the Union Theological Seminary.
Rockefeller found a very willing ‘Judas’ in this Reverend and thereupon in
1907, he financed him to set up the Methodist Foundation of Social Service
and Ward’s job was to teach bright young men to become, so-called ministers
of Christ and to place them as pastors of churches.

While teaching them to become ministers, the Reverend Ward also taught them
how to subtly and craftily preach to their congregations that the entire
story of Christ was a myth to cast doubts on the divinity of Christ, to cast
doubts about the virgin Mary– in short, to cast doubts on Christianity as a
whole. It was not to be a direct attack, but much of it to be done by crafty
insinuation that was to be applied, in particular, to the youth in the Sunday
schools.

Remember Lenin’s statement, “Give me just one generation of youth and I’ll
transform the whole world.” Then in 1908, the Methodist Foundation of Social
Service, which incidentally was America’s first communist front organization,
changed its name to the Federal Council of Churches. By 1950, the Federal
Council of Churches was becoming very suspect so in 1950 they changed the
name to the National Council of Churches.

Do I have to tell you more about how this National Council of Churches is
deliberately destroying faith in Christianity? I don’t think so. But this I
will tell you. If you are a member of any congregation whose pastor and
church are members of this Judas organization, you– your contributions– are
helping the Illuminati’s plot to destroy Christianity and your faith in God
and Jesus Christ thus you are deliberately delivering your children to be
indoctrinated with disbelief in God and Church and which can easily transform
them into atheists.

Find out immediately if your Church is a member of the National Council of
Churches and, for the love of God and your children, if it is, withdraw from
it at once. However, let me warn you that the same destroy-religion process
has been infiltrated into other denominations. If you have seen the Negro
march on Selma and other such demonstrations, you have seen how the Negro
mobs are led and encouraged by ministers, and even Catholic priests and nuns,
who march along with them. As a matter of fact, the Mormon Church is about
the only one I know of that is clean of that kind of Judas infiltration.
(Editor’s note: Probably not today in 2020!)

Of course there are many individual churches and pastors who are honest and
sincere. Find one such for yourself and for your children. Incidentally, this
same Reverend Harry F. Ward was also one of the founders of the American
Civil Liberties Union, a notorious pro-communist organization. He was the
actual head of it from 1920 to 1940. He also was a co-founder of the American
League Against War and Fascism which, under Browder, became the Communist



Party of the United States.

In short, Ward’s entire background reeked of communism and he was identified
as a member of the communist party. He died a vicious traitor to both his
church and country. And this was the man old John D. Rockefeller picked and
financed to destroy America’s Christian religion in accordance with the
orders given to Schiff by the Rothschilds.

In conclusion I have this to say: You probably are familiar with the story of
how one Dr. Frankenstein created a monster to do his will of destroying his
chosen victims but how instead in the end, that monster turned on his own
creator, Frankenstein, and destroyed him. Well, the Illuminati CFR has
created a monster called the United Nations, who is supported by their
minority groups, rioting negroes, the traitorous mass communications media,
and the traitors in Washington was created to destroy the American people.

We know all about that many-headed hydra-monster and we know the names of
those who created that monster. We know all their names and I predict that
one fine day the American people will come fully awake and cause that very
monster to destroy its creator. True! The majority of our people are still
being brainwashed, deceived, and deluded by our traitorous press, TV, and
radio, and by our traitors in Washington, but surely by now enough is known
about the UN to stamp out that outfit as a deadly poisonous rattlesnake in
our midst.

My only wonder, is what it will take to awaken and arouse our people to the
full proof? Perhaps this record will do it. A hundred thousand or a million
copies of this record can do it. I pray to God it will. And I pray to Him to
inspire you, all of you, to spread this story via this record, to all loyal
Americans in your community.

You can do it by playing it to study groups assembled in your homes, at
meetings of the American Legion, the VFW, the DAR, all other civic groups and
women’s clubs– especially the women’s clubs who have their sons lives at
stake. With this record, I have provided you with the weapon that will
destroy the monster. For the love of God, of our Country, and of your
children, use it! Get a copy of it into every American home.

Andrew Jackson Quote Exposing the
Bankers

https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/andrew-jackson-against-the-bank/
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Andrew Jackson (March 15, 1767 – June 8, 1845), the seventh President of the
United States (1829–1837).is one of my heroes. I think the Federal Reserve
Bank is not honoring him, but actually mocking him by putting his picture on
the US $20 bill! I’m sure he would have hated that. He was diametrically
against the central bank and worked to rescind its federal charter. According
to the US Constitution, only the “Congress shall have Power …To coin Money,
regulate the Value thereof” — not the bank. This is what President Jackson
had to say to the bankers:

“Gentlemen! I too have been a close observer of the doings of the Bank of the
United States. I have had men watching you for a long time, and am convinced
that you have used the funds of the bank to speculate in the breadstuffs of
the country. When you won, you divided the profits amongst you, and when you
lost, you charged it to the bank. You tell me that if I take the deposits
from the bank and annul its charter I shall ruin ten thousand families. That
may be true, gentlemen, but that is your sin! Should I let you go on, you
will ruin fifty thousand families, and that would be my sin! You are a den of
vipers and thieves. I have determined to rout you out, and by the Eternal,
(bringing his fist down on the table) I will rout you out!” Andrew Jackson.

The Communist Takeover of America – By
G. Edward Griffin

G. Edward Griffin (born November 7, 1931) is an American author, filmmaker,

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-communist-takeover-of-america-by-g-edward-griffin/
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and conspiracy researcher. He is the author of The Creature from Jekyll
Island (1994), which exposes the Federal Reserve System as a private banking
cartel designed to undermine the economy of America.

I took the time to transcribe the text of the YouTube because I consider it
quite insightful and important for the American public to know. I retain
knowledge better when I read rather than just listening to a speaker.

The first part of the talk was given in 1969. I think any reasoning person
ought to be able to see clearly just from the daily news how the communists
have implemented their plans through the years.

At the time of this post, G. Edward Griffin is alive and 89 years old.

Another speaker is Hollywood producer Aaron Russo who gave a famous interview
about his friendship with one of the Rockefellers who confided with him the
Rockefeller plan for one-world government. Russo died within the year of
giving that interview!

G. Edward Griffin Communist Take Over
– A 1969 Lecture
(G. Edward Griffin) As early as 1928, the Communists declare that the racial
differences among our people, constituted the weakest and most vulnerable
point in our social fabric. By constantly probing and straining at this one
spot, they calculated that eventually the cloth could be torn apart, and that
Americans could be divided, weakened, and perhaps even set against each other
in open combat.

We mustn’t kid ourselves into thinking that the communists have placed their
agitators only into the black communities. They’re working both sides of the
street. They want hatred, violence and bloodshed between the races, and they
don’t care how they get it or whom they use, even children if necessary. That
the communist blueprint calls also for white retaliation and violence in the
black communities. It’s a very important objective for the Communist Party.

So far, they’ve only been able to involve a small percentage of our Negro
people in this war of national liberation, the great majority want no part of
it in any form. But the one sure way to change that is to have white
vigilante groups striking into the Negro sections, supposedly, to seek
revenge.

Ladies and gentlemen, the plans and preparations for a communist revolution
of force and violence are far advanced. The organization behind these
preparations has almost unlimited financial resources, and it provides both
training and leadership based upon years of experience in many other
countries. Our enemies are deadly serious about their task. And it’s nothing
short of national suicide, for us to continue to ignore their plans and their
progress.



The strategy of the proletarian revolution calls for the quiet conversion of
our government into a communist regime, but under the banner of socialism.

What is Socialism?

Well, what is socialism? Alright, let’s define it. According to the
dictionary, socialism is a political concept based upon the principle of
government ownership and control of property, the means of production, and
the avenues of commerce. Under socialism, those who run the government — and
the communists are confident that in America, they eventually will be the
ones who do so — those who run the government will know who is to get
something, and who has to wait, and that represents control over human
beings.

What is all this to do with the communist revolution in America? Well, ladies
and gentlemen, it has everything to do with it, because the building of
socialism is the communist revolution in America. It represents the process,
whereby our country can be moved gradually toward communism, without the
people even being aware of it. No matter what grievance we may have real or
imagined, no matter what national problems we may face, the communists seize
upon these as excuses to build socialism. They have one and only one solution
for all problems, more government, more government, and then more and more,
until its total government. And forgive me for saying it one more time. Total
government is communism.

How Communists Respond When They Lose An Argument

In 1943, the following directive was issued from party headquarters to all
communists in the United States. It read,

“When certain obstructionists become too irritating, label them after
suitable buildups as fascist or Nazi or anti semitic, and use the prestige of
anti fascist intolerance organizations to discredit them. In the public mind,
constantly associate those who oppose us with those names, which already have
a bad smell. The association will after enough repetition, become fact in the
public mind. “

Truth is a Far Superior Weapon Than Deceit

But because they are lying, it’s possible to expose them. And this is their
Achilles heel. By comparison, we have nothing to hide, therefore, we have no
reason to lie. And we wouldn’t want to even if we could, truth is a far
superior weapon than deceit. It’s a weapon which is denied to them. And in
the end, it will be the decisive weapon that destroys them completely.

A World Government Based on Collectivism

(Hillary Clinton:) We get a lot of advice from the Council (on Foreign
Relations, CFR). So this will mean I won’t have this far to go to be told
what we should be doing and how we should think about the future.

(G. Edward Griffin:) People like Hillary Clinton, know. Even at that elevated



position Hillary Clinton is say one of the big movers and shakers. Compared
to the Council on Foreign Relations, she’s not. She’s a small fish. And she
knows that she’s got to get the approval of the CFR.

(Aaron Russo: I had a friend, Nick Rockefeller, okay, who is one of the
Rockefeller family. The ultimate goal that these people have in mind is to
create a one world government. And this is given me straight from Rockefeller
himself as what they want to accomplish.

(G. Edward Griffin:) Not just any world government, but a world government
based on the model of collectivism. In other words, big powerful centralized
world government. If it were a world government based on the principles of
freedom, and freedom of choice, freedom of culture, low intervention, if no
intervention in the lives of normal human beings, it might be a wonderful
thing, but that’s not the kind of world government, the left and the right
have in mind. They’re talking about total world government with all major
decisions being made at the top and people at the bottom being peasants
basically in a high tech feudalism.

COVID-19 mRNA Injections are Legally
Not Vaccines! – By Dr. David E. Martin

This is a talk by David E. Martin Ph.D. He is the developer of several
innovation-based quantitative indices of public equities and the founder of
the Purple Bridge Funds and M-CAM International. He has worked closely with
the United States Congress and numerous trade and financial regulatory
agencies in the United States. Dr. Martin is also a Batten Fellow at the
University of Virginia’s Darden Graduate School of Business Administration.
(Quoted from
https://z3news.com/w/david-martin-presents-evidence-corona-virus-manmade/ )
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Transcript of David Martin’s talk

(Dr. Martin:) January 11, 2021, at least got the date, right? We’re not in
December anymore.

Today, hey, by the way, thanks, everybody, for the last six weeks that that
series has been shared a lot, we’ve gotten a lot of great feedback. So thank
you, everybody, who has been a huge part of our six-week series on the
integral accounting view of what’s next. That’s been a really wonderful
experience. Today, we’re diving back into some really important stuff. And
there are a number of you who have been asking questions about the status of
legal proceedings, and so forth. And, and today, I’m going to give give you a
little window into a couple of the approaches that are going on in various
lawsuits. We’re not commenting specifically on lawsuits right now that are
active and pending simply because that’s just not an appropriate thing to do.
Other than to say, there are active and pending cases.

But today is a really weird one, people. And I have to say, you know, back in
the early 1990s, I was doing clinical trials at the University of Virginia
medical school. And I happened to be working in a very controversial medical
technology area called electromagnetic field therapy or EMF. And
historically, I mean, if you go back for decades, there’s been all kinds of
disputes around whether or not that technology works or not.

And so we were doing a multi-center clinical trial for a Japanese company.
And I became very aware of 15 US Code Section 41, which is part of the
Federal Trade Commission Act, that specifically has to do with advertising
that a product or service can prevent, treat or cure human disease unless you
possess competent, reliable scientific evidence, including when appropriate,
well-controlled human clinical studies substantiating that the claims are
true at the time they’re made. So there’s a rule under the Federal Trade
Commission Act, and it has been used to shut down alternative medicine for
years like you know, people who have been naturopaths, people who have been
chiropractors, people who have been in any of the what are considered to be
kind of alternative medical spaces have become very familiar with this,
because it’s the way the Federal Trade Commission shuts people down.
confiscates materials, confiscates businesses, does some really egregious
acts. And it occurred to me that no one seems to be talking about this when
it comes to what is being promoted in the current regime!

And so, I thought, we’re going to take a look into 15 US Code Section 41
today. And the reason for this is twofold. Number one is because it’s
important. Number two, is because I think that we need to call out a very
important thing. So there’s a part of the Federal Trade Commission Act, which
also has to do with what’s called deceptive labeling practices. It’s when you
use terms or phrases or words where you know that you are using them with an
intent to deceive, deceptive medical practices. And so today, we’re going to
take apart a couple of the deceptive medical practices, and suggest that if
any of you, and this is now a specific challenge, people, listen, we’ve been
doing 39 of these videos.

Somebody who’s watching this video knows an elected official, somebody



watching this video knows a prosecutor, whether that’s a US Attorney, whether
that’s an Attorney General in a state, somebody in the viewing of this video
knows somebody who needs to listen to this video. And I’m going to really
encourage you to share this, because it’s actually super important. Listen,
if this law can be applied to shut down people of goodwill, who are trying to
help other people, it certainly should be equally applied when we know
deceptive medical practices are being done in the name of public health. And
we’re going to get to that.

But Kim, let’s start off with both of us worked in hospitals. Both of us
worked in medical centers. As a condition of employment, you had to have
shots, right?

(Kim:) Yeah, definitely had to have shots that have hep B and a few others.
That was a bit way back in the day. But yeah, we had to have, all of us had
to have as to be a nurse. You had to have shots done.

(Dr. Martin:) Yeah, I mean, at the Medical Center at the University of
Virginia, you know, hep B was a standard. If you didn’t have heb B, you know,
you had no patient interaction. How about when you were in your own business?

(Kim:) No, not when I was running my own business, because I wasn’t employed
by a hospital. I did my own assessments of my own group of nurses. And we
didn’t have to because I was the boss.

(Dr. Martin:) Yeah. But there are people. I mean, let’s be really clear.
There are people for whom vaccines and various medical measures are a
requirement for employment. And that’s a really interesting problem where you
get forced into doing something, and that made me think. Somethings troubled
me. And the thing that’s troubled me is that both Pfizer and Moderna have
been promoting what they call a “vaccine”.

Now, for those of you who don’t really think about it, you have thought about
it, because the public thinks that when you say vaccine, one of at least two
things is happening. First is, whatever you’re getting is going to keep you
from being infected by some sort of pathogen. So that’s assumption number
one. Assumption number two, is that somehow or another, if you get that
vaccine, somehow you’re doing your public health bit to make sure that you
don’t transmit it to other people, right? Am I going out on a limb here? The
word “vaccine” kind of means that.

And let’s let’s go back in history a little bit, shall we? Let’s go back to
1905, to the very, very, very, very, very famous Jacobson case in
Massachusetts (Jacobson v. Massachusetts Ref:
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jacobson_v._Massachusetts), the Supreme Court
1905. And I’m going to read the quote, because I think it’s important,

“This Court has more than once recognized as a fundamental principle, that
persons and property are subjected to all kinds of restraints and burdens in
order to secure the general comfort, health, and prosperity of a state.”

So what the Supreme Court and Jacobson said was that the police powers the



public health powers were legitimate if they secured the general comfort,
health and prosperity of the state. That implies that the individual benefit
is superseded by a collective benefit, that somehow or another, the
individual is not the point when it comes to public health laws, it’s about
the community, which would then suggest that to meet a vaccine public health
standard, and quite frankly, a vaccine public health definition, something
about either you are immune from getting a pathogen or and potentially and,
you are not going to transmit the pathogen, must be part of what lives inside
that definition. That couldn’t be more straightforward than the Supreme Court
of the United States in 1905, which, by the way, happens to be a decision
that I have yet to even meet many attorneys who have bothered reading it.
They talk about vaccine litigation. But I haven’t heard many that can
actually quote the majority opinion out of Jacobson, which is a very
dangerous problem that we have.

But here’s where it gets more interesting. So when Moderna was started, and
if you go back and look at their SEC filings, and we’ve gone through all
their SEC filings, they make a point of saying that their technology is a
gene therapy technology, gene therapy technology, you’ll notice that they
don’t say vaccination, they actually say gene therapy technology. And it was
set up to be a cancer treatment. So this is gene therapy, chemotherapy.

Now, let’s just stop for a minute. Let’s just ask the question. If Anthony
Fauci got up and said to everybody, “Hey, we want you to take chemotherapy
for the disease that you may or may not ever have.” There wouldn’t be a
single person raising their hand, the prophylactic chemotherapy, you wouldn’t
be doing it. You know why you wouldn’t be doing it? Because it’s a dumb idea,
that’s why you wouldn’t be doing it. And, States wouldn’t be able to mandate
it and employers wouldn’t be able to mandate it, no employer would be able to
mandate a chemotherapy for a disease that you don’t have. That would not be a
legal thing to do. But they called their technology, gene therapy technology.
They made a big point of saying that this was not investigational new drugs,
this was gene therapy technology. This belonged in the Center for Biologics,
potentially even the CDRH, the Center for Device and Radiological Health,
because let’s think about what they actually do. And by the way, this is
super important. All the references are going to be in this video on the
YouTube channel. And I’m going to put a bunch of the references actually, in
the comments section on Facebook Live so that you can go see this yourself.

But what they’re doing is they’re putting together a synthetic fragment of
nucleic acid, it’s not mRNA. It’s not natural. It’s not even a natural
component of a fragment. It’s a synthetic fragment, it’s a technology
embedded within a fat carrier, a peg carrier, and that is being introduced
into the cell not to induce a immunity from infection with a SARS COVID
virus, and it’s not to block transmission of it. It’s actually to lessen
symptoms associated with the S1 spike protein, not even the virus itself. So
it gets better and or worse, depending on your point of view. The fact of the
matter is this thing is actually not a vaccination.

Now, why would I say it’s not a vaccination? People go, “Dave? Why would you
say it’s not a vaccination?” Well, let’s look at the legal standard for what
a vaccination is. And let’s start with the Center for Disease Control’s own



definitions, why not start with the people who run the racket?

Two important operative definitions: Immunity is protection from an
infectious disease, protection from an infectious disease. If you are immune
to a disease, you can be exposed to it without becoming infected. Now, by
definition, neither Pfizer nor Moderna even claims that to be the case.
That’s straight-up, not their definition. So immunity, you can be exposed to
a pathogen infectious disease without becoming infected. Not only is that not
the case, we’re going to get to this in a minute, but in their clinical
trials, they specifically say they’re not going to test that. So stay with me
on that.

And then the CDC says a vaccine is a product that stimulates a person’s
immune system to produce immunity, see the definition above, to a specific
disease protecting the person from that disease. And then it says vaccines
are usually administered through needle injections, but also can be
administered by mouth and sprayed in the nose. Now, that’s the CDC.

So let’s just stipulate for the sake of this conversation, that the CDC his
own definition, and what Pfizer and Moderna are doing, do not match.

And by the way, you should be thinking somewhere in this video, hold on a
second. If this isn’t a vaccine, why are they calling it a vaccine? That’s a
question. You should be thinking in your head because we’re going to come to
that in a second.

But I thought, okay, CDC, CDC is not the law. CDC is an expression of an
agency, empowered by the law, but it’s actually not the law. So why don’t we
actually look at the laws where vaccine has been defined? And it turns out,
that’s a much harder exercise than you would think. Because vaccine The term
is actually not a legally defined term in an enormous number of statutes that
govern vaccines, which is actually a really interesting thing. But let’s look
at some examples. And I just pulled a couple examples from the Iowa code.
Vaccine, and I’m quoting means a specially prepared antigen administered to a
person for the purpose of providing immunity.

Immunity once again, the operative definition, which is to say that when
exposed to a pathogen, you are not susceptible. That’s the Iowa code. How
about Washington State? You know, the State that has been absolutely
tyrannical and all of its interventions around Coronavirus, allegedly the
birthplace of the US experience with Coronavirus, State of Washington.
Vaccine legally defined term now, this is in the statute, means a preparation
of a killed or attenuated living microorganism or fraction thereof, just Just
stop right there, vaccine means a preparation of a killed or attenuated
living microorganism. Stop right there. And mRNA synthetically developed by
Moderna and Pfizer do not meet this definition.bOr a fraction thereof, it’s
not a fraction of a living thing or a killed thing, because it’s neither
living nor killed. They are explicitly synthetic gene therapies. They are not
vaccines as defined by the statute that upon administration stimulates
immunity. There we have it, again, that stimulates immunity, meaning that you
do not get a thing when exposed to that pathogen, right? That protects us
against disease and is approved by the Federal Food and Drug Administration



and safe and effective. Now, that’s the State of Washington statute. And by
the way across the board, that’s the definition of vaccine, which means
immunity is a defined term vaccine is a defined term.

But here comes a really big problem. The big problem is that if we look at
the clinical trials that were approved for what was called the SARS-CoV2
COVID-19 vaccine program under the operation warp speed, listen very
carefully to what the primary endpoint is.

The primary endpoint is the prevention of symptomatic COVID-19 disease. Now,
let’s pause and unpack that starting with COVID 19 disease.

As you all know, if you’ve been watching this show at all, you know that in
February, the World Health Organization, and the CDC and the Department of
Health and Human Services made a very clear distinction. They wanted to make
sure that COVID-19, which was a series of clinical symptoms, which included
things like fever, muscle pain, aches, loss of smell, certain radiologic
findings in the lungs, a whole host of things, there’s a laundry list of
things that all got subsumed within this thing called COVID-19, which by the
way, has been now redefined as to pick which is pneumonia, influenza COVID,
as a combined set of things so that we can catch more people allegedly dying
of this thing. But COVID-19 disease is actually not a disease, it is a set of
symptoms.

And they were very clear on this, by the way. They tried to make a causal
statement, they tried to say sorry, COV2 causes COVID-19. But then there was
a tiny problem. Most of the people who tested positive using the RT PCR
method had no clinical presentation, which means you can’t make a causal
statement. You can’t say the virus causes a disease, because unfortunately,
most people with a positive PCR test for a fragment of what was called SARS-
CoV-2, didn’t have any problem. In fact, well over 80% had no problem. Which
then leads us to the question of, okay, so we can’t say it’s causal, but it’s
more problematic than this, the primary endpoint for the vaccine trial was
actually not a vaccine endpoint.

A vaccine endpoint has to do with immunity. And a vaccine endpoint has to do
with transmissibility. And neither of those were measured, and it gets worse.

And I’m quoting right now straight out of Moderna’s own statement. “Key
secondary endpoints include prevention of severe COVID-19 disease, and
prevention of infection by SARS-CoV-2.” But here comes a tiny little problem.
By their own admission in their clinical study, it was and I’m quoting,
“impractical to measure infection.” That’s right, you heard me correctly.
It’s impractical to measure infection. So there is no evidence inside the
phase three clinical trials, that any of the gene therapy had anything to do
with the infection or not of SARS-CoV-2.

You cannot have a vaccination. It’s not under the legal definition of
vaccination, you cannot have a vaccination. That is in fact, not meeting
either an immune or a transmission standard. And their clinical trial was set
up specifically so that it could not measure either of those things.



And then, let’s quote, shall we, from The New England Journal of Medicine,
and from The Lancet . And this is October, and this is December respectively.
And I’m just going to go ahead and read this quote:

“At the time of this writing, no correlate of protection from SARS-CoV-2 has
been established.” (Ref: https://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMoa2028436)

Maybe you misheard what I just said. As of this writing, no correlative
protection for SARS-CoV-2 has been established. In other words, not a shred
of evidence from the clinical trials said anything about protection from
infection with SARS-CoV-2, which means every single person who has value
signaled their vaccination because they’re doing their part not to be
infected with SARS-CoV-2, and not to get COVID-19, newsflash, you have been
violating the Federal Trade Commission Act by deceptive practices. You’ve
been telling people that there is a protection that the data itself does not
afford. But maybe that was just one report. So why don’t I read from the
second report? And I quote, and this is the Lancet and New England Journal of
Medicine, quote,

“No existing vaccines have been shown to be effective against infection with
any betacoronavirus, the family that includes SARS-CoV-2, which causes
Covid-19.” (Ref: https://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMe2034717)

People, this isn’t my opinion, this is not me selectively choosing to take a
spin on facts. This is in fact, fact. Which then begs the question, Kim. What
would motivate Pfizer and Moderna and more importantly felonious Fauci, the
unsavory, what would motivate them and CDC and others to lie to the American
people about this being a vaccine, because vaccines in the ordinary course of
the use of that term, invokes within the listener, a presumption of
protection against infection, and protection against transmission, neither of
which have been established at all? Why would they use the term vaccine?

And here’s where we have to depart from the facts. And we have to go into
conjecture because that’s the only thing we have available to us. As recently
as 2018, Moderna was insisting that they were not making vaccinations, they
were insisting that this is gene therapy technology, and it was cutting edge
and it was all this kind of nonsense. And suddenly, courtesy of SARS-CoV-2,
it suddenly became a vaccine company. It wasn’t a vaccine company before.
It’s not a vaccine company now, it’s a gene therapy technology company with
an unproven gene therapy. That’s what it is.

So when asked to ask the question, okay, so why, why do we keep hearing about
vaccines? Ah, well, here’s the reason I think we keep hearing about vaccines.
And once again, my opinion here, people, this is not based on information
that I have readily available, but it is my opinion. I think that if Anthony
Fauci if Moderna and Pfizer, and others, public health authorities around the
country and around the world, actually called this gene therapy chemotherapy,
number one, people wouldn’t want to take it. And they wouldn’t want to take
it for a good reason. Because experimental gene therapy is a bad idea, no
matter who it is, no matter what it is, no matter where it is. Experimental
gene therapy should not be relentlessly and recklessly distributed to a
population, that shouldn’t happen. So that’s number one.

https://www.thelancet.com/journals/lancet/article/PIIS0140-6736(20)31482-3/fulltext


But number two is the 1986 liability exclusion. And this is what I think it
really is. See, as long as Mr. Alex M. Azhar, the director or the Secretary
of Department of Health and Human Services, as long as Alex Azhar keeps the
state of emergency going, as long as every governor and every mayor and every
unelected official keeps the state of emergency going under emergency use
authorization rules, liability is a shield that’s afforded to people like
Pfizer and Moderna and others. So they’re making billions of dollars on the
back of something for which they have no liability. But, if this was not a
vaccine, then all a sudden the liability shield would vanish, because there
is not a liability shield under the 1986 Act for a medical countermeasure
that is gene therapy.

Which means we’re probably having governors, and the Health and Human
Services and CDC and others, maintaining the illusion of a state of emergency
not because there’s a state of emergency. They’re maintaining it, because it
maintains the illusion of the liability shield. Remember that if you
suspended the state of emergency today, like, I don’t know, if you’re the
governor of South Dakota, and you ever have anybody who remotely cares about
this matter, listening to this video, lift the state of emergency because on
the day you do it, RT PCR can’t be used. Because RT PCR is not a diagnostic,
it has never been approved, and it does not and cannot diagnose and treat a
disease, which means every time Bloomberg, Gates Foundation and Zuckerberg
foundation COVID-19 dashboard reports that there is a another case of
COVID-19 because of a positive RT PCR test, they are violating the 15 US code
Federal Trade Commission Act. You cannot diagnose a thing that cannot
diagnose the thing. That’s a misrepresentation. That is a deceptive practice
under the Federal Trade Commission Act. And they’re liable for deceptive
practices. Because it turns out, you do not have a waiver of liability under
deceptive practices, even in a state of emergency.

So maybe the reason why they’re calling it a vaccine is because they can
count on the fact that neither you nor I will ever have this video, you and I
will never do this independent inquiry you and I will never ask the question,
is it possible that the entirety of what operation warp speed was, was
nothing but propaganda? Which leads me to my conclusion.

Some of you know this, some of you don’t. But operation warp speed has a
middleman. And the middleman is a company called at ATI, a defense contractor
out of North Carolina. And it turns out that that defense contractor is the
one that clears the billions of dollars of orders for vaccines. And that
defense contractor is the one that then is supposed to be controlling the
rollout of the vaccines, which has been a total train wreck, even setting
aside all of the ethical, legal moral obligations of the things that we just
talked about. But ATI also has another contract, also with the Department of
Defense, and other government agencies, and that contract is for propaganda
and misinformation.

“Hold on a minute! You mean that the company that actually got the contract
to officially manipulate public media to officially convey the propaganda of
the United States government, you mean that company is also the company in
charge of operation warp speed, Dave? Is that what you’re saying?” And the
answer is, you got it! That’s exactly what I’m saying. This thing does not



stink like rotten fish because I’m making up some sort of stench. It stinks
like rotten fish because it is rotten fish. That’s why it smells of rotten
fish.

So listen, this is a pretty straightforward situation. You’re being lied to.
Your own government is violating its own laws. 15 US code is not my
interpretation. They have thrown this book at more people than I can count.
They have shut down practitioners around the country, time and time again for
violating what are called deceptive practices and medical claims. Guess what?
They’re doing exactly that thing. Right now.

You need to send this video to your US Attorney in your state. You need to
send this to your attorney general in your state. You need to actually do
something with this video. Don’t just share it among your friends don’t
preach to the converted. This is a violation of federal statutes perpetrated
by defense contractors by gene therapy companies, not vaccine manufacturers,
by gene therapy companies who are doing experimental trials and doing them
under deceptive medical practices. That’s what this is.

And by the way, every statement that I have made before I went to my opinion,
and my opinion is pretty grounded, because if you really examine why I think
that the liability shield is the point, look at how many times the Department
of Defense wanted to confirm that they were shielded under the immunity act
of the emergency use authorization. They would not play this game if they
didn’t get the liability shield. And that liability shield came from the
emergency use authorization.

So we’re very, very, very desperately in need right now as a civilization to
make sure we interrupt this. And the reason is because real people are being
harmed. Real people are actually having significant side effects. Some people
may in fact be dying. The doctor in Florida, who two weeks after receiving
the vaccine, dropped over dead, very healthy guy, a couple days after he got
the vaccine started having splotches and blotches and everything else, and
then at the end of two weeks died, his death is being investigated, are you
ready for this? By the CDC and by Pfizer! That’s like asking a bank robber to
investigate their own bank heist. It is beyond insane people. And it’s time
for each one of you not to just like this, not to just share this, but send
it to law enforcement in your state, because somebody somewhere out there in
these 50 states is going to actually care about following the law. Somebody
is, or this is not America. It’s on you. Do something with this. I’m doing
the work. You can help me carry the burden. So make sure you share this and
we’ll see you again next week. Thanks very much.

John Todd The Illuminati & Witchcraft

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/john-todd-the-illuminati-witchcraft-in-audio-format/


in Audio Format

I received a gift of audio tapes of John Todd’s testimonials from a person
who visited this web site. I had them converted to MP3 format which makes
them small enough to download using a broadband connection. You can also hear
them play as streaming audio in Internet Explorer. The talks are of similar
content to this page, but also contain some new information! You are welcome
to download these talks and post them on your own web site without asking for
my permission, but I would appreciate a donation toward my work if you do so.

Tape 1A John Todd’s testimony of deliverance from the Occult, evils of
witchcraft24.5 megabytes in MP3 format with 43 minutes of audio. The
sound quality will improve after the first couple minutes. | Text of
audio in PDF format
Tape 1B Music and Spells, 44 minutes / 4.3 megabytes | Text of audio in
PDF format
Tape 2A Dangers of fortune telling, familiar spirits, CS Lewis, JRR
Toiken, etc etc! 43 minutes / 4.2 megabytes | Text of audio in PDF
format
Tape 2B Charles Manson, Sharon Tate murder, Process Church, epilepsy,
UFOs, demon possession, Jimmy Carter etc! 40 minutes / 3.8 megabytes |
Text of audio in PDF format
Tape 3A What is the Illuminati? CFR? Trilateral Commission, what 33rd.
Degree Masons believe about Lucifer, etc! 43 minutes / 4.2 megabytes|
Text of audio in PDF format
Tape 3B Continuation of what is the Illuminati? Who leads it? The
Charismatic movement / Chuck Smith / Jesus Rock / John Birch Society /
Freemasons, purpose of Rock Music, etc! 40 minutes / 4.4 megabytes |
Text of audio in PDF format
Tape 4A How to survive, etc! 43 minutes / 4.6 megabytes | Text of audio
in PDF format
Tape 4B Masons, Salvation message by pastor 1 hour 16 minutes / 9.1
megabytes . It is the largest of all the files of this set. The audio
quality is not very good but still audible. | Text of audio in PDF

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/john-todd-the-illuminati-witchcraft-in-audio-format/
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format
Tape 5A Todd’s testimony about the occult world, the Illuminati, the
Collins family, introduction of witchcraft to America, etc! 41 minutes /
6.1 megabytes | Text of audio in PDF format
Tape 5B Salvation testimony, deliverance from fear based on 2Tim1:7,
Rock Music, Book of Mormon based on the Witchcraft bible Book of
Shadows, witchcraft symbols used in jewelry, Catholic mass compared to
witchcraft, why JFK was killed, etc! 39 minutes / 4.3 megabytes | Text
of audio in PDF format
Tape 6A History as a witch, doctrine, evils of television, 43 minutes /
4.7 megabytes (was 24.4 megabytes) | Text of audio in PDF format
Tape 6B More details of his life in the occult, evils and addiction of
rock music, purpose of rock music – to get Christians cast spells on
themselves! etc.36 minutes / 3.5 megabytes | Text of audio in PDF format

New Tapes
A friend shared these twn links. I haven’t heard them yet and hope they are
good. But for the record I want to say this: When John Todd talks about
buying weapons to defend yourself from evil men, let’s hope he’s talking
about protection from criminals and NOT law enforcement agents! The Bible
does not condone resistance to or rebellion to authority. All this stuff
about arming yourself against a tyrannical government is nonsense and
unbiblical. Even IF you say the government has become tyrannical, it’s not
our business to resist their authority by force. If you do, you will suffer
the fate of the Waco Branch Davidians!

http://www.mediafire.com/listen/wz8v697cah53zo8/JOHN+TODD+Tape+A.mp3
http://www.mediafire.com/listen/0l37tsxui7bt7s4/JOHN+TODD+Tape+B.mp3

Frequently Asked Questions

Question: What happened to John Todd? Where is he now?

To fully answer this question, please read the following pages consecutively:

Jack Chick’s letter written June 16, 1978 about his association with
John Todd
Chick’s letter written October 26, 1978 where he explains how Todd was
attacked and tricked by the Illuminati
Discerning the truth about John Todd
John Todd’s present situation

Question: Can I order copies of the audio tapes to share with other
Christians?

I do not have the equipment to do a good job to make quality audio tape
copies. I think that it would be much better for you to download the MP3
files yourself and listen to them rather than me try to make copies of the
tapes for you. You can burn the files on a CD in data format and listen to
them from your PC. Or you can transfer them to a MP3 player. Or you can use
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software such as Nero Burning ROM and make actual audio CDs from the MP3
files which can be played on any audio CD player. You can even make your own
audio tapes from the MP3 files by recording them from your computer to a
audio recorder. The MP3 files on this web site are even better audio quality
than the tapes I had them made from because some of the background noise has
been removed with special software. If you say that
you are “technically challenged” and don’t know how to do any of the above, I
am sure that there is somebody in your church or area who does know how and
who would be willing to help you or make them for you.

Question: Don’t you think John Todd was wrong about some things?

Yes I do. He got out of his realm and anointing when he started to take up
leadership and teach his interpretation of certain Christian doctrines. He
should have stuck with his testimony and majored on what he did actually see
and hear.

However I still firmly believe that Todd was right about certain things and
has a lot to say that the devils of this world don’t want to be made known!
For example:

He opened my eyes to the hidden One World Government of the Illuminati.
He exposed the Charismatic Movement as being a plot of witches to
undermine the Church. I myself was deceived by their false doctrines for
a period of time after I became a Christian.
He exposed certain people who I believe have undermined and weakened
Christianity
in America.

So I encourage you to read John Todd’s testimony with an open mind and see if
it doesn’t apply to things you experienced in your own life! Even if you
think he got some of his facts or figures wrong — such as “We’ve been doing
it for 8000 years….” when the world is no more than around 6200 years old–
(contrary to the false so called “science” of evolution), if you believe 1
John 2:15 and 16 verses of the New Testament, you KNOW, or should know if you
are a Bible believer, that it is better to be on the leery side of what the
world offers, and tend to shun its treats (films, music, etc) much more than
to let yourself be polluted by them!

Question: Where can a order a copy of the John Todd and Illuminati comic
book?

They are available at chick.com:

http://www.chick.com/catalog/comics/0110.asp
http://www.chick.com/catalog/comics/0109.asp
http://www.chick.com/catalog/comics/0102.asp

Question: Where can I order a hard copy of this article about John Todd?

http://www.chick.com/catalog/comics/0110.asp
http://www.chick.com/catalog/comics/0109.asp


Nowhere. If you want a hard copy of it, just print it out!

In case you haven’t yet, please read John Todd’s main message about his
involvement with witchcraft and the Illuminati.

Put Not Your Trust in Princes – Or in
Politicians To Save America

Dr. Chuck Baldwin

The following is a talk by Dr. Chuck Baldwin transcribed from a YouTube
entitled “The LORD Reigneth Over The Heathen” – Message by Dr. Chuck Baldwin
on Jan. 31, 2021. It’s about the mistake many Christians made in putting
their trust in Donald Trump to save America, and the resultant discouragement
and the depression they are now facing since Joe Biden was inaugurated as the
46th President of the United States. If you are one of them, I believe this
talk can help you put your eyes back on God and help you see the situation
from a truly biblical perspective.

Sad to say, there are still some diehards who still believe Trump is going to
take back the presidency this coming March of 2021. Why would anybody believe
that? Answer: They continue to be misled by QAnon! Q has made so many false
predictions to date, how can you continue to follow it? I believe Q is a scam
to fleece conservative Christians out of their money, or it may be Jesuit
cognitive infiltration to give Christians and conservatives false hope with
the aim of ultimately destroying their faith!

Turn your Bibles with me to the Book of Psalm, Psalm 47.
1  O clap your hands, all ye people; shout unto God with the voice of
triumph.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/john-todd-the-illuminati-and-witchcraft/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/put-not-your-trust-in-princes-or-politicians/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/put-not-your-trust-in-princes-or-politicians/


2  For the LORD most high is terrible; he is a great King over all the earth.
3  He shall subdue the people under us, and the nations under our feet.
4  He shall choose our inheritance for us, the excellency of Jacob whom he
loved. Selah.
5  ¶God is gone up with a shout, the LORD with the sound of a trumpet.
6  Sing praises to God, sing praises: sing praises unto our King, sing
praises.
7  For God is the King of all the earth: sing ye praises with understanding.
8  God reigneth over the heathen: God sitteth upon the throne of his
holiness.
9  The princes of the people are gathered together, even the people of the
God of Abraham: for the shields of the earth belong unto God: he is greatly
exalted.

And I’m taking my text from verse 8, the first phrase of that verse: God
reigneth over the heathen. God reigneth over the heathen. This is not the
only place where this appears. If God says something once you need to pay
attention to it. It’s very important or God wouldn’t have said it. God
doesn’t waste words. Everything that God says is important or you wouldn’t
have said it. If God says something twice you better really pay attention. If
he says it more than that, this is extremely important in the eyes of God.
This particular phrase God repeated it in the Book of Psalms alone at least
five times. Verse 8 of 47 we just read.

Psalms 93:1  The LORD reigneth, he is clothed with majesty; the LORD is
clothed with strength, wherewith he hath girded himself: the world also is
stablished, that it cannot be moved.

Psalms 96:10  Say among the heathen that the LORD reigneth: the world also
shall be established that it shall not be moved: he shall judge the people
righteously.

Psalms 97:1  The LORD reigneth; let the earth rejoice; let the multitude of
isles be glad thereof.

Psalms 99:1  The LORD reigneth; let the people tremble: he sitteth between
the cherubims; let the earth be moved.

And our text in Psalm 47, God reigneth over the heathen. I believe this
message is extremely important and relevant for the day in which we find
ourself.

Since the November elections, all Christians can talk about is how Trump was
cheated out of victory. I wrote about this in my syndicated column a couple
of weeks ago and I’ll just take an excerpt from what I wrote for this
address.

Regarding the election being stolen, I’ll just say this: We all know that
there is a certain amount of corruption in every election. I remember my
friend Howard Phillips telling me about the corruption in Boston politics
within both parties when he was a Republican committeeman back in the 70s.
Was there sufficient duplicity in this past election to change the outcome? I



truly do not know. I don’t know if any major election is an honest election.
What I do know, however, is that for the last four years Christians have
insisted that Trump was put in office by God. Okay, Christian, let’s be
consistent. If God put Trump in office in 2016 and wanted to keep Trump in
office in 2020, all of the duplicities of man could not have stopped God from
putting Trump back in office. (Applause)

You said God was greater than corrupt man in 2016. Are you now saying corrupt
men are greater than God in 2020? The Lord reigns over the heathen. Since the
removal of Donald Trump from office, Christians by the millions have fallen
into a deep state of discouragement, disillusionment, and depression. They
are filled with fear. If you were like me, we have talked with many Christian
conservative people since the election, and since Mr. Biden’s inauguration.
The discouragement in their hearts is something I haven’t seen among
professing Christian people in my entire life. The disillusionment, the
discouragement, depression, and fear, you can see it in their eyes. They are
afraid. The Lord hath not given us the spirit of fear, but of power and of
love and of a sound mind.

How can Christians who claimed The Sovereign God as their Savior and Redeemer
be filled with such anguish and fear over a political election? It’s because
many of them looked to Donald Trump for our national salvation. They truly
believed he was a modern Moses to deliver up our country from its ills. They
fell for Qanon like a hungry catfish goes for a salami sandwich on the end of
a hook. (Laughter) And if you don’t think a catfish will bite at a salami
sandwich, you never tried it. They truly believed what they were told by
Qanon and by the propagandists organized under Trump. We now know, and some
of us knew before, they were beguiled, they were bewitched, they were
betrayed.

I preached a message from these verses many months ago that applies to all of
us. Psalm 146 verses 3 through 5. Put not your trust in princes. The princes
in the Scripture would be tantamount or analogous to a politician in our time
and place.

Psalm 146:3  Put not your trust in polititians (princes), nor in the son of
man, in whom there is no help.
4  His breath goeth forth, he returneth to his earth; in that very day his
thoughts perish.
5  Happy is he that hath the God of Jacob for his help, whose hope is in the
LORD his God:

Psalms 118:9  It is better to trust in the LORD than to put confidence in
polititians (princes).

The Christians en mass from 2016 and forward literally placed their trust in
Donald Trump. And now they are dejected, discouraged, in despair, and full of
fear. The same God who was on the throne last October and early November is
still on the throne here at the end of January 2021. God reigneth over the
heathen. It is better to trust in the Lord than to put your confidence in
man. And how do we do that? How do we put our trust in the Lord? These same
Christians who are now filled with such fear and despair because of Trump’s



loss or they say is a stolen election, say that they trust in God. But if you
trust in God, dear Christian friend, why the discouragement? Why the
despondency? Why the depression? Why the fear? Why the anguish? Why the
sorrow? Why the lack of hope?

We show our trust in the Lord by being true to his natural and revealed laws.
We can say we trust in God all we want. Talk is cheap. We show our trust in
God by being faithful obedient and true to his laws and principles.

(End of transcript.)

Please watch the entire video to hear the rest of what Pastor Baldwin has to
say.


